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A.A.R.P. diopter 
No. 2447 To 
Meet Thursday

The A .A .R .P .  
Chapter No. 2447 will 
meet in the Corral 
Room Thursday,  
January 17, at 6. p.m. 
for its regular meeting 
and covered dish sup
per.

A ll members are 
asked to attend.

fsSenior Gtixen' 
Nutrition MenuÌ
Some 50 members of 

the Methodist Church 
came to the Senior 
Center Nutrition Lun
cheon honoring their 
pastor. Rev. Jerden 
Davis and his wife. The 
Davis’ moved to Fort 
Worth this past week. 
Rev. Davis was on the 
local board for council 
of the aging. Dr. Nor
man Wallace spoke 
briefly of Rev. Davis’ 
contribution and sum
marized the history of 
the Senior Citizens pro
gram in Cisco.

The attendees of the 
luncheon were honored 
by the songs sung by 
Burnice Gorr  and 
Wayne White. The duet 
was accompanied by 
Carolyn Sipe. This cou
ple sing together in an 
excellent manner and 
those listening had 
praise in their hearts 
after the songs were 
sung.

Soon the H.V. Coats 
family will be moving 
to Fort Worth. Mr. 
Coats spoke at the lun
cheon honoring him.

If anyone wants to 
hear music that they 
thoroughly enjoy just 
l isten when Vio la  
Payne and her son, 
Wayne, play. This 
mother and son perfor
mance is a lways 
we lcomed by the 
members of the lun
cheons and they will be 
invited back to per
form often.

P a r t i c a l l y  eve ry  
time the nutrition lun
cheons are held new 
faces are seen in the 
audience. All of those 
over 60 years of age 
are encouraged to par
ticipate in the luncheon 
program. So invite a 
neighbor and then call 
the office 442-2263 or 
442-1557, and make 
reservations.

The menus for the 
week are:

Monday: beef pot 
pie,  g reen beans, 
squash with cheese 
casserole, pineapple 
pudding, bread and 
drink.

Wednesday: meat 
balls  with I ta l ian  
sauce, peas, tossed 
salad with dressing, 
birthday cake, bread 
and drink.

Fr iday :  luncheon 
steak, buttered com, 
tomatoes and okra, 

ut butter cookies, 
d and butter.
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GEORGE HOLLAND

George Holland To Bring 
Program At Osco Art Meet

An interesting pro
gram is slated for the 
Cisco Art Club Mon
day, January 14, at 
7:30 p.m. in the Cisco 
Junior College Art 
Department  with 
George Holland bring
ing the program.

Mr. Holland is a 
gifted and versatile ar
tist who works in all 
media and style of por
trayed art, but perhaps 
his real love is in the 
field of creative pot
tery, in whirh 
especially adept. In 
previous demonstra
tions his enthusiasm, 
ability to communicate

his knowledge to the 
audience, and an 
o ve ra l l  show of 
unusual talent was 
both enjoyable and 
worthwhile. He has 
promised to choose in
teresting subject mat
ter to present. 
Members are urged to 
come and bring a 
visitor, being assured 
it will be time well 
spent.

Emphasis will be 
focus^ on the annual 
art show .whifilweill be 
held in March. Mr. 
Holland was first place 
winner in that show 
last year.

CJC RegistroHon For Spring 
Semester To Be Monday

Registration for the 
spring semester at 
Cisco Junior College 
will be held Monday, 
January 14, from 9:00 
a.m. to 4:00 p.m., and 
6:00 to 8:00 p.m. in the 
CJC Student Union 
Building, according to 
Olin Odom, registrar.

Students may also 
r e g is te r  at the 
R e g i s t r a r ’ o f f ice  
throughout the week of 
January 14-18 from 
9:00 a.m. to 12:00,1:00 
p.m. to 4:00 p.m. and 
at night from 7:00 to 
8:00 p.m.

A schedule of classes 
may be obtained at the 
CJC Registrar’s office. 
For counseling concer
ning classes, students 
m ay contact Mrs. 
Brenda Barney on the 
CJC campus.

Full information on 
courses and registra-

C.A. Weiser 
To Be Honored 
On BirHidoy

An open house honor
ing C.A. Weiser on his 
90th birthday will be 
held Sunday, January 
13, at the Redeemer 
Lutheran Church 
Parish Hall from 2:30 
to 4 p.m.

A ll f r iends  and 
relatives are invited. 
No gifts, please.

ïûpooli f o ^  
community Cnesf

tion may be obtained 
by contact ing the 
Registrar’s Office at 
817442-2567.

Gsco Music 
Study Club 
Holds Meeting

The Cisco Music 
Study Club held a 
meeting Wednesday 
morning, January 9,10 
a.m. at the Federated 
Clubhouse. Mrs. Hal 
Lave ry ,  president,  
presided with Mrs. Ben 
Krauskopf, secretary.

Club m embers  
repeated the club col
lect. Twentieth Cen
tury Religious Music 
was discussed by Mrs. 
Buddy Sipe. Musical 
numbers, “ Calm as the 
Night’ ’ by Bohm and 
“ Reach Out and 
Touch’ ’ by Brown were 
performed by Mrs. 
Donald McClenny, 
soprano, accompanied 
by Mrs. Krauskopf, 
pianist. The hymn of 
the month “ All My 
Heart This Night Re
joices’ ’ by Gerhardt 
was played by Mrs. 
Lavery.

Members present 
were Mmes. Harry 
Donica, Ben
Krauskopf,  Hal 
Lavery, Donald Mc
Clenny, Travis Payne, 
Garland Shelton, Bud
dy Sipe, and Ora 
Howell. The meeting 
was adjourned.

'Hiore's Power In Tfie Blood. 
Wni You Shore Yours?" 

(Gsco Blood Drive - Jonuory 30)

CofC Elects Officers, Makes 
Plans To Hold Annual Banquet

Directors  of the 
Cisco Chamber of 
Commerce  elected 
new officers for the 
coming year and made 
plans for the annual 
membership meeting 
and banquet at their 
January meeting last 
Tuesday noon at the 
Colony Restaurant.

Roy Dennis, owner

ROY DENNIS
of Quickway Grocery, 
was elected president

to succeed L.D .  
Woolley, president of 
the First  National 
Bank, as the 1980 presi
dent of the Chamber of 
Commerce. Elected 
vice presidents were 
Ronnie Ledbetter ,  
E la ine  Dixon and 
Gerald Winnett.

Mr. Dennis took over 
the Quickway here

Leaders Study Plan To 
Support New College

Preliminary plans 
for conducting a cam
paign to raise funds as 
a community contribu
tion to the new Cisco 
Chiropractic College 
were discussed at a 
meeting of some 15 
c iv i c  leaders  last 
Thursday, noon at 
Brown Sanitoriuin.

Plans call for the 
new four-year college 
to begin classes next 
September, using leas
ed facilities at Cisco 
Junior College. 
Students are now being 
enrolled for the initial 
class and officials are 
busy with various 
details necessary to 
open the new college.

Walter  Burch of 
Abilene, one of the 
leaders in the project, 
told the group that a 
survey showed a grow
ing need for another 
chiropractic college in 
Texas. The state’s only 
such school is located 
at Pasadena and it 
must limit enrollment. 
The number of practic
ing chiropractors has 
been steadily decreas-

ing in Texas, he said, 
and the demand for 
chiropractic services 
continues to grow.

Dr. H.C. Brown, 
local chiropractor and 
a member of the foun
ding board of the new 
school, told the group 
about the planned 
course of study, plans 
for a faculty, ad
ministrative officials, 
and other details. He 
noted that off ic ia l  
recognition of the new 
college by national 
agencies has been pro
mised.

Dr. Norman 
Wallace, president of 
Cisco Junior College, 
said that four years of 
preparatory work has 
gone into the college 
planning “ and the 
foundation is very  
sound.’’ He added that 
“ dedicated people are 
behind Cisco
Chiropractic College 
and it deserves our 
complete support.’ ’

Manager Gene Ab
bott of the Chamber of 
Commerce reported 
that a community par

Fellowship Of Christian 
Women To Hold Luncheon

The Fellowship of 
Christian Women of 
Cisco will have their 
monthly salad lun
cheon Saturday,  
January 19, at twelve 
noon at 309 West 6th. 
This luncheon is open 
to all women of this 
area and all denomina
tions. It is a group of 
Christian women who 
meet together for shar
ing and fellowship. 
Mrs. Christine Reich 
will give a review of 
her brother’s book. 
How To Pray for Your 
Children. Her brother 
is Rev. Ervin Prange 
of Minneapolis, Min
nesota.

Mrs Reich taught 
Spanish, English and 
Speech for eight years 
in Cisco High School, is 
currently teaching a 
teen-age Bible class at 
Redeemer Lutheran 
Church, is a member 
of the Writer’s Club of 
Cisco and verv active

as a mother, grand
mother and housewife. 
The Reichs are the 
parents of three 
children and have six 
grandchildren.

The FCWC library of 
books and tapes will be 
available to those pre
sent and if anyone has 
a book or tape they 
would like to share, 
please bring them.

To make reserva
tions and for further in
formation, please call 
Ilene Cotton at 442-2565 
no later than Friday 
noon, January 18.

A special invitation 
is extended to all 
women who might like 
to attend, to learn, to 
fe l lowship  and to 
receive a special bless
ing!

Read the classifieds

ticipation campaign 
would be organized for 
the spring.

Lunch was served to 
the group by Mrs. 
Chief Brown and Mrs. 
William E. Austin.

Lions See Films 
Mode In Europe 
By Miss Crawford

Picture slides made 
during a recent Alpine 
Adventure tour of 
s eve ra l  European 
countries were shown 
Wednesday by Miss 
Helen Crawford, local 
travel agent, at the 
weekly luncheon of the 
Cisco Lions Club at the 
Colony Restaurant.

Miss Crawford was a 
member of a tour par
ty that visited places of 
interest  in
Switzer land, G e r 
many, Austria and Ita
ly. Lion Carl Kleiner 
arranged the program.

Lions elected Robert 
Dudley to the board of 
directors to fi l l  a 
vacancy caused by the 
recent death of Lester 
Bast. Albert Waters 
was e lec ted  Lion 
Tamer to replace the 
Rev. Jerden Davis who 
moved Thursday to 
Fort Worth.

Mrs. J.C. Fletcher 
and Mrs. Jack Kelly 
were presented cer
t i f i c a te s  of l i fe  
membership in the 
Texas Lions Camp for 
Crippled Children. 
Lion O.L. Stamey 
reported that the Kerr- 
vil le  camp’s semi
annual meeting will be 
held there Feb. 1-3 and 
urged Lions to attend. 
The 1980 camping 
season will begin June 
2 and August 15, he 
said.

Mrs. Cora Lee 
Thomas was presented 
a gift by the club for 
helping with music 
part of the past year.

Guests included Mrs. 
Thomas, Mrs. Flet- 

- Cher, Mrs. Kelly, Mrs. 
Norm  Richardson, 
Mrs. Jerden Davis and 
son Cory, Mrs. O.L. 
S tamey,  Randy 
Agnew, Kenneth War
ren and Mrs. Archie 
Chamness.

some four years ago 
and has built a new 
build ing and con- 

■ siderably enlarged the 
business. He also owns 
drive-in grocery stores 
in Rising Star, Gorman 
and Stephenville. The 
Dennises own a new 
farm south of Cisco. He 
is a member of the 
Cisco Lions Gub and 
active in community 
and church affairs.

Mr. Ledbetter owns 
and operates a general 
insurance agency,  
Mrs. Dixon is the 
manager of the Sears 
Catalog Store, and Mr. 
Winnett is the Skelly 
bulk agent for this 
area.

The annual Chamber 
of Commerce banquet 
will be held Thursday 
night, January 24, at 
the Cisco Junior Col
lege Ag Building. It 
w ill feature ribeye 
steaks with all the 
trimmings with the 
Colony Restaurant 
catering the affair.

Tickets are now on 
sale at $7.50 each at the 
CofC offices. Tickets 
must be purchased by 
noon on January 24. 
The dinner is open to 
the general public as 
we l l  as the CofC 
membership.

Frank  Mart ino ,  
pres ident of the 
R u s s e l l - N e w m a n  
Manufacturing Co., 
will be the principal 
speaker at the ban
quet. Mr. Martino lives 
at Denton, where the 
R-N company has its 
home offices. He is a 
frequent visitor in 
Cisco as the firm has a 
manufacturing plant 
here.

Eris Ritchie, local 
business man, will 
serve, as master of 
ceremonies. Program 
details will be an
nounced soon, CofC 
Manager Gene Abbott 
reported. The commit
tee in charge of ban
quet arrangements is 
composed of Dr. Nor
man Wallace, Elaine 
Dixon and Joe 
Wheatley.

Mrs.Ernest Reich 
To Give Review 
On 'Fomily Prayer'

Mrs. Ernest Reich 
will give a review on 
the subject “ Family 
Prayer’ ’ based on the 
book How To Pray For 
Your Children by 
author Rev. Ervin 
Prange of Minnesota 
at 5:00 p.m. Sunday, 
January 13, at the Con- 
cemers meeting. The 
meeting will be held at 
the Church of the 
Nazarene, Avenue N 
and West 10th Street, 
Cisco.

Everyone  is 
welcome to attend.

Cong. Charles Stenholm

Cong. Stenhohn 
To Run For 
Second Term
Citing mounting tension in 

the middle east a prime 
example of the need for 
increased United States 
preparedness as the top 
priority in the 1980s. 
Congressman Charles W. 
Stenholm Mill announce his 
plans Tuesday to run for his 
second term of office.
Stenholm told a large group 

of supporters of his firm 
commitment to a stronger 
defense position that could 
“ leave no doubt in any 
nation's mind of America's 
resolve to defend our hard 
Mon freedoms."
"That is one of my primary 

goals during the next session 
ol Congress'', he said. “ One 
III ihc reasons I am asking fur 
a rcncMal of my coniraci to 
serve ihe people ol ihc I7lh 
Uislriel".
"Cindv and I wamed to 

make this annuunecmcni 
here at home where ii all 
begMii“ . Sicnholm told the 
group. “ We could iioi have 
won III 197h without your 
help. We shall continue to 
work hard to merit your 
confidence and pledge to 
every citizen in the district 
our commitment to listen to 
their views, to respond to 
their needs; and to represent 
them in Washington to the 
best of our abilities".
Stenholm, 41, was elected 

to Congress following the 
retirement of longtime Con
gressman Omar Burleson of 
Anson. He serves on the 
House Agriculture
Committee and was recently 
named to the House Small 
Business Committee. A 
native of Jones county, he 
graduated from Tarleton 
State University in 1959 and 
in 1961 received his BS 
degree from Texas Tech 
University. The following 
year he earned his MS in 
Agriculture Education at 
Texas Tech.
Stenholm told the group of 

the “ new and varied 
challeges" faced every day 
in the Congress. Outlining 
his overall views, he said he 
had “ every confidence in our 
system of government and 1 
am optimistic about the 
second session of the 96th 
Ciongress". He stressed the 
elimination of deficit spend
ing as another primary goal 
and emphasized his inten
tions “ to continue to do all 
that is possible to cut any 
unnecessary federal spend
ing".
“ The true test of a good 

Congressman however is 
knowing where to cut -  
knowing what is unnecessary 
fat and what is real muscle.
In the case of national 
defense, we are dealing with 
the backbone of our 
country", he emphasized.

"W e  are grateful for the 
encouragement and help 
given by all of our good 
friends in the past and 
during the upcoming 
campaign", Stenholm con
cluded. "W e  know our roots 
here in Texas soil will 
continue to provide the 
strength and determination 
to use all of our energies ii' 
service to the people o f thi* 
17th District".
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CISCO-EASTl-AND-RANGER 
StBM KIPTIIIN RATES: By 

earner in city i t  rents a week or 
II 00 a month I I I  00 dollars a 
yaar, one year by mad in county, 
m 00. City P.O. Boxes Is 00 one 
year elsewhere in state, II2.Q0 out 
of sUte 114 00 year

RISINO STAR SCBM RIPTIUN 
RATES: By mail in Eastland and 
Adjoininit Counties H  00 per 
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IM PORIANT 
Check your ad the Pint 

Day il appears. In event of 
errors, please call 
immedialely to have il 
corrected. No claims will 
be allowed for more thsui 
one incorrect insertion.
The publishers liability 

shall be limited to oaly the 
amount of space con
sumed by these errors.

Clean your carpets faster 
and better with 
STPAMLV. Rent the 
machine from Bill’ s 
Janitorial Supply, 504
Avenue D. 442-3100. p-tfc

isî»«i&K»cs5»eai*e5e»ewyoi

aesoaaiWiCkgaf raa^assega,
D and P A t ’TO SALES 
55e buy and sale used]

[ cars. 1105 West 8th. Easy i 
: rinanciinn. 442-1245, j 
[ night, 442-1585. jj

PIPPEN PAINTING AND 
DECORATING. Interior 
decorating and gen. | 
contracting. We apprr- ; 
elate your business, p-tfc I

CARPENTRÌ A CON
STRICTION WORK 
Residential & Commer
cial. Remodeling, add
ons, new homes, custom 
cabinets, cum'rete,
electrical work, etc.

HOLLIS WILLIAMS 
442-1933 p-tfc

As
IMS

aawp » wv aa

NOTICE
Insulate yiiur home with 

Mastic Si>lid vinvl siding and 
Reynolds storm windows. 
Por free estimates call S<&M 
Supply Co.. Cisco. 442-2077 
p i f f

SAW SHARPENING 
SERVICE

Seiss4>rs, hand saws, tin 
snips, rircular saws. 

R.B. Boyd ICK Ave. H 
Cisco

CARPENTER WORK 
Painting, residential or 
commercial. Complete 
mobile home service, 

all types of concrete work. 
Free estimates 

call
lairov Steinman 

629 8434

ICARPENTRY A N D f
I  PAINTING: Resldential|

Iand commercial, remodel- rr 
Ing, etc. John lardbelter,^ 
442-2630. p-83tfc f

NOTICE: See me for the 
Abtlene Reporter News. 
Home delivery or mail sub
scriptions. Morgan Fleming 
442-.W)31 IS

\I.\3L SIDING 
Storm W indows 
Free Psiimates 

Gel uur bid before you 
buy

b29 .2 l)4 ''. i6

CXuàsar
SCHAEFER TV 
Sales 4  Serv ice 

315 E. 22nd 
442 .4070, Claco p-»7tfc

I  DOZER SERVICE 
^ Tanking, brush pushing

Paying S13.00 per $1.00 for 
U.S. silver coins. Pre 
1965 also buying lOK, 
UK and 18K gold Will 
pick up. Call 
1-854-1465. p-2tfc

u and all types of dirt work , 
Il S.40 per hour. Call Bob |

I Hallmark, 442-2127. I
u i

« a * * * a * a a w v * * * w a * a * a

NOTICE
For your aluminum storm 

windows, doors, screens, 
window awnings and car
ports. call Otis Coleman 629- 
1044.

*  WEDDING DRESSES
*  AND
*
*
*  DRESSES

BRIDESMAID

a
a
a
a
a
a

a 25 percent off See samples a
^ Cactus 4 Calico Ranger Î  
..........................  *aw aaw aaaw w aaa*««w w aa i

J. and L. FL'R and HIDE 
CO.

438 E. 3rd St. Baird, 
Texas 79504

Phone (915 ) 854-1422
Honest and Dependable
BEST PRICES OPEN 

DAILY
J.A. ATCHISON LEO 

PU RCEIX
will be in Cisco at Thorn

ton Feed Mill every 
Tuesday and Thurs
day from 2:30 to 5 p.m.

P->

Cisco Radiator Serv Ice^  
i Clean and Repair * 
Radiators Heater and Gaa « 
tanks. Auto air condition- * 
ing service Freon Added. | 
207 East 6th 442-1547. ! 

/Open 8:00-5:30 Monday- i. 
' Fridav. ^

iG H ts f o r  o il o c ca s io n s

F o s to r io  G lo s s w o ro

CO LLINS H A R D W A R E

; CRICKET'S DAY CARE 
CENTER for children. 
Open Monday through 
Friday. Will be licensed to 
keep 13 children. Located 
Old Highway 80 between 
Claco and Eaatland. For

E
ier iafomatlon call 
8469. p-tfc

In ONE FAMILY Out OF 
S, MOTHER Geto A JOB 
To Help PAY Fee a 
CHILD’S UNIVERSITY 
EDUCATION. UFE 
INSURANCE Cm  Help 
AVOID THIS!

Come by still 35 cents to 
waah at Taylor Laundry, 

'Ave. A and 14th St., 
Clace. 40 waahers, 13 
dryers. Clean, no wailing. 
Frances Rains, Mgr. if

Allen's Heating 
Air Conditioning 
Sales and Service 
854-1795, Baird.

p-tfc

Office space for rent. 
Call or come by Taylor 
Center No. 2, Eaatland. 
629-8074.809 W. Main. If

[N O T IC I t  I M m s  y t «  Im v «  

w N h  ffca  O n o  P t m s  d i  d o n l f M  

j  fcg hi

______ JUMIMM  e
! and Sm  s One S t^ |  

North Avo. D Cisco 
442-1188 

Grocerles-Gas-OU

TIRES
Farm Bureau-Mohawk 

McCrearv • Av alon

D O rG STnJB lTsSR vH l
8th and Avenue D 

Cisco, Texas 
Special on Tune L'ps 

and
Oil Changes 

Most Major Brands of Oil
p-10

Used Cars and Trucks

. Gnns-Ammo.
1 nimnanniiiMiimnnmi

NOTICE: FREE ENVELOPE 
IMPRINTING when you 
order your CHRISTMAS 
CARDS printed with your 
name bv Sept. 30. NOW 
a v a il a b l e  at THE EAST- 
LAND TELEGRAM. Come 
see our BEALTIFUL 
CARDS, if

We pay top prices for oil and* 
^gas leases Eastland and# 
i Stephens Counties. EddieZ 
I Harris and Associates,* 
) 817-442-3086

lies,*

• • • «

ÍBLUE LUSTRE R U C l 
I SHAMPOO Ì Eloctrk Shampooer

MOBILE HOME PARK: 
One acre spaces, lots 
of trees-garden space, t 
Call Mar) Youvonne 
SIcMillan. Real Estate 
Broker, 442-3S46. p-4tfc

1

 ̂ for rent i  
^COUINS HARDWARÊ
Freeman Draper Custom 
Drapes for one w indow- or for 
the whole house. For more 
information call 725-6684. 
44 4TP
♦ * * * * *0 * *W k «*0 *W *W *

WANTED )
4 HOUSE LEVELING J
0 Interior and ex terio r,«  
^ painting and repairs. ^
4 Call 1-915-893-5803,4
a Clyde, p-8 4
4 * * * * * * * 4 * 4 * * W 4 6 * * W

STEVE COZART 
CONSTRUCTION 

Remodeling.
Add-ons 

New Homes. 
Cabinet. 
Concrete. 

Electrical, etc.
Free estimates. 

Phone 442-1709. p-4ltfc

W A N TE D  COOK AND 
MAN.VGER: Feel you 
want to make a go on your 
own I ’ve got the perfect 
place to make some 
money. New equipment, 
carpeted, excellent loca
tion. Great chance to 
make some good money. 
For Sale or ¡.ease in 
B reck en r id ge . Call 
817-549-4343, evenings. 
p-Ufc ________

WANTED: Driller with ex
perience to work a 1,000 
ft. Joy rig. Daylights on
ly. Call 442-3753, even
ings p-4

WA.NTED: Need immediate
ly morning dietary help, 
full time. Apply at Cisco 
Nursing Center, 1404 
Front Street, Cisco. p-3tfc

NOTICE- Sce me for the Fort 
Wurth Star Telegram and 
Dallas Morning News. 
Maggie Ingram. 442-1500. 
home delivery, pife

WANTED: City of Cisco is 
taking applications for a 
bookkeeper with ex 
perience. Salary depen
ding on qualifications, p-4

r fe2&iSMB9

THE GARDEN 
PATCH”

Fruit Market 
Fresh load uf produce 

Each Thursday 
ALSO

Milk-Gas-Oil 
R.J.'s FINA 

1111 Ave. D Ciscii 
442-3549 p-tfc

WANTED: Now taking ap
plication for nurse’s aides 
7-3 and 3-11 .shifts. Apply 
at Cisco Nursing Center, 
p-tfc

H E LP  W AN TE D : Maid 
wanted. Morning hours. 
Must be reliable. Apply in 
person at Oak Motel, 
Cisco, p-4

ATTENTION HUNTERS 
A TRAPPERS 

Fur buyer will be in 
Cisco at the White Ele
phant ResUurani each 
Fridav from 10:30 a.m. till 
11:00 a.m. beginning 
Dec. 7.
We buy green and dry 

furs of all kinds. Skin case 
all furs, (like oppossums], 
not open up the middle. 
We also buy deer hides. 
Well handled furs bring
TOP p r ic e s :

Northwestern Fur Co. 
Colorado City, Texaa

H E L P  W A N T E D : 
R E TIR E E S: We need 
retired people (men or 
uiimen) to work 4 hour 
shifts. No heavy lifting, 
but must be able to stand 
on feet for full 4 hour 
shift. Work starting in 
late January. Please app
ly at S&M Supply Office, 
103 E. 8th. St., Cisco, 
Texas. T4
iiiiMiiimiiMimiiiiiiiiiiiT

NOTICE: Repair all makes 
Sew ing Machines and 
vacuum cleaners. Free pick 
up and delivery City Sewing 
Center .108 E. Main East- 
land 629-1481. tf

WANTED: Someone with 
good credit to assume 
payments on a Touch 
and Sew Singer con
sole model sewing 
m ach ine, o r ig in a l 
p r ice  at $618.50. 
Balance $137.88 or 
$22.50 monthiv. Call 
442-2564, Cisco, p-11

YOU NEID A TV CABLE CONNEaiON 
for compltto telovition enjoyment

★  ★  ★

I Southern Television Systems Corps 
Serving Cbco, Eottiond, Ronger 

CoH 0$ for complete infoimation

M O N U M E N T S

' Stoi
'4 * '.(»■» 'I á

WORKS
LOYAL A DORIS LUNDSTROM - OWNER

.JÏ'Æ 442-9995
70S E SHi CISCO JEX.

GARAGE SALE: 10 00 a m. 
to 6:00 p.m. Monday, Jan. 
7 through Sunday, Jan. 
13. All new merchandise, 
arriving daily. See to 
believe. Custom T-Shirts, 
transfers, letters. 1312 
West 12th Street, Cisco, 
442-1739.I

F’OR RENT: Two apart
ments, one furnished and 
one partially furnished. 
Couple or individual only. 
No children. No pets. Call 
442-2225. p-f

APARTM ENT FOR RENY: 
106 East 14th. C a ll 
442-2186. ;y-96tfc

FOR RENT OR SALE: 8 by 
30 trailer house. 601 East 
nth, Cisco, 442-3865. p-4

% MOBILE HOME SPACE 
FOR LE A S E . One 
acre tract. 442-3330.
p-4 tie

FOR RENT: 2 bedroom 
mobile home. Inquire at 
603 East 6th, Cisco. $100 
month, pay two bills, p-5

APARTMENT FOR RENT: 
One bedroom. $75 month, 
pay two bills. 911 West 4th 
or caU 442-2096. p-4

FOR RENT: unfurnished 7 
room, 2 bath frame house at. 
607 W. Plummer. No pets. 
See Ben Hamner 1001 S. 
Seaman or 309 S. Lamer. T4

LOST: Male English Setter, 
w eighs 75 pounds. 
Reward. CaU 2 1 4 -2 9 »^ . 
P-I

CARD OF THANKS
Dear Friends: I want to say 

“ Thanks”  from my heart 
for your prayers, visits, 
phone ca lls , flow ers, 
cards and food while in 
thé hospital and since 
coming h «n e  and in the 
loss of my dear mother, 
Lora  E a rn es t, and 
especially, T.J. Medart.

May God’s richest bless
ings be with you.

DoUie MiUer 
The Earnest Family

= H E LP  W \ N T K D :E  
E Cashier. .Ypply in per-=
i  sun at Xaylur ( enter, =
5 100 Avenue D, Cisco.E
= p-lfc 5
miiiiiiiiiiiiiiiimiiMMMniiHir.

F’OR SALE: 1976 Subaru, 35 
mpg. Good car. For informa
tion call 442-3058. T4

HAY FOR SALE 
$1.M bale 

Call 442-3031. p-5

IFO R  S A L E : L igh t 
Stocker calves. Some 
la rger heifers and 
rows. Call 442-3585, 
Cisco, p-107

FOR SALE: ‘ ''O Chev. PU; 
Cus.,-DLX Cab; '/: ton 
L-W-B. Auto, Power; 350- 
V8 Motor and body really 
g.iod. $1.000. Ph. (817) 643- 
1372, Rising Star, Tex.

Political
Calendor

The following have 
authorized this 
newspaper  to an
nounce that they will 
be a candidate for elec- 
tion in the 1980 
Primary Elections:

COUNTY SHERIFF
Johnnie H. Morren 

CONGRESS, 17th DISTRICT 
Charles Stenholm 

JUDGE, 9|sl DIST. COURT 
Saul Pullman

STATE REPRESENTATIVE 
DISTRICT 94 
Joe Hanna

ll lh  COURT OF CIVIL 
APPEALS ASSOCIATE 
JUDGE
Bob Dickinson

FOR SALE: 92 inch sofa 
with chair. Upholstery 
good condition. $1(X) both. 
Call 442-3487. p-4

FOR SALE: 20 ft. 3 axle JK 
low  boy equ ipm ent 
trailer. $2650 hooked up. 
16 ft. utility trailers from 
$800. Custom  built 
trailers to fit your need 
and pocket book. Lewis 
E n te rp r is es , C lyde, 
Texas, 915476-3331. p-12

FOR SALE: Several used 
mobUe homes. 10 ft., 12 ft. 
and 14 ft. wide, l^ ced  
from  $2500. D elivery 
available. 915-676-3331. 
L ew is  E n te rp r ises , 
Clyde, Texas, p-12

FOR SALE OR RENT: Used 
portable signs. Several 
sizes and styles available. 
915-676-3331.1.ewis Enter
prises, Clyde, Texas, p-12

FOR SALE: 1973 Impala, 
very good condition. 1972 
Chevrolet station wagon. 
Henry Schaefer, 315 East 
22nd, Cisco. p-2tfc

FOR SALE: 1970 Bukk 
Electra, air, power 
seat, windows, brakes, 
steering, tilt wheel, 
AM-FM, much more. 
Purchased new with 
53,000 original mUes. 
No dents, like new in
side. $1200.00 firm. Jib 
D onovan, 442-2617 
after 6:00 p.m. p-11

FOR SALE: G.E. Heavy Du
ty Washer and Dryer; 
just out of 3 yrs. storage; 
Good cond ition
G u aran teed ; Both 
$225.00. W ebb. Ph. 
643-6144. 12-2TC

PAMPERS 
30Coan( 

Reg. $3.00 
Now $2.29 

Cactus & Calico 
Ranger

FOR SALE-Hogs.
Registered Duroc. Gill 
and boar. Call H.T. 
Sutton after 9 p.m. at 
647-1026.

Nice paper shell pecans.
Few pecans for sale $1.00 per 
pound. 442-1303.

FOR SALE-flrewood. $60 
cord. Call 629-1607, 

653-221$, 629-1360, or 
629-2731. tlO

FOR S A LE : 1977 Olds 
Toronado. Fully loaded, 
one owner, good condi
tion. Also 1979 Yamaha, 
650 special. Chrome and 
black, still under warran
ty.' 945 miles. (Tall after 
5:00 p.m., 442-2507 or 
915-945-3504. p-9

A T T E N T IO N  LA N D  
OWNERS: We have a 
qu a lified  buyer wh< 
wants to buy from 1,000 to 
3,000 acres. Brooks Real 
Estate, phone 817-965-3241 
or 965-5051 or 817-445-3926. 
P4

iraras

FOR SALE; Used carpet 
with padding. About 25 
yards $25. CaU 442-1600.

FOR SALE: Kirby vacuum 
cleaner, 4 years old, used 
very little. Good kiln, for 
baking po ttery , New 
evaporative a ir condi
tioner, good refrigerated 
air conditioner, small an
tique china cloaet. Garl 
D. Oorr Real Estate 
Brokerage. 442-3642. p-5

C O Z Z IC K Z K
ALE: 2 bedroom 

house, den, liv in g
room, dining room, 
large kitchen, bath, 
pan e lin g , painted|t 
throughout, rugged 
throughont, part of 
drapes, chain link 
feace in back, pecan|i 
and fruit trees. Call 
442-2091. p-99 442-2091. p-l

H c w o b i i

y o u r  

m a ikB l| ila ce|

TallF

4

WAfííADS

Five room frame dwelling, garage, large yar 
|stre«( and three blocks from school. 7,500.60

Beautiful five room rock V., paved street and very goodj 
¡location. You will like this one.

One of the finest dwellings in Humoieiwwn, three I 
bedrooms, living room, dining room, beautiful kitchen, 

j  two car carport with plenty storage with workshop, comer j 
I lot and beautiful yard; workable fire place.

Another very deslreaMe dwelling in Humbletown, large I 
hiving room with fireplace, dining room, very nice kit-j 
jrhen, two or three bedrooms, large yard, garage and ser- 
|vaut quarters or work shop.

Newly reflnished inside and out three bedroom place, 
¡large living room, large kitchen, large uUUty room, pan-1 
|tr>, corner lot with storage buUdlng and barbecue pit.

Tliree bedroom, living room, dining room, very good! 
¡repair, extra nice location and on paved street. In fact we| 
¡have mure than one of these.

Two uf the finest dwellings on the north lake shore o il 
¡Cisco lake. We have these coming and going most of thc'f 
{time. Always check with us.

We have a good acreage with a good house on it. You¡ 
[w ill have to know about It to appreciate it.

Ciimroercial buildings of all kinds coming in aU thcl 
[ time. We will have one to fit your needs. The price is right.| 

We of this firm believe that the sooner you buy the more 
¡raonev you will save!

807 Ave. D., Osco
Cori D. Gorr 

Real Estate Brokerage
Three salesmen to assist in ol phases 

of the work
442-3642 di' mqht 442-1641

R e a i  E f t o f e :  |  I  E t t a f e

FOR S A L E : Cozy 2 
bedroom  home on 
spacious corner lot 
with large pecan trees, 
on paved street with 
fenced back yard. 
Economically priced 
for quick sale. Call 
442-3784 after S p.m.

FOR SALE-1322 Park Drive. 
Phone 442-1071 or 442-1400. 
.1 bedroom brick home, 
comer lot. paved streets, 
bath and half, central air and 
heat, built in oven, table top 
ci')ok stove, built in dish
washer, carpeted and 
(trapes. Seperate guest 
house, storage house and 
garage, fenced in back yard. 
By appointment only. p-25tfc

FOR SALE: (soon after 1st 
of year) Six room house and 
utility on I*-! lots new 
bathroom fixtures and hot 
water heater. Good floor 
co ve r in g  and drapes 
throughout. Three window 
air conditioners, floor fur- 
nance on corner lot, pecan 
trees. Walking distance of 
school very neat must see to 
appreciate. Call 442-1303 
a ft e r l^ m ^ to w e ^ ^ ^ ^

FOR SALE: 2 bedroom 
house, den, liv in g  
room, dining room, 
large kitchen, bath, 
pan e lin g , pa in ted 
throughout, rugged 
throughout, part of 
drapes, chain link 
fence in back, pecan 
and fruit trees. Call 
442-2091. p-104

BRAND NEW

Adorable new three 
bedroom, IV i bath brick 
home, full carpet, ,air 
cond., stove, dishwasher.

707 West 17th

HERITAGE HOMES^ 
442-3300 p-tfc

12* X 60' bedroom mobile 
home, washer-dryer, dish
washer, refrigerator-ice 
maker, 3 ton central air-heat, 
blocks, porch, all hookups, 
service pole. (jTall 629-1588. if

Winnett Real Estate
Gerald Winnett, Broker 
117 West 8th 42-1660 

2 Bedroom, 2 Bath House On Lorge Lot 
With Several Shode Trees, Assumption 
FHA Loan.

IWe Need Ustings. j

THEARMY RESERVE.

201 E. 20th-NEAT AS APIN -G lass fireplace doors give 
a real accent to the fireplace. 3 bedrooms, lY« bath, double 
car garage, central air and heat, all built ins. 
$36,500-could assume present loan.

1310 Bliss-Current interest rates but still cheaper than a 
new loan. Below seller’s cost at $30,900. 3 bedroom, cen
tral air and heat, double garage all on 5 fenced lots.

IjOw Cost lJving-2 bedroom Lake Cabin on 2V4 lots on 
South Side I.ake Cisco-$5500 equity and $128 monthly.

2000 plus square feet of living. BIG den and kitchen, 3 
bedrooms, 2 baths on 2 lots all for $46,700-1003 W. 16th

1303 West 12th. 3 bedroom, lY« bath, living room, de.i, 2 
car garage, central heat and air. $47,500.

Good location. Homey appearance-3 bedroom on 3 lots 
surrounded by pecan trees. Double garage. $19,000

Pretty white brick at 1503 Primrose-3 bedroom. IH  
bath in good area. $34,550.

705 E. 22nd-3 bedroom, 2 full bath $26,250

I.ocal business for sale-call for details

12 acres in city limits $12,000

* Slü® COMMERQAL on 120 access in city limits
# ,̂UUU

We nave excellent frontage on 1-20 access road, nooui 
300 ft. front and a block and tk deep. (Adjacent to above 
property) going for only $25,000.

wM West loui. Two bedroom nomc in need of repairs.
$22.000.

110 West 6th. (Tommercial building for sale. $12.000.

tA ic^ A iiU a ^ .
i9 ie 4 U

Anita Wobb, AMociotu, 442-3546 
Ardythe Cardwell, 442-2134.

Elizoboth P. Ward-Brokor - 442-3524 
Moody . Brokor 725-7279 
9 .^ 2

I .



Becky Kincaid, Jack McFarland 
Wed In Stephenville

In a beautiful eandlelight 
teremony Beik> K iiK a ii la iu l 
Jack McFarland were united 
in niarria)4e by Kev. F.niil V.

Becker, at the Ramada Inn, 
Stephenville, Texas, on Sat
urday, December 29, 1979 at 
et^ht o'clock p.nt. The ecre-

Fight Rising 
Construction 

Costs
MHAL BUILDINGS

Of Any She
CUSTOM BUILT
For Your Speciol Needs 

STORAGE BUILDING BARNS OFFICES
WAREHOUSES * GARAGES * CARPORTS 

We Do The Complete Job
Foundation • Plumbing - Electricd 
Dial 629-2102 And Discuss Your Needs 

With The Friendly Folks At

A-l SALES
Dale Modton (Owner)

215 S. Walnut 
Eastland 
Texas^

f  4-H News.
' 4 H LEADERS ENJOY POT 

LUCK SUPPER 
4-Fi Adult Leaders enjoyed 

a Pot Luck Supper at their

mony was performed before 
a greenery covered archway, 
with candleabras on either 
side.
The bride's dress was made 

of antique sation with a 
chiffon overlay trimmed with 
Venetia lace. The empire 
waist was covered with the 
same lace as was the 
cathedral length train.

Fler fingertip veil of bridal 
illusion. trimmed with 
Venetia lace fell from a lace 
covered bandeau, which the 
bride designed herself.
The bride s color of royal 

blue was carried out in the 
dresses of her attendants. 
Mrs. Lynn Williamson was 
matron of honor. Mrs. Pat 
Ffogan, sister of the bride, 
was bridesmaid. Their iden
tical dresses were softly 
gathered at the waist, with a 
beautifully draped neckline.

Ushers were Pat Hogan, 
brother-in-law of the bride, 
and Eddie Kincaid, brother 
of the bride. Traditional 
wedding music was 
presented by Miss Sherry 
Wheat of Eastland. The 
bride and grwm departed 
beneath the crossing of 
sabers performed by Capt. 
James Williams of Stephen
ville and Jeff Germany of 
Eastland.
After the ceremony a recep

tion was hosted by the 
Bride's parents. Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert Kincaid at the 
Ramada Inn, Stephenville. 
The traditional saber was 
used to slice the wedding 
cake.
The bride is a graduate of 

Eastland High School and 
received a B.S. in Home 
Economics from Tarleton 
State University.
The groom is a graduate of 

Eastland High School and 
received a B.S. in Agri-Busi
ness from Tarleton State 
University. He is currently 
serving as Lieutenant in the 
92nd Field Artillery Battalion 
of the United Stales Army at 
Fort FiiHtd, Texas.

Parents of the couple are 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kincaid 
of Easi'and. and Mr. Jone E. 
McFarland of Eastland and 
Mrs. Edwina McFarland of 
Fort Worth.
After a wedding trip to -El 

Paso and Ruidosa, New 
Mexico, the couple will live 
In Copperas Cove.

Gsco Press
442-2244

Eastland Telegram
629-1707

Ranger Times 
647-1101

Subscribe Or Renew Today & Save
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$AVE A$ MUCH A$ 50%
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Postage & Fuel Costs Force Price Increases:
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105 Local Issues Per Year!

bi-monthly meeting, Thurs
day, January 10 at the East- 
land Bank Community Room. 
Following the supper, a 4-H 
Method Demonstration 
Training was presented by 
Assistant Agents Donna 
White and Danny Lambreth. 
Phil Osborne, Resident of 
Adult Leaders, presided over 
the business meeting. A 
report was given on the 
results of the Pecan Show, 
4-H Council Christmas Party, 
and District 4-H Food Show . 
Betty Jo Hart reponed on the 
status of a new Secretary's 
Trophy. Adult Leaders voted 
to buy ribbons and decora
tions for the 4-H County 
Round-up in April. Joan 
Brown, Betty Jo Hart, and 
Marceil Laminack volun
teered to serve on the Food 
Buying Committee for the 
Livestock Show. The Adult 
Leaders Association is in 
charge of the concession 
stands at the show. A 
committee of Betty Jo Hart, 
Pat Caraway, and Penny 
Fields was formed to set the 
guidelines for a county-wide

GOP Condldote 
Announces For Senote

[Tox Board Organizes; ^  
É Elects Hoffman I

I am today announcing as a 
candidate fur the Texas 
Senate in District 22. I seek 
this important position as a 
Republican in the May 3 
primary with the goal of 
being the Republican candi
date in the General Election 
on Novmeber 4.

1 enter this race confident in 
the knowledge that I have the 
experience and the ability to

scrapbook contest between 
the different clubs.
4 H Adult Leaders attend

ing the meeting included;
Eastland: Betty Kidd. Betty 

Jo Hart, Juan and Leanne 
Brown, and Betty Cross.
Cisco: Mary and John 

Bailey.
Rising Star: Wanetta Par

son and Sandy Hutton.
Gorman: Marceil Laminack. 

Bo and Pat Caraway, Philip 
and Sandra Osborne.
Extension Agents, Donna 

White and Danny and Judy 
Lamberth were also present.
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If you’re 55 or over, join your local 
AARP chapter. And find out just how 
much your community needs your 
help.

What can a group do that an in
dividual can't? A lot—especially 
when it's your local AARP chapter. 
We re eager to welcome new 
people who d like to help us help 
our community. And you'll learn a 
lot of useful things, too—including 
all the benefits of national AARP 
membership

AARP IS  open to everyone 55 or 
over. And since we re non-profit, 
membership dues are very low.

If you d like to be needed, just 
call the number below or drop us 
a line. You II find out just how 
much your community appreciates 
your help

A m erican  A sso ciatio n  
of Retired Perso ns

Join Your Local AAR P Chapter.
Call 629-1820
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IN CONCERT

ADMISSION - FREE

serve the 
district.
Our state government is not 

unfamiliar to me. I gained 
the valuable experience in 
the state Senate while serv
ing as administrative 
assistant to Senator Peyton 
McKnight in 1975 and 1977.1 
was a staff member for the 
Senate committee on energy 
in 1977 which gives me a 
background in one of the 
most important problems 
facing us today.

And. 1 served at an admini
strative level in our State 
Comptroller's office in 1977- 
78. 1 know the workings of 
our state government and 
our state Senate and 1 can be 
effective from the first day I 
enter the Senate as a repre
sentative of the people of this 
district.

I can also take to the Senate 
my experiences as a success
ful small businessman. I 
fight every day to cut 
expenses and keep within my 
budgets so I can stay in 
business and make a profit. 
If we had more people in 
Austin trying to do this, 
instead of finding more ways 
to spend our tax dollars, we 
would have a much better 
state government.
Like many of the people in 

this district, 1 have been a 
farmer and a rancher. I 
headed a trucking company 
and have sold commercial 
real estate. I have worked in 
the oil fields. 1 have been a 
construction worker, and a 
switchman and brakeman on 
the Santa Fc Railroad. 1 have 
worked hard all my life and 
now 1 would like to work hard 
representing and serving the 
people M  their Senator.
Opr political system has 

always been extremely 
important to me. I have been 
active in leadership positions 
throughout my adult life. I 
was Convention Director and 
ran the Democrat State Con
vention in 1976. I was Vice- 
Chairman of the 1978 Con
vention. I have helped in 
several campaigns to elect 
good conservative candidates 
to serve in our state and 
national government. 
Following the 1978 state 

conventions, it became 
obvious to me that the 
Democrat Party no longer 
stood for the type of govern
ment which I so strongly 
belived was the best interest 
of the people. 1 left that party 
and became what I suppose 
you would can an indepen
dent. 1 supported some 
Democrat and some Republi
can candidates in the 
elections of 1978.
But being an independent 

just was not my style. I have 
always believed that our 
political panics were an 
imponant vehicle in provid
ing good government. To be 
active and be effective, 1 
needed to unite with people 
who were thinking and work
ing toward the same goals 
that I was. So 1 joined the 
Republican Party.
This was an easy step for 

me. Besides the philosophi
cal agreement I felt with the 

- Republicans, 1 discovered an 
even more imponant point.

The Eastland County Tax 
Appraisal Board held on 
organisational meeting 
January ninth in the District 
courtroom.
The Bi>ard's responsibilities 

are to see that task 
appraisals are equal and 
uniform, and of market value 
throughout the county, 
according to County Judge, 
Scott Bailey.
Seven members were sworn 

in by County Clerk, Joanne 
Johnson. Chairman-Bill 
Hoffman Jr. representing 
Eastland Independent School 
District, Secretary-Jimmy 
Hughes representing
Gorman and Carbon, and

With every Republican 1 
talked to. 1 found an honest 
concern for people. The 
Democrats had great political 
concern for people, but the 
Republicans really cared. 
I am a serious candidate for 

this Senate seat.

Volney Day representing 
Cisco, Eastland, and Ranger 
are among the delegates
sworn in.
Also Arlin Bint represent

ing Eastland County, Dr. Bill 
Auvenshine representing 
Ranger I.S.D., Jack Hubbard 
representing Rising Star, 
and Emmett Reich o f Cisco 
l.S.D.
Meetings of the Board are 

open to the public, and 
anyone with business to 
bring before the Board can 
request to be put on the 
agenda.
In March seminars will be 

held to prepare the delegates 
for their job.

I cannot win this race by 
myself. I need and am asking 
every concerned person who 
would like to help with my 
campaign to contact me at 
my home...1200 Briarwood 
Drive. Cleburne. 76031, 817- 
641-4302.

: Abilene Reporter News 
TOURS FOR 1980

:Feb. MEXICO - Coionioi Qrde Tour 
:Moy LOVE BOAT CRUISE okmg the
• Mexicon Riviero on the Pacific
: ' Princess, the boot used in the
• 24 TV series, ''Love Boat" >1523
• Reservotions must be mode
: priortoFeb. 15.
• June A August HAWAII
jSept. NEWENGUND j
iSep. CHINA i
• *

j HELEN CRAWFORD, Supertravd Rep. j • *
: Call442-226S :

DOUBUWIDES* 
24X4S* 24 X 60 ‘ 2SX52‘ 2SX60 

* SINGLE WIDES*
•14 X 56*14 X 70*14 X 80

* FNA Finoncing * VA FhNndRf
* ConvMtioiMl FfcNmcing

EASTUND D IR E a .  
FAaO R Y OUTLET

Intintofu 20, East At OMm  
Phont653-2432 0r629-21170r 653*2315



Sunday, January 13, 
1980

FO RSAIE
FOR SALE 1<)79 Chevy 
S.W.B. Bonanza Reg. gas. 
lb m.p.g., custom interior, 
chrome wheels, low miles, 
extra nice. S7.S00. Call 629- 
2745 after 5:00 p.in. t8 

BIG SALE : in Olden, 
Texas new metal building 
one mile East of Post office 
on right open seven days 
each week. Tools, Toys,- 
Jewlery, Watches, Pocket 
Knives, Belt Buckles, bo<)ks, 
used furniture. Mexican Im* 
ports, milk, bread, ice, 
cigarettes, lots of gifts and 
mise Items We buy scrap 
copper, old coins, silvery 
and used furniture and ap
pliances. Call 653-2259. T105

FOR SALF ^70 V8 Ford 
Pickup $7U5. Nice 25 ft. 
travel trailer 5.1.430. h53- 
2226 1105 
Moving Sale
R e fr ig e ra to r , W asher, 
Dryer, Piano, Antique buf
fe t ,  wooden cab inet, 
breakfast nook, dishes, 
clothes and many other 
Items. 708 Foch St Ranger. 
Friday, Saturday and Sun
day Jan. 11,12 and l i  T-4

FtrR SALE: New 1 by 6 
and 1 by 8 rough 
lumber. See at 1108 
West 16ih, Cisco, or 
rail 442-1912. p-9

FOR s a l e ::
Sell me that extra car or 

pickup vou d«>n't really need 
Will consider any model 
rcgardlCN.N ol age that's good 
running and dean. Cleaner 
they arc the mure I’ ll pay! No 
di>gs or junkers please. 
Phone Rising Star (817) 64J- 
IJ72 anytime. Best early 
mornings or late evenings 
49-(k

1.AKF I.FÜS: y car around 
oiuniry lising. 2-I-I. newly 
ri'iiccoraicd frame home, 
insuk. out. storage, all ulili- 
lies, lenced, fruit trees, 
uardeti, deep water, bitat 
(liKk I 81~ 62M-I98'. tIO

FOR SALE 197b Dodge one 
Ion . 440 wiih 4 speed. p»iwcr 
brakes and air. AM-FM, CB 
radio, new tires. 2 tanks. 
g«M'\e ncek ho*>k-up. S.V49S. 
’ 58 2228. t4

FOR SALE-Clility trailer 
(low btivlb 't .X Ibh .. 2 axle, 
0 extra tires and wheels 
5MK), '.SH-2228. i4

Hay Grazer and Coastal hay 
for sale $175 and 00. Call 
643-4583 or 643-4586. Jerry 
l>avis. 16

FOR SALE l ‘>70 Yamaha V/. 
175 50(H) or best oiler Call 
Ull at (>47.|(H,2. i4

A FOR SALE: 3 bedroom, 2|̂  
9 bath home. Total electric.
$1 Call 629-1996 after 5 p .m .f

r
FOR SALE-firewood. SbO 
m cord. Call 629-1607, 
6.S3-22I5. 629-1360, or 
629-2731. HO

MARY KAY COSMETICS 
For free facial or show call 
629-8104, 907 S. Halbry an 
St. Eastland, Wanda Fay 
Roper, Consultant. IIO

Start the New Year with 
new seal covers in your 
car or pickup.

M AM  Trim 
520 E. Commerce 
Eastland 629-8629

FOR SALE-House with 
two Iota at 1004 East 17th, 
Claeo, Texaa or house to 
be moved. CaU 647-3679 
after 7:00 p.m. l4

FOR SALE: A-Model John 
Deere new 3 pt.. good 
tires, battery & lights 
work, extra good shape. 
$1250.00.

B-Model John Deere 3 pt lift 
with post hole digger at
tached to tractor $950 00

Reg. Polled Hereford 
Calves, 7-9 months old, 
dk. red, long bodied, 
growthy & gentle Can see 
their dams & big Cana 
dian sire in pasture. 
$500 $700 now.

Also 3 or 4 hundred bales of 
good coastal hay in the 
stack-|1.6S per bale 
Disc, on all.

C 817-250-3453. Curtis or Jr 
Chambers 8 miles South 
of Rising Star. 2-2tp.

FOR SALE: “ Antique 
Glass and Furniture”  
and other collectabies. 
“ We buy Estates” . 
The House of Antiques 
moved to 908 So. 
B assett. E astland , 
Texas open every day. 
T106

flNOO(SMSSSOB3SE

FOR RENT
FOR RENT New two bed- 
r«K>m all eleciiic apartments, 
appliances furnished. Colony 
Park Apts.. 500 W Sadosa, 
F.astland. Phime 629-1473. 
tl05

APARTMENTS 
HILLSIDE

Attractive one bedroom 
and efficiencies Cable TV 
629-8097.

jE'OR R E N T: , Mobile 
Homes and moble home 
spaces 653-2220..'TlOb

WANTED
R.N 's and L.V.N.'s needed 
in Eastland area. Contact 
Girling Home Health 
Service. 915 646-8445. i4

HELP WANTED: Sober, 
dependable person to learn a 
giMid trade, with regular 
hours inside. Mechanical 
ability and experience help
ful. The work is not hard but 
it's regular and requires 
paying atieniion to details. 
Apply to JOB. Box 29. East- 
land 76448. mimediatcly. 
with your personal data it

W A N T E D : Truck stop 
casliier and station allen- 
daril. No experience 
necessary Apply in per
son at Gullirie Truck Har
bor, Cisco p-94ifc

Wc are still accepting ap 
plications. Apply at Sonic 
Drive In or call 629-1372 
Hwv. 80 Eastland TI05

HEIJ> WANTED 
F it te r s , w e lders , 

assem b lers . E x 
perience preferred. 
Apply in person at 
Burgess industries, 
164 ETnst 16th, Cisco. 
p4l

WANT TO BUY OIL I: GAS 
PRODUCTION SMALL OR 
LA R G E  LE ASE S . TO P 
PR ICES PA ID . W RITE  
BOX 1063 • GRAHAM. TX. 
76046.T-26

H E L P  W A N TE D : 
RE:T1REES: We need 
retired people (men nr 
women) to work 4 hour 
shifts. No heavy lifting, 
but must be able to stand 
on feel for full 4 hour 
shift. Work starting in 
late January. Please app
ly at SAM Supply Office, 
165 E. 8th ST., Cisco, 
Texas. T4

IX3666B96B65B5555
NOTICE

8 DOZIER WORK 
PUSHING BRUSH 

CLEANING TANKS 
CALL JESS BROWN 

647-1845
Ï  T105
gg go y g g y g M o g

Frito Lay Inc. needs 
route salesm an for 
Eastland area. $18,000 
plus annual salary. Will 
interview from 8 to 4 Sun
day at Ramada Ian. Call 
629-2655. Ask for John 
Neely. An EU|ual Oppor
tunity Employer. t4

SW »ERTRAVEL, INC. 
H E LE N  CRAW FORD. 

R e p .
Irregu lar hours-please

c a l l
442-2265 502 Ave. U

X QUICK F ILM  I
♦ PROCESSING 5
♦ FHm-Ctmeras-SupplIes »
t GIBSON ■
5 Camera Center [

Closing out the audio 
equipment store at Jody’s 
ca r s tereos , CB, 
speakers, A assessoiies 
at Wholesale while they 
last. You can shop after $ 
p.m. nltely except Sunday 
and Monday, 629-2615. tl2

E A S T L A N D  CO. T V
TV g ANTENNA SERVICI 

Coll 443-3412.

If no ontwor call 442-3031 
(k78)

W illiams A Cagle ' \ '  
Conslrui'll'tn 

Risidenlial and 
commercial. Rem) deling, 
ddons, concrete work, 
:ew homes, electrical 
v.ork, al'-o floor covering, 
'629-8285 or 629-8203.:T1Q5

The family of Ante Liles 
vv ishes to express their heart
felt thanks to all who helped 
them through their loss. 
Many thanks to diKtors. 
nurses, aides, relatives, the 
staff of Bakker Funeral 
Home, pastors, and loving 
friends and neighbors. We 
will remember your kindness 
and love you fur it. God bless 
you all.

Glenn Liles
.Mr. and Mrs. Johnny Ferrell 

Richard and Larrv

TV A Stereo 
Repair

Olden TV' Repair 
Cali 653-2487

■n

WHAT: Eastland Co. Art 
Show.
W HERE: Methodist Church 
W HEN: April 24 25-26.

Ceramic Tile Works 
Bath A Kitchen 

442-1475 
After 5:00 and on 

weekends 
l4

Excellent Hay for sale, 
coatal and Hybrid Sudan. 
See or call after 4:00. D.J. 
Weal 629-1509. t4

CELLULOSE INSULA
TION

Blown in walls or reiling. 
Free estimates. BAT- 
TE AS  B U ILD E R S , 
442-3024, Cisco, p-8

NOTICE: Dok'e Johnson 
Contractor Remodeling, 
C oncrete , E le c tr ic a l, 
Plumbing, Fencing. Boat 
Dork, House Leveling i 
call 647-3682 
T105

SCOTTY’S B/iRN 
MISCELLANEOUS 

PA IN 'nNG  AND 
METAL CRAFT 

1315 8. Lamar, Eastland. 
I paint lawn himitnre 

' • p p l i a n c e t  m e ta l  
awnings-metal gates- 
corml paneia-also polish 
and wax-automobiles.. 
Come by, or call L. A. 
Scott..jf 105 . ^  _  .

IN -

OVER AGE 657?77? 
Are yon receiving a DlS-j 

COUNT on your Antoj 
lnsurance7777 Come 
tee u s !! ! ! ! !  

L E D B E T T E R
SURANCE 

809 Ave. D Cisco 
p-95tfc

WE CARE ABOUT YOUR 
HEALTH

Specializing in physical 
ailmenU related to the 
spine and nerv ous 
system.

Or. Goo. G. McPhaul 
Chriropractor 

Telephone 647-3821 
454 Pine St. Ranger 
[Pleaae CUp A Save) 

T105

♦
♦
♦
♦♦
♦
♦
♦
♦♦
♦
♦

t

R & R CARPET CLEANING
OMIce629>mi Nome 647-121V

’25* First Room
*35* Living Dfciiiig Room Combinotion 
*15* Eodi Additional Room 
*7* Hal Or Bathroom 
*5* For Room Scotch Guord
Wo Movo Fwmitifre And AH Woii 
GuorontMd.
Spoddir You Vocum And Move
Fumituro I WM Cleon Carpet For 

10* Per Square Foot.
oooooooooooooooooo 

BUTLER AND FOX REAL ESTATE 
NOLAN BUTLER-BROKER

2 bedroom, large living

Beautiful 3 bedroom brick » "d  Panning,
home on 8 acres with pretty f eautt-
pecan trees. Long branch P'^nty of storage
community. Some financing 
available.

WE NAVE OTHER LISTINGS 
J.C. Butlor-629-2149 
Ray Fox-629-1140

Nohn BuNor-629-8106
Mooooeooeooeooooooooooo

area.
2 bedroom trailer-central 

heat and air. Buy equity and 
assume payments.

RANGER HILL CAFE 
SPECIALS

THUISDAY:
All You Can Eat 

MEXICAN FOOD $ 3 ^
TUESDAY:

All You Con Eot
SPAGHEni $ 0 5 0

Bregkfott Servod 24 Hours

DON'S RENTAL & REPAIR
610 W. Main • Eastland - Mon.-Sat. 8:00-5:30

629-1632
Carpentry Tools * Automothro Noods
Phimhing Tools * Nomoownor Noods 

Contractor Equipment * DHching MocMnos

Fred's Texoco &
Cor Core Center

639-889S 
Oil A Efftor

★  PoBshing ★  Tuno-Up

GOLDEN DESTINY
iw LocotioN: 2 Vh MIos West BO 

Open Mon.-Fri. 9 to S 
Col Early For Appointments

629-1492 Or 629-B194 
Al Broods

BoNiing, CIpping, Grooming 
I SpodoRxing In Poodles 
 ̂ AKC Poodles For Sole

Operated By
Oarh And Lomrino Lester

BOOKKEEPING AND TAX SERVICE
Kon Porroefc

205 Eost Moin, Rongor 647-3022
MONTHLY AND QUARnRLY 
REPORTING FOR BUSINESSES

Individual, Partnership, And Corporotion 
Tax Returns.

Estate
JOHNNIE WATSON 

Gorman 734-2777.

FREE ESTIMATES ALL WORK GUARANTEED

T a l l e y '  T i e i i '  i ^ l o o r  p e n j t e r

605 W SAOOSA ST 
EASTLAND. TEXAS 76448

CARPET-VINYL-TILE 
SALES A INSTALLATION 

WALL COVERINGS-SALES
W A Y N E  B A IL E Y  

(Owner)

BUSINESS 
AC . 817^39-1673 
•Ra$. 817-639 3507

ASK Mt ABOUT MY BUSINESS

314 S. Third, Gorman. 3 bedroom, I and one-half baths, 
bricks, I car garage, 1100 square feet, total electric, cen
tral iiealint’ and air. carpet. Close to schools. $27,500.

New total electric energy efficient ranch style home on 
15acresin pm  man. 2586Square feet, 3-3-2,
2 porches ^ R p R R p  place and built-ins galore.' 
l.arge Oak.. • ^ ^ ? ^ ® ^ . . i lm e n l  only.

3 bedroom brick, 2 bath, fireplace, carpel, panelled, one 
and one-half miles from city limits of Gorman on Hwy. 6. 
50 acres coastal, 50 acres irrigated cultivated land, 5 
water wells, good fences, pecan trees. $142,000 Owner 
would consider selling house and 10 acres.

3 bedroom frame, 1 bath, large lot, partial carpet, and 
panelled, wood shingle roof, 1,150 square feet. Carbon. 
$11.750.0p .

210 S. Winkler, Gorman. 3 bedroom frame, 1 bath. 
Carpet, 1050 square feet. Exterior composition siding. 
Large screened back porch. Located near hospital and 
churches. $13,700

4 acres with 3 bedroom fram. IVi miles south of Gorman 
on Duster Hwy. Newly remodeled with panelling and 
carpet. Good water well and new pump. 30x36 sheet iron 
barn. $37,500

3 bedroom home in Carbon. 1000 sq. ft. with carpet. 
Needs some repair. Large lot with shade trees. Owner 
financed*. $1,000 down, $100 month at 10%.

Jerry Mehaffey, Broker 
• CEN-TEX 
KEAL ESTATE 

P.O. Box 727 
Gorman. Texas 76454

WE NEED LISTINGS 
TO IJST YOUR PRO PERTY CAU .

Eula Miears, Associate 
'734-2517 

or
Kay Watson, Associate 

734-2777

[S  JAMES W. RATLIFFlíEALTOR” *  ■

REALTOR-BROKER
OFFICE 647-1260 HOME 647-1667

REALTO«

HOMES-RANGER
I Brick, three bedrooms, two full baths, double garage at
tached Central heat and air, very nice fenced back yard 
with several fruit trees, work shop also in back yard. 
Covered patio, gas grill, kitchen with ample cabinets, dou
ble wall oven, cook top, dishwasher. This house has large 
rooms, will finance for 95 percent.

Brick, three bedrooms, central heat, one and a half baths, 
fenced back yard. Financing available on this new home.

House on edge of Ranger with 2 acres of land. Three 
bedrooms, one and one half baths, beautiful live-oak trees, 
several sheds and barns, double carport, priced to sell, 
$20,000.

Three bedrooms, one bath, very neat well kept houM, This 
house is on two lots on the edge of town. It has two sheds 
and storage buildings. New listing, $15,000.

Three bedrooms, one bath, carpeted, lot 120 x 205 feet. All 
new plumbing, garage, two storage buildings. Will sell 
with furniture or without.

New three bedrooms, two full baths, carpeted, very large 
den, stucco outside, just one fmaily has lived in this nice 
home. $50,000.

Two bedrooms, one bath, completely remodeled. New 
carpet, paneled, and painted. Close to down town Ranger.

Two bedrooms, one bath, new carpet, paneled, has washer 
I dryer connections, close to Main Street Ranger, <x)ftter 
lot.

This home will owner finance, two bedrooms, one bath, 
kitchen, living room. One of the bedrooms is large, all fur
niture goes with house. This home is on a lot 90 x 119 feet.

Small two bedroom, one bath house, carpeted, paneled, 
completely remodeled, close to Mian Street.

Large older two bedroms, one bath, kitchen living room, 
dining room combination. This home is on two lots with lot 
behind also going with the place.

Three bedrooms, two baths, new utility room, large kit
chen, living room, dining room, double garage in the back 
with lots of storage. This house is on Young Street.

HOMES-EASTLAND
Brick three bedrooms, one ana one nau oaui«, dvlng room 
dining room, carpeted throughout, central heat and air 
one car garage. ’

LAKE PROPERH
2 lots 125 X 130 fronts on r  .R. 2461 near Lake Leon, City 
water available, Texas electric, Eastland School Bus Rt. 
Will sell one or both.

Small house on deeded lot, one bedroom, bath, storage 
house, lot 50 x 200. Make us an offer.

Attractive lake home, two bedrooms, two full baths, dou
ble carport, deeded lot, big boat house, central heat and 
air. _

COMMERCIAL PROPERH
Four lots on Hwy. 80 Elast.

7.6$ acres on North side of 1-20.

8 acres between 1-20 and Railroad, 40 x 120 steel building 
on property.

Two story brick building on Hwy. 80.

SMAU ACRUGE AND LOTS
Olden home on one acre of land with several storage 
buildings, water well, house has two nice size bedrooms, 
one bath, this house is in good repair.

10 acres in city limits of Ranger, this could be used f(.r 
building sites. There are four lots that join this property 
that are for sale $1,000 per lot and $1,000 per acre.

6 abres.in City lintlts, two Older housw on this place, could 
be used for tmilding sites.

1.7 acres in City Limits, would be good place to build a 
home.

FARMS AND RANCHES
52.25 acres of land South of Ranger. Some coastal and love 
grass. Small part has bush, on good road. This place 
woilld be good place for Pecan orchard.

208 acres near Lake laon, part fields, and part pasture. 
Has access to Staff Water line.

1,189 acres north of Ranger, one^ialf minerals. 160 acres 
coltlvation, owner financed.

We teleilyourlfliRgten 
any tyiMof Real Istote

Judy Orms, Astockita Oneta Robfaiwm Halen Bradfoid, Anodate 
629-1218 629-1467 647-3230ond647-1923

1.
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4>H Opportunity Scholorship 
Forms Due In April 15

I‘)80 Texas 4-H Opportunity 
Scholarships forms are due 
in the County Extension 
office by April 15. 1980. 
Before the scholarship forms 
arc turned in, the applicant 
must have taken the SAT 
test, and have the test score 
back.
In addition to the require

ments for having taken the 
SAT test, applicant needs: 
one recent black and white 
glossy photo, 2 " X 3" up to 
5”  X 7", a copy of his high 
schiKil transcript, a state
ment or letter from his 
principal giving the number 
in graduating class the pre-

fRANGER TIMES EASTLAND TELEGRAM CISCO PRESS 
Ranger, Texas Eastland, Texas Cisco, Texas

Sunday, January 13, 1979
sent ranking number of the 
applicant in the class, and a 
brief narrative about the 
applicant, pointing out any 
important information that 
the selection committee 
needs to know.
Eligibility requirements fur 

the scholarships are: 
financial need, scholastic 
ability, leadership and 
character, and participation 
in 4-H work.
The finalists will be inter

viewed in June. For further 
information on these scholar
ships. contact the County 
Extension office at 629-1093 
or 629-2222.

^ o rre n 's  G ift
J  1A14 Ilf E__ AÈ___j  L .1013 W. Moki In Eastland

FILM
PROCESSING
1 Day Service

O 5 Days A Week 
Kodacolor 11 

O C

U
O

/  II
Engagement Announced

it|e partial]
Fashion Ladies Weai 
ttilK ^  .\cces«iM#i»<*

After Christmas Sale 
Rabbit Coats Reduced 

All Winter Merchandise On Sale 
Velour Dresses

Mr. and Mrs. R.O. Duncan 
are proud to announce the 
en gagem en t and ap
proaching marriage of their 
daughter Fran, to Mr. Thom 
Winingar both of Eastland.

Thom is the son of Mr. and

New Arrivals 
Calvin Klien 
Jeans & Skirts 

Lanz Suits

Izod For Boys 
Heolth-Tex Separates

Wrangler Tulip Tops

800 North Seaman • Eastland, Texa^ 
Telephone 629 8141

m  _

Sign at Las Vegas dice 
table: “ Shake well before 
losing.”

He who lives only to please 
himself must furnish all the 
applause.

A nickel goes a long way 
now. You can carry it around 
for days without finding 
anything to buy.

TWs «  'the land of oppor
tunity. You can start out dig
ging ditches and wind up 
behind a desk -  if you don't 
mind the financial sacrifice.

Marriage is a union that 
defies management.

Hitch up with us at Bray’s 
in Eastland and Ranger for 
our big January Clearance.

SPECIALP IT T  G R IL L
F/NC FOOD

O fi€ H  2 4

YOUR FAVORITE 
CHICKEN FRIED STEAK

Price Good Thru Jon. 17
Cisco And Ranger

JAN. 14th Thru 19th

5 0 %
Everything Goes:

Foil Boots, Bogs And Shoes

CASUAL SHOES Vi Price Sove

My Shoe Shoppe
Open 9:3O-.'i;.30 

Wnrt Of Ramada Inh Al 1-20
l.ana llarrinon

620-2172

Httls
Vi Price Sava

Mrs. Ray W iningar of 
Breckenridge and formerly 
of Eastland.

The wedding is planned for 
February 14 at 8:00 p.m. in 
the First United Methodist 
Church in Eastland.

Dear Sir:
I do not know where to mail 

the attached check. As class 
agent for the EHS class of 
1928, we would like to donate 
this check toward the pur
chase of the V.F.W. Flag 
pole in memory of one of our 
classmates Capt. Karl 
Tanner, U.S. Marines who 
was killed in action during 
W.W. II in the Orient.
Karl was graduated from 

EHS in 1928 with us, and it 
was his father, Mr. K.B. 
Tanner, who signed our 
diplomas as Pres, of the 
School Board.
Our class ftrst met in 1953 

for the 25th graduation anni
versary at the White Ele
phant under the leadership 
of both Terrell Coleman, and 
his brother Reagan 
(deceased) who was class 
president. Mr. K.B? Tanner 
was the honor guest. The 
class met again in 1978 to 
observe the 50th anniver
sary, Mrs. Milton Hunt, 
class agent, and was well 
attended.
The class of 1928 was the 

originator of class reunions, 
which resulted in the grand 
E.H.S. reunion, and which 
meets June 20-21-22, meet
ing every five years.
It is hoped that the enclosed 

contribution will encourage 
others to contribute to the 
Flag Pole Fund in memory of 
loved ones.
Many hotels and motels are 

already booked to capacity 
for the EHS reunion in June. 
If you have a room-lake 
cottage, or housing for rqnt 
for the EHS reunion, please 

' Contact Verna Johnson or 
Mrs. Virgil Seaberry. Better 
still, call or write your ex
student friends and invite 
them to stay with you.
The class of 1928 has 

located all members, and a 
luncheon class meeting is 
planned and reserved. 
Arthur (Doc) Vaughan Long
view. Texas will emcee this 
event.

Ann Carpenter
1928 Class Agent 

Box 5094
Abilene, Tx 79605

Woman's University 
Award Degrees
Texas Woman's University 

awarded more than 600 
degrees at the annual Winter 
Graduation on Sunday, 
December 16. including 165 
master's degrees and 14 
Ph.D. degrees.
The list included Lilia 

Cecilia Espinosa Pittman of 
Route 3. Gorman, who was 
awarded a Master of Arts 
degree in History. Title of 
her thesis was "The 
Relations of the Republic of 
the Philippines and the USA 
Since 1945: The Economic, 
Military, and Political Impli
cations."

RETIRED TEACHERS 
MEETING

Eastland County retired 
teachers will meet at two 
o'clock on Monday. January 
14th in the Currency Room of 

• the First National Bank in 
Gorman.
The program for the meet

ing will be provided by the 
Lone Star Gas. We hope to 
see many retired teachers at 
that time.

Brittain

Geéde^
Sovtfi Sid« Of Squor«-> 

Eastland

*4" VokM

IA ■■■-Mirti

Boyar
ASPRIN
TABLETS
200 Count Size
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X-STRENGTH
]  77so
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TYLENOL ELIXIR
Cherry Flavored 

4oz.She $ 1 1 0

GLEEM Q O C  
TOOTHPASTE O A  |

RI s »4** VolueB « n T O N I SIIKWAVE BODY
REGULAR, 
EXTRA BODY 
& LIGHT

flEX

»2” Vnluo 
Revlon Flex Instant
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For Oly $  1  8 2
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6m«

ARRID
EXTRA
DRV
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’I ’’ Value
ARRID X-DRY 
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C
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Value
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Hoi Korote
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A .v .$ y io

1t07 GHent StoMitt ‘2“  Vaht I
RAZOR 
BLADES

10 Count She

Value 1240 GMette Trac 11
RAZOR 

BLADES
.5X Count Size

SHIRTS

‘i r *  Vahw 
Ladies PuN Over 

Long Sleeve
SWEATERS

Vahin Up To *16« St. Mory'i 
] ho Iron Fitted-Twin, Double 9 0

PERCALE SHEETS cm
iQueen And King Shts SoRds And Prints

M'* Value 2 Liter Phistk Bottle

COCA-COLA, MR. PIBB, 
7-UP And R 0 N D 0 ||.

67.6 FI. oz.

*9« Volue 
Ladhs Pull-Over 

Long Sleeve
SWEATERS

Vohwi Up To *16« St.Mwv's
Ho-lron Flatt-Twin, Double 20 
PERCALE SHEETS off

Queen And King Sizes Sol(b And Prints
Vibe

CO a-CO LA , MR. PIBB,
7-UP. and ROHDO

-  $ '12 oz. Cnns
In 6 Pneks
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There is a class of insects and form a wax covering 

that we do not o ften  $$ over their bodies.
recognize until they have 
done extensive damage to 
fruit trees and ornamental 
plants. These are small 
sucking insects known as 
scale insects. These insects 
attach themselves to plants

There are many kinds of 
scale insects. Some attack 
fruit trees. We have seen a 
number of fruit trees this 
part month that were in
fested with San Jose scale 
and white peach scale.

Now is a good time to con
trol these scale. Spray the 
fruit trees with Dormant Oil. 
This is a light weight oil and 
should be mixed with water. 
The directions will tell you 
how to mix the oil with 
water. The oil should be ap
plied during dorm ancy, 
when the temperature is bet
ween 40 degrees and 70 
degrees Fahrenheit.

Euonymus, a popular 
shrub in Elastland County, is 
often damaged severelv or

For The Men Who Succeed

‘W ay Back in the Early 20’s our predecessors and in the Mid-1 
die 40’s
....We started out in the abstract business in Eastland Coun
ty. Then, as now, the abstract was a necessary part of every! 
real estate transaction. We soon learned that an abstract was! 
something more than a bundle of pages with numbers onl 
them. Even more important today, it must not only be ac-[ 
curate, responsible and reavealing, but it must be a quality! 
product of completeness prepared to stand the most thorough! 
and critical title examinations.

Edstkmd County Abstract Compony
Pat and Annette Mitter

Abstracts and Title Insurance * Eastland, Texas

killed by euonymus scale. 
These insects are found on 
the shrub’s leaves, stems 
and trunk.

There are two or three 
generations each year. Scale 
insects spread to new foliage 
during the crawler stage. As 
crawlers begin to feed, a 
wax covering forms over the 
insect.

The oil will control adult 
euonymus scale. Malathion 
or diiazinon added to the oil 
and water mixture will con
trol crawlers. Summer oil 
rather than dormant oil is 
recommended on euonymus, 
since they retain their green 
lea ves  throughout the 
winter. Two or three insec
ticidal applications may be 
required to control scale in
sects. Thorough coverage of 
the entire shrub is impor
tant.

Inspect euonymus ten to 
fourteen days following each 
insecticidal application. The 
waxy covering will remain 
on the plant even after scale 
insects have been killed.

Rub scales on a leaf or 
stem to determine if they are 
still alive. If a yellow liquid 
can be forced from the 
scales, they are still alive 
and another insecticidal ap
plication will be required. If 
only brown and white waxy 
scale coverings are removed 
when rubbing leaves and 
stems, the scale insects are

Be sure to follow direc
tions on the insecticide label 
when spraying for euonymus 
scale. Too much oil in the 
mixture can damage foliage.

If you are considering 
planting fruit trees, you

should place orders now, 
because all orders are filled 
as they are received. By 
ordering early, you may get 
the pick of the best trees and 
varieties available.

All trees should be ordered

from  reliab le nurseries. 
Always insist on disease-free 
stock. And for satisfactory 
performance, order trees 
that are adapted to your 
locality. Just because trees 
are available, don’t a.ssiime

that they are adapted to the 
local area.

For peach and plum trees, 
select year-old plants that 
are three to five feet high. 
Apple and per trees shodd 
►w four to six feet tall.

M.L. Terrell Real Estate
Higliwoy SO Phon« 629-1725

HOMES 
la Eastland

3 Bedroom, 1 bath home, carpeted, formal dining room 
and fireplace. Located close to downtown. $22,500.

2 bedroom, 2 bath home with double garage. This home is 
located at Lxdie Leon on a deeded lot, is fully carpeted 
with an enclosed porch that could be a third bedroom.

New 3 bedroom, 2 bath, bnck home. Carpeted and many 
extras. $43,000.00

COMMERICAL PROPERTY

4 bedroom, 2 bath home with central heat and air, some 
paneling, fully carpeted and built-in dishwasher. $U,000

SO X 90 building close to downtown Elastland. Needs repair 
but good location for business. $12,000.00

Apartment house close to downtown, completely furnish
ed, located on a comer lot in Eastland. It has three apart
ments that stay rented. $18.000.00

In Ranger - A fast food business for sale. Located mi 
Hiway 80 East. Included is a 3 bedroom, 2 bath home with 
central heat and air and 2 car garage. All this on 44 lots 
for only $65,000.00

12 bedrooms, 2 bath on large lot, central heat and air, 
I carpeted, paneled, and custom drapes $38,500.00

2 bedroom, 1 bath home with carpK and paneling on cor- 
1 ner lot. $16,000.00

A grocery store, service station and bait house doing a 
good business. A 3 bedroom, 1 bath home included. 
Located on 7 acres at Lake Leon. Ideal set-up for over | 
night hook-ups. $57,500.00

3 bedroom. 2 bath-2200 square feet. Central heat and air, 
carpet, fireplace, built-in refrigerator and oven on 2 lots. 
$S5.00ftOO

2 large brick duplexes, all are 2 bedroom, 14 bath that are 
fully carpeted, with stove included. No problem staying I 
rented. Only 14 years old. They have approximately 11001 
sq. ft. in each side.

Other Locations:

I 3 bed, 1 bath on 2 lots in Ranger. Some carpet and panel
ing Needs some repair. $13.000.00

A fast food business for sale. This place has 1840 square 
feet with three extra lots for ample parking. All equip
ment and stock go with property. Doing a fantastic | 
business. Will consider terms.

3 bedrooms, 1 bath, carpeted, paneled, close to downtown 
Ranger. $13,000.000

One 2 bedroom duplex, fully carpeted, with storage room, 
disposal and carport. Approximately 2 years old. Has 900 | 
square feet in each side. Only $45,000.00

2 bedroom, 1 bath home on comer lot in Ranger with 
carpet and paneling $13,500.00

SMALL ACREAGE

3 bedroom, 1 bath home in Ranger with carpet and panel
ing Gose to town. $14.500.00

Approximately 5 acres with a cabin, garage, city water | 
and highway frontage. Located near Lake Leon $12,000.

3 bedroom. 2 bath older home in approximately 5 acres. 2 
water wells, several out buildings located in Carbon. 
$25.000 00

50 X 140 corner lot in Eastland. Has had water meter on it. j 
$2,500.00

3 bedroom. 1 bath - Ranger $13,500 00

Extra nice 3 bedroom, 2 bath brick home with formal liv
ing room and en. Located on 50 acres with bam and spring I 
fed tank. $85,000.00

LAKE PROPERTY

Deeded waterfront lot at I,ake I>eon, $19,500.00. 2 
bedroom, 2 bath home with all appliances except 
dishwasher.

20 acres located approximately 44 miles North of I 
Eastland. Nearly all cleared, good fences, highway fron-1 
tage. Will consider G.I. $15,900.

A nice 2 bedroom, 1 bath home. 2 guest houses, barn, boat 
I dock, all on 3 deeded lots at I.ake Leon. $45,000.00

65 acres near Cottonwood, Highway frontage, 3 irrigation 
wells, one 125 gallon a minute, 12 acres of peanuts, 151 
acres coastal. $800. per acre.

2 bedroom 1 bath home with 2 car carport, aluminum 
I siding, screened-in porch. All on deeded lot at Lake Leon, 
$19,500.00

19 acres near Cottonwood, located on Hiway with 2 irriga
tion wells, house 
minerals. $25,000.

well, bam, pens and orchard. 4

At I,ake I>eon, a 3 bedroom. 2 bath home that is on a 
beautiful shaded lot. Deeded lot. carpet, central heat and 
air, and laundry room. Approximately 4  of lot surround
ed by water. Only $35,000.00

42 acres close in. 1-20 frontage. Good fences, and Leon 
River goes through it. $38,000.

FARMS AND RANCHES

1 to 5 acre tracts that are Ideal for commercial or residen
tial $5,000.00 and up.

I Good size lots in Olden. Good mobile home or building 
I sites.

440 acres Northwest of Cisco off old Hiway 80, with 200 
acres of cultivation, 3 tanks, fair fences, and 4  minerals. 
$420.00 per acre Terms can be arranged.

At Lake I.eon, approximately 2 acre tracts. $4,500.00 with 
small down payment and terms.

152 acres near 1-20 and Olden with city water, electricity 
and telephone available.

574 acres near Romney with 30 acres cultivation. 2 stock 
tanks of which one is real good. Fences are fair to good. 
$500.00 per acre.

251 acres located on edge of Olden with fair fences, 40 
acres cultivation, 5 tanks, city water and some minerals, 
some owner financing. $425.00 per acre.

I Waterfront lots now available at Lake Leon. Priced from 
I$3,000 to $7,500. Some with access to recreational area.

326 acres Northwest of Ranger, approximately 80 acres 
cultivation, house and good barns, and set of pens. One- 
half minerals. $350 00 per acre.

A real nice 2 bedroom, 2 bath home that is total electric 
I and one (rf the best locations at Lake Leon. $65,000.00

500 acres South of Cisco that is an extra good place. Plenty 
of water, good fences, fair pens and fair home.

1 bedromn lake cabin at Lake Leon with city water, elec
tricity and telephone. This is on a deeded tot. $13,500.00

520 acres southeast of Putnam. 206 acres of black land, 6 
tanks, old house, bams, good fences, spring fed creek, and 
monthly oil income. $450.00 per acre

Office Phone 129-1725 
Hiway 88 East 
Easttaad, Texas 78448

We Have Other Listings

Pat M ay^rd  
Broker

Large And Small 

All L istili^  1 Will Be Appreciated

R.G. “ Burk”  Wheat 
Broker

BUI Lindsey 
Associate 
Home 829-8148

r iVoAV Open
^»Toylor Center

per visit
with mMvmijm membership

Bnng this ad tof your 
introduction to beautiful 
skin anO sun protection 
for men arxJ women

k..

Your Beautiful
X A JY

fo r A ll Sieasous
• SAFE • FAST o COOL • EASY •

Now ycxj can achieve and maintain a healthy 
golden tan without the sun, all year 'round, and 
exjr ccxjl, evenly distributed lights can tari you all 
over in the complete pnvacy of our individual 
tanning booths Only two minutes at Amencan 
Tanning Salon equals two hours of exposure to 
the sun, and your base tan is gained after only 10 
visits Healthy beauty has never been so easy!

•  Completely hiyate Tanning Booths
• Trained Technicians on Staff
•  Cool Lights. . , No Heat
•  Fast Protection from the Sun
•  Convenient Hours and Location

American 
Tanning 

Salons (A

805 W. Main

629-8074

Majestic Theatre D R IV E  - IN  
T H  E A  I R E

629-1220 Ranger 647-3802
One Showing Only Eodi Evening 

jOgen 7:30 Show Starts At 7:50 P.M.
One Showing Oniy Eoch Evening 

Open 7:30 Show Starts At 8 P.M.

Now Thru Tuos. Sun. Lost Night

Mature aceepfed th em .. . M  the gwtnmmt woutdnV

1 %
-

l i i i i
,PG l

:HUCK CONNORS m TOURIST TRAP

V.M.ng ROBERT F LOGAN-SUSAN DAMANtE SHAW 
BBlTANT-Mf AThEB HATTBAV-MAM LARStN.naGEOR&E BUCK FLOWEB- . . . - , 1 * . .Ml., 4M... NM t ..... j*MSSMOBins(,N

M MM* LAE,f.h- U.,
A.* . S'MASA SA, f M - -S, Mf.fAS» 'A.-h,' »

Next Week Fri.-Sot.-Sun.

Closed Wed. 
Thurs-Fri.-Sot.

WlNNERg ACADEMYAWARDS
INCLUDING

A TIME-OF-YOUR-UFE
MOV/E . . .A film that is

refreshingly different.-R e t  Reed, vogue

\ M AGICAL! Will win plenty ol
accolades and tickle a lot of 

fancies. Fun of this sort isn 7 
easy to come by.

-N e w  York Times

BEST PICTURE
BEST DIRECTOR • BEST SUPPORTING ACTOR 

BEST FILM EDITING • BEST SOUND

ROBERT DE NIRO
A MICHAEL CIMINO FILM

PG PMivTM 6UOMCE luwine *
■torn tMrtAMi m* MOT «  «

O fU O f f  PC TUPES P h i  ASE
fTvuVUMNBtaOOAO

A N e »«A  • A O tf .A rt»«  pm of

a H E R B J A F F E ■
8le*rM«f

UNIVERSAL PICTURES rnd [Ml REMS THE DEER HUNTER 

cosw™, JOHN CAZALE • JOHN SAVAGE MERYL STREEP • CHRISTOPHER WALK 

soMM̂ itbiOERIC WASHBURN • MICHAEL CIMINO i DERIC WASHBURN 

X« LOUIS GARFINKLE * OUINN K REOEKER • JOANN CARELLI

[»ssowirPioduciis MARION ROSENBERGdiy) JOANN CARELLI ■ STANLEY MYERS 

BARRY SPIKINGS MICHAEL OEELEY MICHAEL CIMINO «¡JOHN PEVERALL 

UKedomi piwiflgiactiiVILMOS ZSIGMONO isc ’ MCHAEL CIMINO
lIMiriKbUKUIlSI I M I I  PtMtVLXr

r *



SUPERMARKETS
A LB A N Y . B R O W N W O O D . C O LE M A N . 
CROSS P LA IN S. A B ILE N E . RANG ER. 
W ICHITA FALLS. LLANO . STAMFORD. 
H A M L IN . S P R IN G T O W N . N E W A R K  
B R ID G E P O R T . H A S K E L L . D U B L IN  
G O LDTHW AITE. G ATESVILLE. O LN E y ! 
ELECTRA, IOWA PARK. BURKBURNETT. 
CISCO. EASTLAND. DE LEON. BRADY AND  
BOWIE

NO SALES TO DEALERS.
We reserve the  rig h t to  lim it quantities. 

WE HONOR FOOD STAMPS
DOUBLE STAMPS 

WEDNESDAY AND SATURDAY
Prices For Eostkind Ranger Cbco

<c4/lon.t£ c S a [i

^DEL MONTE CREAM STYLE 
OR WHOLE KERNEL

CORN
303 CANS

PRICfS IFFEC T IV E : JA N . U  THRU JA N . 
IE . IW O: Ab ilene, Brody Brownwood 
Ci»co. Colem an, Cross Plains, Eostlond i  
Ranger, JA N . » THRU JA N . 15: De Leon 
JA N . 10 THRU JA N . U :  A lbony, Bow ie . 
Burkburnett, Bridgeport, Dublin, Electro, 
G o t e s v i l le ,  G o ld th w o ite , H o m lin , 
Hoskell, lowo Pork, Llano, N ework, 
O Iney, Springtown, Stamford, & Wicbito 
Foils

DEL MONTE

SWEET
PEAS
303 CANS

$ 1

DEL MONTE iU .

REFRIED 
BEANS

303 Q  $ i
CANS ^ F O R  M

DEL MONTE

TOMATO
WEDGES

303 CANS

DEL MONTE

CATSUP
9 9 '32 OZ. KEG

DEL MONTE
TOMATOi SAUCE

8 OZ. CANS

DEL MONTE HOT

iTOMATO SAUCE'
DEL MONTE

FRUIT 
[COCKTAIL

303 CANS

DEL MONTE CUT 
OR FRENCH STYLE

GREEN
BEANS

R X

DEL MONTE
SAUERKRAU*

303 CANS

DEL MONTE

POTATOES

DEL MONTE

SPINACH
303 CANS

$1

DEL MONTE

PEACHES
303 CANS

2 ™ , * 1

DEL MONTE

t o m a t o  j y i c E
46 OZ. CANS

BISCUITS A  8 9 ^  7 Q « î t I b T  - O T O
^ F O R   ̂MIX............................. all  FLAVORS /  ^  {  DETERGENT O

HINES LAYER

JUMBO ROLL ^  ^

HIDRI o  $ 1  iTOWELS 2 cor 1  t
PARADE ALL VARIETIES ^  e  ^

PINEAPPLE NO. V/7 CANS 2  FOR  ̂X ^
ZEE ASSORTED 4  XNAPKINS O $1 ♦
PARADE

1/' XOclui
HONEY

TEXAS -  5 LB. BAG
ORANGES OR GRAPEFRUITS
TEXAS NEW CROP
TEXASCABBAGE
8 LB. BAGPOTATOES
MEDIUM SIZE YELLOWONIONS
TEXAS NEW CROPYAMS

60 CT. P K G . F O R  X  « i mM 1 LB. BOX

KEEBLERS ZESTA
C R A C K E R S
SALTINES

-K - 1 0 ‘ OFF LABEL_16 OZ. JAR

^  SLICED SLAB

69
t TOMATOES & ^ $ 1t GREEN CHILES 3 for X
M  SUNBEAM -  ALL VARIETIES ^  ^
I  COOKIES p k g s S f o r ' I
. KLEENEX 4 ^  *  «t TISSUE . . 100 CT. BOX W F O R  X

^  HI DRI BATHROOMt TISSUE 7 9 '4 ROLL PKG.

CUDAHY 
Q X ^ t  BACON

M  f a r m l a n d  c e n t e r  c u tf PORK15*SCHOPS

$ ]0 9  
$159
1 4 9

BAKING HENS lb 6 9 '
PORK CHOPS LB n ”

I rM V IW  ...................... LB. T  FARMLAND WAFER THW < 1  iL tt

■AD^bnTc OQ< i  PORK CHOPS lb M "
EACH t  ̂  PORK SPARE RIBS b 1 •

USDA INSPECTED HEAVY BEEF TENDA FEDFAMILY89̂ 1 STEAK .........7.BONECUT..........LB.
^  COUNTRY PRIDE-FRESH FROZEN

7-BONE CUT im 9 QCHUCK ROAST lb
BLADE CUT gm é%f%CHUCK ROAST lb 1̂ ®
USDA INSPECTED HEAVY b eef  TENDA F ID  ~  0  2 ÛARM ROAST lb  1'®

USOAINSPtCTED HEAVY M I F  JM I OUR VERY K I T  -

W ^ T stTak 1»» 1̂ 29
M®*

17®
LINKS L . 1®® 5>WIUKttb u o i p r g  I'

139 PACK

179 BACON
D ECKER -ALL  MEAT

ARMOUR STAR-PAN SIZE
LEAN BONELESS ----------------------STEW MEAT
GROUND BEEF . 1 “  ™ANKS

Le  —  OSCAR MAYER WIENERS

Sroundbeef . . 1'* Ì I I E kc
OSCAR MAYER-LITTLE FRIERS i I a M I tI I V O  I IR  PKG

PORK SAUSAGE ,  SSfeifEES
^  OSCAR MAVER-ROUNO OR SQ U A K

JM M YD EAN  SAGE HO TO RREG  V A R I E T À
1 8 9

1 L i  ROLL A  MOREMEAO -  PIMENTO
JIMMY OEAN-SAOE. HOT OR K G

PORK SAUSAGE

CEPACOL-20* OFF LABEL FLEX BALSAM FOR NORMAL,
MOUTHWASH 5511

12 OZ. BOTTLE 
REG. 1.39

89‘
KOTEX LIGHT DAYS 
30 CT. BOX-REG. 1.79

FANTI LINERS

16 OZ. BTL. REG. 2.09

169

SHAMPOO
FLEX BALSAM EXTRA BODY OR REG.
16 OZ. BOTTLE
CONDITIONER RBG .0,
FLEX NET NATURAL HOLD OR FIRMHAIR SPRAYi3 0Z. BTLREG. 2.49
PARADE CHEWABLE -  100 CT. BOTTLEVITAMIN C REG 139
NEW FREEDOM -  REG. 1.09

I « !
*  ^

1 4 9 ^

1 0 9 $

PORK SAUSAGE
'J > a ,x u  V

275 SPREAD

KITCHEN TREAT -  BEEF 
TURKEY OR CHICKEN

POT PIES

BIG COUNTRY

BISCUITS

9 9
5 CT. CAN

4 » * 1

GANDYS-O AK FARMS-FOREMOST 12 OZ. CTN. ^
COTTAGE CHEESE 6 9 '
SNO-CROP -  12 OZ. SIZE O  A *
FIVE ALIVE DRINK 8 9 '

MINUTE MAID _____ ^  O Q
ORANGE JUICE . 160Z.CAN X
MRS. GOODCOOKIE-ALL VARIETIES ▲

COOKIES I  LB 9 8 '
JRB -  ALL FLAVORS m 9  A

ICE CREAM . . .ViQAL CTN. X^^
MINUTE MAID

LEMON JUflGEH^oLsizE 5 9 '
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»  
«■ 
♦Hospital Patients

Pa tien ts  in the E .l . 
Graham Memorial Hospital 
were listed as follows: 

Nancy Galyean 
Aubrey Capers 
Elsie Lens 
John Marshall 
Jodie Gibbs 
Ruby Compton 
E le f^ r e  Paschall 
Betty Jordan 
John Jarvis 
D.C. Hargrove 
Coy Dial 
Marion Yeager 
Winnie Yardley 
Margaret Bralley

Patients in Ranger General
Hospital
Elsie Pogue
Margie Stevenson
Effie Nowak
Ruby Lindley
Carl Gibson
Mickey Kitchens
Elaine Fletcher
Ray Williams
Mary O’Neill

Lula Maddux 
Cecil Shirey 
AnnaHUl 
Inez Akins 
WiUis Kirkland 
Sam Fonville
Karla  Cham berlain and
Baby Boy
Ernest Ott
Wm. C. Garrett
Flora Jolly
Nuel Ford
R. L. Edwards
Cora Ott

P a tien t ’ s in Eastland 
Memorial Hospital were: 
Neva Ross 
Dois Hodges 
Syble Riney 
WiUie M Clark 
Francis Urban 
W B. Ensor 
Wanda Hillhouse 
Patsy Jones 
Vera Ford 
Jane Connally 
Sherry Blue 
Rickie Honea 
Bernice Coppock

Mary Joiner 
Gwen Hayes 
Sylvia Lanham 
May Dell Jordan 
Karen Stanley 
Marian R. Hill 
Myrtle Milam 
Baby Boy Stanley 
Henry H. Hart 
Henry Sims 
Israel Sandoval 
John T. Brown 
Emory Hallmark 
Cecil Hobbs 
Mary Sutton 
Cleo Wade 
l.ea Pittman 
Galey Carter 
Mary Wooley 
Lillie L. Hams 
Alice Griffin 
Maggie Christian 
Ruth I^yton 
Allie Bridges 
Guy Sherill 
Wilma Harvey 
Ella Medford 
Mary Walker 
Willie Jo Carter 
Pearl Hallmark 
Willie Duckworth 
Ruby Cavanaugh 
Mary Fore 
Mary Chamberlain 
Lois Harrison 
Enid Tucker

Tax M eet Friday
Farmer’ s Income Tax 

reporting will be the topic of 
a meeting Friday, January 
18, in Eastland. There are 
several important changes in 
:he I9?9 income tax report* 
ing, that will affect farmers. 
To help farmers understand 
these changes, the Agricul
tural Extension Service will 
conduct the meeting. It will 
begin at 9:30 a.m. and will be 
held at the Texas Electric 
Reddy Room. 112 East 
Commerce in Eastland. The 
meeting will last until 3:00 
p.m. or as long as there are 
questions concerning income 
tax.
Florence Brown 
Judge Clyde Grissom 
Margaret Purdom 
Loie Walton 
Effie Sharp 
IJssette Wende 
Vivian Jones 
Nona Harris 
Shirley May 
Debra Jammer 
Pearl Jenkins 
Henry Grubbs 
Sam H. Dunn 
Edison Landry

County Agent De Gordon 
said the meeting is planned 
to help farm families with 
their income tax reponing. 
Everyone who has a question 
and needs help on their 1979 
farm tax report is 
encouraged to attend the 
meeting.
James S. Denton Jr., Area 

Economist-Management for 
the Agricultural Extension 
Service, will discuss the new 
changes in the tax laws and 
will discuss other items of 
interest to those attending. 
The 19^9 Farmer's Taxn

Hall Trial Set
The long-awaited trial of 

Jeffrey Alan Hull of Cisco is 
scheduled to begin in 91st 
District Court here Jan. 22.

Hull is charged with 
murder in connection with 
the Oct. 20, 1977 shooting 
death of his mother,

Guides are now available in 
the County Extension 
Agent's office and the guides 
will be distributed at the 
meeting. Gordon said a 
source of farm record keep
ing books will be discussed 
Everyone is welcome to 

attend all or pan of the 
meeting.

Lone Star ^
 ̂ Title & Abstract Co. 4

^ Joe B. Koonce, Mgr. ^
t  101 W. Moin 

 ̂ Eosttond, Texas 76448

All Fall & W inter 
Merchandise 

Now

60 % “

EASTLAND
COME HOME to this lovely 2 bdrm., 1 bath home. 

Enjoy the unique built in T.V plus many other extras. 
Custom drapes, heat & air and utility room. RE-27. 
S32.000 00

USE YOUR IMAGINATION- on this nice large lot 
with trees Small 2 bedrouni frame h«iuse. Excellent 
Mam street location for possible conunercial use. 
Come and see this fur a low $20,000. RE-06

JUST RIGHT FOR MID-INCOME-is this 3 bdrm, 1 
bath home with living room, dining room and kitchen 
ctmibo. You’ll love the vaulted ceilings. Owner will re
paint interior and replace all carpet. Fenced back yard 
and carport. OWNER FINANCE. RE-25. $19,500.

MAKE A MOVE UP-tu this Extra nice 3 bedroom, 2 
bath home in prestigous section of Eastland, House is 
fully bricked, located on large tree shaded 1<A. Enjoy 
your own sprinkler system, fireplai'e, formal dining 
naim and much more. RE-^. $50,700.00

NO NEED TO W AIT TO BE A HOME OWNER- with 
this neat 3 bedriMini home. Close to both schools with 
central heat. Built in stove and refrigerator. Fresh 
paint and some new carpet. OWNER FINANCE, low 
down payment. RE-19. $29,500 00

YOU’ LL LOVE IT-Roomy 2 bdrm., 1 bath home on 
large corner lot. Pretty kitchen, formal dining room, 
nice neighborhood and lots of trees are extras in this 
home. RE-16 $30,000.00.

2 bdrm., 1 bath 
you’ ll love. Three

BEAUTIFUU ’  
iMKne with nu 
diandeliers, fir^ >P^ & pretty carpet.
Guest cabin, cenuai neai «  air, two car-carport and a 
beautiful tree shades lot. RE-12

WANTED: GROWING FAM ILY to fill this 4 bdrm , 2 
bath home. Spacious family rcMim, central heat & air, 
large lot & plenty of shade trees. $35,000.00 OWNER 
FINANCE RE-15

BRIGHTEN YOUR UFE-wilh this 3 bedrmim, 
bath. I,arge corner lot with plenty of oak trees. Nice 
neighborluHid. Central heat and air. RE-10. $31,000.

PR E TTY, p « » * r - r i r * i  ». PROPERLY PRICED. 
Spacious 2 bed i large sunken den. Take
off the winter c -burning fireplace. Plen
ty of storage s ^  V, uuiii-iaa and utility room. RE-11. 
$34,950

PRICED TO SELL - 2 lots completely fenced, small 
shed - edeal for horse lover, or would good mobile home 
site. RE-28. $2,500 00.

BEGINNERS LUCK. You’ll feel lucky when you own 
this 2 bedriHim, 1 bath home. Includes appliances, and 
some furniture. Nice garden spot and friendly 
neighborhood. ASSUMABLE FINANCING. RE-01. 
$18,300

READY TO ROLL-In this 2 bedriMim, 2 bath mobile 
home in excellent condition. Split level bedroom, cen
tral heat, panel and carpet. Assumable Loan and possi
ble owner finance. RE-02. $13,000 00

END WEEKEND BOREDOM-with this 1 bdrm., 
cabin with screened in porch. Large deeded lot with 
pretty trees. Almost private location. Good fishing and 
BBQ pit. IJy4)5. $16,000.

WEEKEND RETREAT-Small; modem cabin on 
deeded lot. Good fishing location. Make us an offer on 
this one. LL417

TRANQUILITY DELUXE-With this beautiful year 
round home on l.ake Leon. 2 bdrms, newly remodeled 
house with bar and pretty cabinets. Lovely shaded 
yard, good water front, covered boat dock, enclosed 
patio house, minnow pond, garden space galore. City 
or lake water. Great retirement setup. LLr06. $42,000.

COME SEE THE GORGEOUS VTEW-from this 2 
bdrm, 2 bath home on a hill over-looking the lake. Ex
cellent water front. Carpet. 2 car garage, plenty of 
storage, large screened In porch. R o ^  fcedar exterior 
surrounded by lots of sliade trees. You’ll love it for 
$42,500. LLrOO.

RUSTIC COUT4TRY UVING-with this one room, 
water front, native stone cabin. The upstairs bunk area 
is not the only unique item in this cabin. Completely 
fenced, plenty of garden space. Big closet, steak grill & 
pumphouse. Nice boat dock. LL-12. $28,500.

LOTS & IX)TS OF LOTS!!-We have many lots 
available, some with excellent water frontage. The 
fishing is good the price is right. Call for more details. 
IJxOl.

EXCLUSIVE ADDITION-Here’s the lot you’ve been 
looking for in an exclusive addition on Lake 
Brownwood. Paved streets, purified water systems, 
private patrolman on duty and swimming pool. L L ^ .  
$2,850.

RANGER

LAKE LEON
GOLDEN OPPORTL’NITY-You can’t miss with this 

one. Well stocked store, fixtures, gas tanks, and trailer 
hook-ups. Includes very nice three bedriwm home and 
all new metal shop on 7.42 acres of land with 585 feet of 
lake frontage. Call for more details. LL4 i2 .

NOT FOR THE AVERAGE BUYER! Fancy brick 
home. 1800 sq. ft. living area. Fantastic view Lake. 
Four Acres. Beautiful waterfront - cedar sha.Ke roof - 2 
custom fireplaces. Rock yard & retaining wall. Can be 
bought fully furnished. Too many extras to mention. 
This place is definitly one of a kind. Call for details. 
LL-11.

NEAR COUNTRY CLUB-this 1 bdrm., cabin with 
porch on leased lot. Lot may also be purchased. Cabin 
offered for $10,000. LL4M.

BRING THE KIDS k  PETS-to tnis large 4 bdrm. 
home on 10 acres of land. Includes a barn, corral and 
garage. Let us show this one to you. RR-02. $44,000.

GOT A BUDGET? We’ve got the house for you. This 
small 2 bdrm. house would be an excellent starter 
home. Some new paneling and carpet. Owner financ
ing. RR-07. $12,000.

YOU’LL BE PLEASED-With what a little work can 
accomplish for this 2 bdrm. home. Good rental proper- 
tv or starter home for the right couple. RR-06. $5,000.

GREAT POTENTIAL-l*x acres in Ranger City 
Limits. Ideal development property for buildings sites 
or mobile homes. RR-04. $3,000.

PECANS, PECANS, PECANS- You’ll have more 
than your share with 65 trees on six acres of land. Ex
tra nice house, 2-3 bdrm., living room, dining room & 
den. Storage galore. Includes garden tractor and plow. 
Excellent investment. Owner financing. RR-09. 
$45,000.

OAK H ILL SUBDIVISION-We have many loU 
available in Ranger from $2,500 to $5,00 per lot. Call for 
more information. RR-01.

OTHER RESIDENTIALS
WILL TRADE-Beautiful, custom built home in uran- 

bury, situated on Lake canal for home and small 
acreage in Ranger-Eastland area. Call for more 
details. RO-07.

CISCO- Enjoy the spacious corner lot in this recently 
remodeled 2 bdrm., brick home. Paneled and carpet, 
utility room, central heat L  air. Good neighborhood. 
Buy equity and assume existing loan. RC-01.

LAKE CISCiiEnJoy the lovely view from y w  own 
astro-turfed sun deck, in this 2 bdrm., 2 bath lake 
home. Fireplace, appliances, boat dock all on 24 acre 
lot. RO-09. $42,000.00.

OLDEN-Just What You Wanted-This 3 bdrm. house 
on approx. 2 acres wth lovely oak trees, plenty of room 
for garden and pets. Central H/A, pine cabinets. Owner 
finance. $25,000.00. RO-11.

ClSCO:This 3 bdrm .,'14 bath brick home is just 
what you’ve been looking for. Good neighborhood, 
built-ins, central heat & air. Just like new. $35,000.00

OLDEN-Numerous Possibilities with this 2.4 acres in 
Olden. City utilities, water well, septic system. Pecan 
trees. RO-12.

CISCO:3 lots in Cisco. City utilities available. Nice 
garden spot, plenty of room for pets. $3,000.00. Owner 
will finance with $750.00 down.

COMMERCIAL
GOOD COMMERCIAL LOCATION-in best commer

cial area of E!astland. 6.7 acres with 250 ft. frontage on 
H ^ .  80. Numerous ways to develop. Owner finance 
with 20 percent down. $42,800.

MEET THE DEMAND FOR RENTAL PROPERTY 
3 frame houses in Ranger, all remodeled, in a nice 
neighborhood. Houses stay rented. Good return on in
vestment. Call for more details.

ESTABLISHED BUSINESS-both in Eastland and 
Ranger. Excellent opportunity for the right person. 
Call for more information.

LAKE LEON BUSINESS-Well stocked store, fix
tures, gas tanks, and trailer hook-ups. Includes very 
nice 3 bdrm., home and all new metal shop on 7.42 
acres of land with 585 feet of lake frontage. Call for 
more details.

MAN & WIFE OPERATION-Convenience store, 
recently remodeled, gas station, with older house on 
14 acres. Good location at busy intersection. Includes 
inventory and fixtures, good profit margin, small in
vestment. Owner financing. $31,000.

COMMERCIAL LOCATION-Large building site on 
N. access of 1-20. Excellent location. Good investment. 
Owner financing with 25 percent down. $25,000.

SEVEIRAL MOTELS-listed on various parts of the 
state. All excellent investments. Call fur locations and 
details.

DEVELOPMENT POSSIBILITIES. 151 acres with 
1-20 frongate, and paved hiway. Numerous options. 
Owner finance. $1,000.00 per acre.

COMMERCIAL SITE. 3 acres on Hwy. 6, visible 
from 1-20. $10,500.00.

ACREAGE
24.38 ACRES-West of Gorman on old hiway. Good 

pasture land. Tight soil. Plenty of deer and birds. Call 
for more details.

8 ACRES close to al good building
sites, lovely trees. A

20 ACRES-on paved Hwy., about 4 miles from 
Eastland. All improved, costal bermuda, 1 tank, few 
trees, good fences, city water available. Buy p U or will 
divide $850. acre or possible Texas Vet.

20 ACRES-Scenlc and rustic area. Scattered trees, 
city water available, 5 miles South of Cisco, ideal 
mobile home or building site. Owner financing. $600. 
acre.

17 ACRES-Ideal building site, on paved hiway less 
than 1 mile from Lake Leon, ^ en ic , settered trees, 
creek. Good recreational spot. $25,000. 6

38 ACRES-Edge of Ranger - old barn, stock tank, 
possible split. Some owner financing available.

41 ACRES-Wooded acreage with frontage on S. ac
cess of 1-20. 4  minerals, hill and river bottom, some 
pecan trees. Asking $1,000.00 per acre.

420 ACRE PEANUT FARM. Fully cultivated & ir
rigated. 4  minerals. Beautiful 4 bdrm., 3 bath home. 
Excellent investment. Call for more details.

420 ACRE PEANUT FARM -Und is fully cultivated. 
Com plete ly irr iga ted . 4  m inerals. OW NER 
FINANCE. Call fur more details.

74 ACRES-5 miles W. of Carbon on FM 2526. Scat
tered trees, native grasses, good fences. $43,000.00.

4$ ACRES & 2 BEDROOM HOUSE-about 5 minutes 
fn>m Elastland on paved hiway. Good location, partial
ly improved. Asking $55,000.

60 ACRES-cluse to Elastland. Beautiful home sites, 
all unproved, good native grasses. Will divide. Some 
owner financing. $565. acre.

3 TRACTS-50 acres, 17 acres & 40 acres - buy your 
own deer hunting spot. Remote, secluded, ideal get
away. Rolling terrain with cedars. Flexable terms. 
$500. acre.

10 ACRES-W. of Cisco. City water available. Fenced 
with pavement frontage. Approx. 4  minerala. 118,500.

$5 ACRES & 2 B-------------------- S E  Close to Cisco.
Pavement with Approx. 30 acres
cultivated with H ' water. Excellent
retirement farm. Owner will consider trade. $49,000.

108 ACRES-W. of Cisco, close to 1-20. Rolling terrain 
Stock tanks. Excellent bird hunting. Owner will con
sider trade.

50 ACRES-Secluded, 35 acres timber, river bottom, 2 
tanks, well, 15 acres cultivation with small 1 bedroom 
house. South of Cisco. Some owner financing. $850. 
acres.

46 ACRES- Sununer paradise on Bosque River 14 
miles S. of Iredell, excellent fishing and swimming. 
New rock cabin with fireplace, water well, scattered 
pecan trees. Sell all or divide. 29 percent down, owner 
carry note. $1,500 acre.

60 ACRES-South of Cisco close to Union Center, 25 
acres peanuts, 1 good water well. V» minerals, g(H>d 
fences. Buy all or will divide. $600. acre.

100 ACRES-CIose to Carbon, all improve, coastal and 
love grass, good fences. Buy all or will divide. $600. 
acre.

180 ACRES- Peanut farm. All in cultivation, 98 acre 
peanut allotment, 1 well, close to Gorman, some owner 
financing. $640. acre.

^4 ACRES-Pasture land, native grass, rolling ter
rain, 1 tank, V« minerals, some assumable financing. 
Includes trailur house. Asking $395 acre.

126 ACRES & HOME-Ideal setup. Flat terrain, scat
tered trees, 1 spring fed stock tank, city water, barn 
and corrals, one-sixteenth minerals, new fences. Nice 2 
bedroom, 2 bath house. Capret, central heat & air. 
located close to Carbon. Good value for $75,000.

143 ACRES-in Rising Star area. Has 49 acres peanut 
allotment. 87.3 acres cutivated and the rest is 
pastureland. Good stock tanks, excellent fences. 
Owner finance. Call for details.

151 ACRES-excellent investmet. 1-20 frontage and 
paved highway. Numerous possibilities. Owner financ
ing. $1,000 acre.

170 ACRES- Stephens County-Off Wayland Road, all 
in cosUl or love grass. Fenced into 8 pastures. One- 
eighth minerals. 2 good stock tanks. Asking $475 acre.

300 ACRE!S-2 miles from Eastland, some timber, 
native and improve grasses, 2 Unks, 4  minerals. Ex
cellent ranch land. Financing arranged. $400 acre.

193 ACRES-Peanut farm, 1 tank, 1 well, 79 acre allot
ment. Some assumable financing. Over half mineral 
rights. Asking $570 acre.

1183 ACRES-Bordering Palo Pinto and Stephens 
County - scenic, excellent huting, some owner financ
ing. $320.00 acre.

3400 ACRES-I-20 Frontage in Palo Pinto County, Ex
cellent hunting. Good working ranch. Terms 
negotiable. Call for more information.

600 ACRES-in Eastland County. 100 percent 
minerals. Pavement frontage on two sides. Develop
ment possibUities. City water. Stock tanks,-Unlimited 
potential. Owner will trade.

OPEN MON-SAT
We hove many other listings on ranches, motels, and apartments.

Myra Uwn wea I17-629-1675 QIÊbfi MarwMi 658-M71

FHA-VA-CONVENTIONAL FINANCING
We want to SELL your listing. 

Robert M. Kincaid, Broker
Ur/I MdOmianity 817-62M429
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CISCO
707 Ave D

442-3568
3 BEDROOM in quiet neighborhood with Beautiful 

trees. A perfect place for kids. Your welcome to look. C-13
ACROSS FROM PRIM ARY SCHOOL This 3 Bedroom 

frame home is now being remodeled with F'HA Financing 
available. C-I2

ATTRACTIVE BRICK HOME on paved street, central 
heat L  air, 3 bedroom m  bath & new carpet, built ins, a 
good equity buy. Call today St come see. C-14 

AN ORIGINAL HOME OF CISCO-beautifully remodel
ed this 2 bedroom with large den & front room stands ad- 
mist large oak trees in quiet neighborhood - new roof, 
foundation, everything in St out FHA Financing with low 
down payment. Come see today. C-7 

CITY LIVING I than with this fine 3
bedroom brick ho j B j l  I I  ing pool & lots of shade 
trees, 2 full baths, .!!u.T5^JS!5!^„j 1I for appointment. P-4 

VERY ATTRACTIVE & ROOMY 2 bedroom home with 
neat shaded yard. Big double car garage. Also extra guest 
room, bath by garage. C-24 

LOW DOWN PA YM E N T recently remodeled, 3 
bedroom frame home, ready to sell, call for showing. C-9 

GOOD STARTER HOME Nice 2 bedroom home in quiet 
neighborhood. Priced reduced to 110,500 for quick sale. 
Call for appointment. C-6

SPACIOUS HOME PLUS RENTAL INCOME-Ixively 4 
bedroom p4 bath .stone home, gameroom & many extras. 
This property also has a good income from the 2 fully fur
nished rent houses. Must see to appreciate. C-5 

BUDGET PRICED SMALL 2 bedroom stucco home on 
large corner lot. Good water well, concrete cellar, garden 
spot. Peach apricot, plum trees. See this one today. C-2

4 M)TS, NICE 3 BEDR(M)M HOME, has been recently 
remodeled throughout. Features; wood burning heater 
plus central air & heat, new kitchen cabinets with built 
ins. Property also has a very large workshop. 04

SO NICE TO COME HOME TO this spacious Ustefully 
decorated, completely remodeled brick home has two 
large bedrooms, formal dining room, space for third 
bedroom to be added in attic. On large corner lot with 
beautiful trees & shrubs. Near high school. See today. C-1 

2 BEDROOM HOME on large lot $7.500 cash. C-3 
GOOD STARTER HOME 2 bodroom with spacious Uv- 

ing room & foniial dining room $10,500 cash. C-25 
NEW BRICK 3 bedroo. ^ ;o m p le te d &  ready

to sell. VA or FHA. Call J v L P * ^  
COM PLETELY REMODELED FROM GROUND UP- 

I,arge 2 bedroom frame home with fresh paint in St out, 
new cabinets & sink & new carpet thru out, glassed in 
porch off kitchen. FHA Financing with $400.00 down pay
ment. Call today. C-11

FRONT STREET BRICK HOMF^A very comfortable 3 
bedroom brick home with sunken master bedroom & 
many extras on 2 large lots. Call today for appointment. 
C-27

OLDER 2 STORY HOME on Ave. D. priced for quick 
sale-lots St lots of room. C-8.

BUDGET PRICED HOME 2 or 3 bedroom frame home 
ready for remodeling, on 2 lots in quiet neighborhood with 
large oak trees. Only $5,500 cash.

COMMERCIAL & LOTS
■ 2 ACRE located beginning lot 8 Block C in Cisco. Ready 

for ideas & offers. Call today for details. C-26
8 APARTM ENT UNITS & OFFICE WITH LIVING 

QUARTERS could use repairs, but is now netting owner 
$900.00 per month with a good potential for $1,300 per 
month. An excellent tax shelter & investment. Call to ^ y  
for appointment. CC-21

DRIVE-IN inventory for fast foods. Excellent oppor
tunity for interested-party. Owner financing available. 
Call for details.

LET IT PAY FOR ITS SELF While you own this office 
building in downtown Cisco. Already has several long 
tmie attendants & two available officers. Owner financing 
available with easy terms.

COMMERCIAL BUILDING Suitable for many pur
poses, two large areas plus nice sized apartments, two 
bay car washes. Mobile home hookups. Ideal live in 
businesses. Call for details.

POTENTIAL COMMERCIAL PROPERTY-16.5 acres 
with approx. 2500 front feet on frontage road next to 1-20. 
Ideal investment with financing available.

LAKE CISCO

SOLD ■ HOME 4 bedrooms. 2 
•ep waterfront lot with 

entrance. See to ap-

BEAUTIFUL T 
bath ceptral heat <
2 docks, located c • 
precíate this one. P-2

FURNISHED 3 bedrooms I.ake home built in early 70’s 
still looks like new. LC-8

LAKE HOUSE ON NORTH SIDE situated on 2 large 
water front lots, big porch St patio in back house needs 
some repair but offers good potential. Priced to buy easy. 
LC-12

NEAT LOG CABIN on 2 water front lots, just 4 miles 
from town on good black top road, southside. LC-15 

EXTRA SHARP LAKE HOME 3 bedroom, 2 baths split 
level with sun deck over-looking pretty water front loca
tion. Priced reduced. LC-4

NEAT LAKE CABIN Complete with furnishing on nice 
water front, loU with good dock. Recently priced. LC-7 

SCENIC SPLIT LEVEL home, has good masite siding 
very nice fireplace, large kitchen, bar, screened in porch 
a very comfortable place to live. IXNIO 

VERY WELL BUILT “ A”  FRAM E well insulated meUl 
frame on steel I-Beams - could be easily moved if needed 
to be; stove St refrigerator stay, 2 bedroom upstairs, 
enclosed porch. Many more extras. LC-3 ' • ’‘*-

LARGE 2 BEDROOM HOME In excellent condition in
cludes fire place in den, built in stove St oven with ven- 
tahood, refrigerator St dishwasher, plenty of storage. All 
located on a nice lot. Call us today for deUils. E-7

Fowler Realtors
EASTLAND

820 W. Main

629-1769
LARGE WOODED LOT Exclusive neighborhood are at

tractive features of this spacious, comfortable 3 or 4 
bedroom, 2 bath home. Den with fireplace, large recrea
tion room, breakfast room, built-ins, double garage & car
port. Call today about financing available. E-17 

COULD BE COMMERCIAL Good 2 bedroom home on 
West Commerce. Extra large lot. Good location. $20,000. 
E-22

TWO STORY ON CORNER LOT-4 bedroom 2 bath with 
fireplace on 68 x 150 lot, fenced back yard. Garage could 
have apartment with some work. Call for appointment. 
E-10

ENJOY LiVING-in this attractively spacious 2 bedroom 
home, with fireplace, central air St heat, chandeliers, St 
apartment behind house, 100 x 150 Oak shaded comer lot. 
Many more extras. Call for appointment. E-13 

A SCENIC CORNER LOT with large majestic trees 
shade this beautiful older home, 3 bedroom large front 
porch, separate one car garage 8c good spot for a 
gardener. If this meets your needs we reconunend quick 
action! E-21

COME SEE this lovely 2 bedroom home on comer lot 
with fenced back yard 8c very well kept. Call for details.
E-4

DUPLEX in good neighborhood, very reasonably priced 
with a lot of furniture to go with it. This could be the in
vestment opportunity you have been looking for. E-3 

WELL SHADED- 4 bedroom home with 2 bath, nice 
paneling 8c carpet. Owner may finance. E-1 

SKILLFULLY REMODELED 2 bedroom with new 
carpet 8c paneling, new kitchen 8c paint in 8c out, one of a 
kind double faced fireplace. Can be assumed for $6,000 
with low monthly payments. E-11 

LOW DOWN PAYM ENT- Just remodeled 3 bedroom 8c 
1̂ 4 bath, built ins, call today. E-18 

MANY EXTRAS includ^ in this large comfortaUe 
older home in desirable neighborhood. Convenient to 
downtown. Financing arragned. Call 8c come look. E-23 

ATTRACTIVE 4 BEDROOM 2 bath, central air 8c heat 
has separate living room 8c den with Franklin wood burn
ing heater. Double carport, double garage, 8c storage 
room on workshop. On large comer IcA with fonood back 
yard 8c covered patio. Financing available. E-2 

ACROSS FROM SCHOOL on corner lot is this nice brick 
3 bedroom IMc bath, 1 car garage owner financing with 
$2,000 down payment. Call for more details. E-6 

ATTRACTIVE 2 BEDROOM on comer lot with 2 car 
carport. Central heat, FHA financing. Call today. E-9 

IXICATED IN BEAUTIFUL NEIGHBORHOOD This at
tractive 3 bedroom offers IVi bath, central heat 8c air, 2 
fire places, 8c many extra features such as a first class 
shop 8c storage bldg. E-6

BEAUTIFUL SHADED NEIGHBORHOOD Surrounds 
this spacious home in the Hillcrest addition. Fireplace, 
formal dining room 8c many extras included. Call today 8c 
come see. E-7

NICE 2 BEDROOM in South Eastland, good garden 
spot, good low price range. E-14 

SPACIOUS BRICK HOME with 2 bedroom, double 
garage, fireplace, quiet neighborhood will FHA E-19 

2 BEDROOM ON OAKWOOD LOT good storage space, 
located in quiet neighborhood. You won’t believe this 
reasonable price. E-15

COMMERCIAL
NEW LISTING: 3 lots 150 x 150, wooded, priced to 

sell-$3,500 total. L-4
FAM ILY BUSINESS Put the wife 8c kids to work in this 

grocery store with gas pump in thriving small community 
near Eastland. This newly remodeled 36 x 30 store bldg, is 
situated on l ‘ z acres, also has older home. Price includes 
buildings, land, inventory 8c fixtures. Possible owner 
financing. C-10

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY Established Service Sta
tion in good downtown location on Main thoroughfare high 
gross. Buy building, land inventory 8c equipment with 
owner financing. Call today. C-9 

M INI-W AREHOUSE Good investment property. 
Almost always 100 percent rented. Good income. Priced to 
sell-call for information. C-4 

2 TO 3 ACRE TRACTS 6 miles South of Eastland water 
St electricity-ready to build on $4,500. L-1 

2 LOTS OFF west Main with trees would make good 
business spot. L-5

PAVED COMMERCIAL LOT 100 x 150 building-choice 
location on Main Street. Come make offer. C-17 

GREEN HOUSE BUSINESS with, 3 acres, mobile home 
St present inventory included-this is a terrific business op
portunity for the right person. Owner will help establish in 
present active business. C-20 

GOOD OFFICE BUILDING POTENTIADsolid brick 
walls, concrete floors, needs roof 8c remodeling- a good in
vestment. Priced to sell.

FOUR 2-STORY BU ILD ING S IN  EASTLAN D  
DOWNTOWN all need repair 8c remodeling but could be 
good office buildings or business location, firewall bet
ween each bldg, conventional financing, or owner will

LAND
RANGER

107 A. Moin

647-1302
HUGE DEN WITH CENTER FIREPLACE in this 

custom built home, 3 bedrooms, 2 baths, game room, cen
tral air 8c heat. Beautiful wooded lot. $70,000. FHA or VA 
financing available. R-3

FINANCING AVAILABLE Come see this attractive 2 
bedroom brick, central heat home. l.arge comer lot in 
good location. R-5

RESIDENTIAL BEAUTY new brick, 4 bedroom, 2 bath 
double car garage on 14 lots, central heat 8c air, energy 
saver. Ash cabinets in kitchen A lot of firw details, call for 
more information. R-8

LATE MODEL BRICK 3 bedroom, 2 bath, central heat 
8c air, with basement. 2 car garage, plenty (rf comfortable 
room, this one is an energy saver. Loan can be assumed. 
R-9

HANDMAN’S DELIGHT 2 bedroom home with new 
vinal siding needs more work inside but is priced very 
reasonable 8c could make a good starter. Come in 8c see 
what you think. R-10

ATTRACTIVE 3 BEDROOM Recently has been rewired 
8c had new plumbing put in. Located in a good 
neighborhood owner will finance. Call today for more 
details. R-11

CONVENIENT LOCATION NEAR DOWNTOWN this 
roomy 3 bedroom home is on a large lot 8c includes a 
storage building with 2 car garage. Can be purchased on 
very easy terms. Call today or come by to see. R-12

GOOD STARTER HOMEJ bedroom 1 bath plenty of 
yard, call today, $16,350 FHA. $350 down payment will 
buy. R-6

LOCATED IN MEADOWBROOK ADDITKm-brick 3 
bedroom 14 bath with central heat, built ins, 8c many ex
tras, call today for showing. R-4

U N B E L IE V F iW i&  I  for this four bedroom, 3
bath plenty of X E ll 11 good neighborhood. Low 
down payment __se hurry. P-8

SUPER SLICK 2 bedroom remodeled, on well shaded 
comer lot which includes 8 x 10* building 8c 1 car garage. 
FHA available. R-11

3 BEDROOM Farmers Home in quiet neighborhood 
freshly painted in 8c out. FHA financing.

OAK H ILL  AREA attracUve 3 bedrooin brick, 3 bath, 
with fireplace, central heat 8c air. Note may be assumed. 
Come by today 8c be charmed. R-14

LOW PRICE k  OWNER FINANCING is available for 
this 3 bedroom frame home, 1 bath, 2 car garage, call to
day 8c come see. R-1

LOW DOWN PAYM ENT 2 bedroom frame, with FHA 
Financing. R-7

COMMERCIAL
APARTMENTS OR OFFICE This 2 story brick office 

building with large apartment. Completely remodeled in 
1976. Sun deck on second floor, smne tile floors, h  some 
carpeted. Central air 8c heat all new. Comer lot on with 
parking lot. You’ll have to see to appreciate. C-11 

COMMERCIAL BUILDING Good investment on Main 
Street in Ranger-leased to four going business. Call for 
more information. C-1

ENJOY YOURSELF AS YOU EARN Ideal established 
business for retired couple in Ranger. Miniture Golf 
Course with all equipment 8c concession station. C-7 

BUSINESS OPPOR-TUNITY Good locaUon on Highway 
80 West. Improvement needed-Priced to sell. C-13 

28’ X 110’ CORRUGATED IRON BLDG. exceUent site in
cludes 8 acres with railroad in back with road bOd for spur 
already laid. 1-20 service Rd. in front. Ideal iq>ot for in
dustrial work.

LAKE LEON
YOU CAN MAKE YOUR DREAM COME TRUE with 

this combination grocery store, station, 8c bait house right 
next door to your comfortable 3 bedroom home one acre at 
Lake Leon convenient to fishing, boating 8c skiing area. 
Call soon. LL-8

LARGE LOT ON FM 2641 North of l.ake Leon Dam not 
waterfront, but waterview. Excellent bldg. site. Eastland 
School bus route. $5,500.00 LL-5 

CUSTOM 2 story home, 4 bedroom, 3 bath central heat 8c 
'.ir 2 years old, built-ins, many extras, near lake on 5.6 
acres will go FHA. Hurry to see. LL-11 

6 ACRES OF WOODED BEAUTY Three-tenths of mile 
from lake, near public ramp. Scenic rocks, some grazing 
area. Off blacktop hwy. LL-14

LAKE HUBBARD-BRECKENRIDGE
3 NEW BRICK HOMES beauUful location at Lake Hub

bard, Two (2) bedrooms, one three bedroom. Call for ap-. 
pointment. VA Financing available. f 

3 W ATER FRONT LOTS one in Tanglewood addition 
two are just off O’Neal Drive, Excellent Buidling sites, in 
new developing area.

carry note.

OPiN DAILY MONDAY THRU SATURDAY 8 To 6
FOR INFORMATION AFTER HOURS CALL:

EASTLAND
Peggye Swafford-647>1050 
Borbiti Lovt-647*1397 
Hozel Underwood-629-1188 
Carol Senkel-629-1269 
Kenny Cogbvm 629-2348 
Roiezele Emerton-629-8183

ascoDana Goo6wn-447-39S8
Catherine Worthy 442-1542 
Roy Ferris-442-3121 
Ann WWionis-442-1933
RANGER

Jwan rw*fer 647-17^3 
BW Grifflth-647-1635 
SMHey GriffMi-647-1635

NUGN BURDM, BROKER

MULTIPLE
LISTING
SERVICE

OTHER AREAS
GORMAN<omfortable living in this nice 2 bedroom 

home on two lots. All city utilities. Large garden area with 
good well for irrigation. Some fruit trees, grape vines. 
Some owner financing available.

MORTON VALLEY-nice C ^ |  ^ r e s .  CaU for full 
details.

RISING STAR-10 A C R E i| 6 ^ |  HOME-acroos 
from school, city 8c well w a U ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^  gas St electric. 
Call for appointment. R-3

RISING STAR-CALL FOR APPOINTM ENT TO SEE 
THIS spacious 4 bedroom, bath, brick hmne. Attractively 
floor planned, you’ll love the large living room; dining 
room; 8c den. Nice kitchen 8c with built-ins; fireplace, cen
tral air 8c heat, city 8c well water. Plenty of fruit trees. 
Financing available. R-1

DE LEON-2 bedroom, 1 bath frame hcane on nice comer 
lot large porch, all furniture stays. Call for appointment.

ACREAGE
100 ACRES A 2 BEDROOM HOUSE, 1 mUe Northwest of 

Ranger, 2 wells, many improvements, 40 acres in cultiva
tion 60 acres has tank, good deer St bird hunting. A-10 

PRE TTY 2 bedroom home on 160 acres partically 
cultivated. South of Cisco owner will sell additional 160 ad
joining. 320 acres total. A-17 

GOD’S COUNTRY-A beautiful 3 bedroom home with 
fireplace is located on 160 acres northwest of Cisco, a real 
hunters delight. Partically cultivated, many im
provements, some farm equipments A mineral rights in
cluded. Call today for appointment. A-3 

NEAR NIMROD 117 acres, 265 acres peanut allotment, 
with aoroe minerals, good grass, mixture of trees. Lots of 
good dove hunting. A-21

PRIVATE ESTATE on 2 acres, 3 bedroom, 2 story, 2 
bath, spacious sunken den with beam ceiling, central heat 
A  air, 2 miles north of Eastland, many more extras, call 
for appointment. A-19

20 ACRES 4 mi. N.W. of Etastland-good fence all cultiva
tion. Perfect for Texas G.l. A-4 

I I  ACRES WITH frontage road on Hwy. 6 approx. 6 
miles miles South of Eastland. City water available. V« 
minerals. Owner finance. A-14 

42 ACRES bounded by Leon river, off 1-20, good com
mercial possibilities or your own private retreat for hun
ting, fishing, camping, beautiful sites on river bank with 
huge pecan trees. A-4

300 ACRES OR 45 ACRES with good 3 bedroom house on 
city water, approx. 6 miles northwest of Eastland with 
frontage on blacktop. Pasture St wooded. Good water. 
Deer, turkey A tanks stocked with catfish A  bass. 4  down, 
owner will finance balance. A-15 

1-20 ACREAGE Approx. 31 acres with 3 bedroom house. 
Very desirable location. Could be subdivided. Owner 
w o «^  consider selling house A  5 or 10 acres, 4  minerals. 
Financing available. A-11

$2 ACRES West of Gorman new steel post fence on three 
sides. A-9

61.8 ACRES HIW AY 6 AND INTERSTATE Good fron
tage both highway, 360 pecan trees, good commercial 
potential. AB

41.1 ACRES between Carbon A Rising Star, 2 tanks, well 
A  city water, telephone St cable, 4  minerals, call for more 
details. A-20

15.U ACRES GOES WITH THIS 3 bedroom, 2 bath 
home. Loaded with extras; Franklin fireplace, double 
over, garbage disposal, dishwasher, nice cabinets, 2 ir
rigation wells, 2 water wells, swinuning pool, 3 car car
port, storage, all of this priced to sell. R-6 

EXCELLET FOR INVESTMENT private club on 3.60 
prime acreage. RC-18

2 ACRES with house St Highway 1-20 Service road fron
tage in Olden. Priced reduced. A-18 

EIGHT MILES N . ' ' Canyon Creek 
Road, this 160 acres V b H I  | 1  lOuse, 3 stock tanks 
A  approx. 40 acre many other im-
[wovements included. Call today for appointment. A-2 

ISO ACRES SOI f  ^  m Cross Plains Hwy. 3 
Bedroom Good W

FNA-VA-CONVENTIONAL 
AND OWNER FINANCING

NOWAVAILABU

IQUAL MOUtMG 
•fBORTUNITIU



Sunday. January 13, 1980

Everybody Benefits
Lets assume that today is 

payday in Texas towns and 
cities. Why specifically

Texas? Though this story is 
applicable to people in every 
city and community in the

THE A n iC  TRUNK ^
Not Moved To Now locetion.

Gifts, Godgots, Goodies And Duncan
Products ( Ghiios, Undorghnos Brushes,
Grtenwore, CoRoctors Hems)

307-B Mein
Ranger, Texes 647-1442

nation, the figures used in 
this article are applicable 
only to Texas.

At some time during the 
day paychecks will be 
handed to approximately 55 
thousand workers in the 
printing and publishing 
industry, %  thousand 
workers in the food proces
sing industry, 73 thousand 
workers in the apparel 
industry and 56 thousand 
workers in the wood based 
industry. Are you one of 
those workers?
Whether your job fas into 

one of those categories or 
not. have you ever stopped to 
think why your job is in 
existence? Why you are 
needed by your employer? 
Why your job is dependent 
upon a continued uninterrup-

OUtÎÇ4Jjéf 

612 Avo. D in Osco

AH Hong Ten Coordinotes V2 Price
AH Lodies A Girls Sweoters V2 Price
Lodies A Childrens Robes, Gowns A PJ's Vb Price
Lodies Cordinotes Vb Off Reg. Price (Fem Form, Jo 
Honfin, Aileen, Fire Islonder A Other Brands)
All Coots V2 Price
AH Foil A Winter Dresses V6 A V 2 Price 
AH Long Skirts A Party Pants VS Off Reg. Price
AH Childrens Coots In Roggedy Ann Shop Are VS 
Price Now.
Also Double Rock With Sweoters, Tops, And 2 Piece 
Suits A Dresses Off Reg. Price.
Wo Hove 2 TaUos WHh Lott Of Borgoini On Them, Such At 
Jewelry, fontt. Note A Other Hemt.

Come See Ut At lemon Tree.
Where We Appreciate Your Butinett.

ted flow of raw materials that 
originate from the land.
The need for your job in the 

free enterprise system's 
complicated economic web 
surrounding the manufactur
ing and marketing of goods 
and services to consumers 
can be traced back to the 
demand for a product which 
originated from or was 
dependent upon the basic 
renewable resources of soil 
and water.
What is the purpose of this 

story? Its purpose is to try 
and put into better persepc- 
tive how Texans in all w alks 
of life have a common 
interest and stake in the 
conservation of soil, water 
and related natural 
resources.
Some would advocate that 

the conservation of re
newable natural resources 
should be the sole responsi
bility of the agricultural pro
ducer because he is the 
owner or operator of the 
majority of the lands from 
which these resources come.
But is it only his responsibi

lity. particularly when in 
recent years the public has 
raised its expectations as to 
what should be adequate 
land treatment measures to 
control sedimentation and 
improve water quality?
It shouldn't be a surprise to 

anyone that agricultural pro
ducers are inherently con
servation conscientious. 
They have to be because of 
the tremendous investment 
they have in their land and 
equipment. Most o f all, its 
naturally instinctive to take 
care o f land bought and 
being paid for by the sweat of 
the brow. Secondly, its just 
good management to im
prove the productivity of 
one's land to its maximum 
capability if that owner or 
operator expects that land to 
support him year after year.
Talk with most any farmer 

or rancher and one will 
probably be pleasantly sur
prised to learn that he has at 
one time or another reshaped 
some o f his land for better 
farming or ranching techni
ques. He will usually talk 
about one conservation prac
tice or another which he is 
applying for more efficient 
irrigation techniques or bet
ter grazing systems. Or he 
will talk about building 
terraces to hold rainfall or 
control erosion. He will talk 
about contour plowing, strip-

KING INSURANCE AGENCY
REAL ESTATE

207 Main
Mrs. Opol C. King-Broker

RANGER

3 bedriKim, 1 bath, living room, family room, dining 
area, kitchen. One half is completely redecorated. 
Detached garage.

3 bedroom, l*x baths, living room, kitchen, dining area, 
brick veneer, fenced back yard. 1 car garage.

14 story, eight room dwelling, paneling, carpet, very 
nice cabinets in kitchen, lots of storage, well insulated, 
fenced back yard, close in.

Three bed-room dwelling, paneled, steel siding with 
rock front, with 150 x 175 lot, on paved street. $22,000.00.

Tliree bed-room frame dwelling, 14 baths, lots of 
cabinets, total electric, two story with spiral stair case, 75 
X 125 lot.

Two bed-room, living room, dining-room, kitchen with 
lots of nice cabinets, large den with wood-burning fire 
place, two car-port, small storage house, fenced back 
yard, bar-b-que grill, over 1 acre of land, on highway.

New, very nice three bed-room, large den, living room, 
dining rooms, nice kitchen, covered patio, central heat 
and air, 75 foot lot, bnck front.

Six-room dwelling, one bath, living room carpeted, 75 x 
140 ft. lot, close in, $7500.00.

Three-bedrooms, two baths, utility room, carpet, partly 
paneled, large garage and work-shop. $26,000.00.

Four bed-room dwelling, two baths, living room, dining f  
room, fire place, paneled. Also, three-room garage apart- f  
ment, carpeted and paneled-two-car garage. All of this on 4  
three nice lots and owner will carry. J

Three bed-room dwelling, one bath, paneled and some j  
carpel, $7,500.00. Owner will carry. ^

647-1171

LAKE LEON \
Three bedroom frame dwelling, all metal shop, grocery j  

store and all stock, service station and bait house, water ^
front with 7:42 acres. Also four trailer house hookups.

Two bed-room lake dwelling, sunken den, new carpet, & 
partly paneled, well insulated, fenced yard, fruit trees, 5 
new filter system and pump, furniture included, large d  
deeded lot. Owner will finance. d

4
Small lake dwelling with pump house, city water 4  

available, nice shade trees on 50 x 300 ft. deed lot. 4  
$9,000.00. 4

COAAAAERCIAL

FHA FINANCING
We need and appreciate your listings
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cropping, employing mini
mum tillage or a multitude of 
other things to increase his 
efficiency and to conserve 
water and save the soil or 
improve wildlife habitat.
Texas total land area 

consists of over 168 million 
acres. Over 158 million acres 
of that land is in farms, 
ranches or other agricultural 
units. Of significant impor
tance is the fact that agricul
tural producers who own or 
operate over 110 million 
acres of Texas' land area 
have installed or are install
ing some type or types of 
conservation systems to con
serve soil, water and related 
resources.
However, as farming or 

ranching operations change 
to meet new demands or 
conditions, it is often neces
sary for agricultural pro
ducers to employ new con
servation measures or to 
upgrade systems already in 
place on his land. This may 
mean extensive outlays in 
capital. If the cost to apply a 
necessary conservation 
measure is too extensive, the 
job may not get done because 
the producer, like any 
businessman, would be 
reluctant to bear added 
economic stresses which do 
not promise any immediate 
returns. Before long he 
would rapidly be losing 
ground, both literally and 
financilly. So would we.
Fortunately the agricultural 

producer has at his disposal 
various federal cost-share 
programs to assist him in 
applying conservation
measures-measures which 
are keeping his land stable 
and productive to produce 
the renewable resources 
which keep the nation's 
factories and stores thriving.
An example o f such a 

program is the Great Plains 
Conservation Program which 
enables farmers or ranchers 
to enter into long term 
contracts (up to 10 years) for 
installing eligible conserva
tion systems as specified in a 
conservation plan approved 
by a local soil and water 
conservation district. Though 
the program is administered 
by the USDA's Soil Conser
vation Service, in Texas the 
conservation district
directors approve contracts 
and provide guidance in the 
administration of contracts. 
Agricultural producers may 
received as high as 80 
percent of the costs to install 
a needed practice.
Enacted into law in 1956, 

the cost-share program is 
available to farmers and 
rancher in 123 Texas 
counties as well as to 
producers in parts of the 
nation’ s nine other Great 
Plains States. The initial and

current intent of this pro
gram is to stabilize agricul
ture in the Great Plains area 
plagued by unusual agricul
tural hazards including 
recurring prolonged and 
severe droughts.
Major benefits o f this pro

gram have enabled pro
ducers to improve grasslands 
for red meat production, 
reduce wind and water 
erosion on croplands, con
serve water in a relative low 
rainfall area, correct criti
cally eroded areas and 
improve wildlife habitat. Of 
equal importance are the 
offsite benefits the public 
enjoys such as better water 
quality and other environ
mental improvements.
The initial law authorized 

appropriations of $300 
million for the overall cost
sharing program throughout 
the 10 Great Plains States. 
Texas is currently receiving 
approximately $5 million per 
year and yet the demand by 
agricultural producers to 
take advantage of this con
servation program in the 123 
county area eligible for this 
program has far exceeded 
available funds.
The popularity and success 

of the program in Texas 
speaks for itself. Approxi
mately 16 thousand agricul
tural producers who operate 
over 20 million acres have 
signed contracts to 
implement needed conserva
tion measures since the 
beginning o f this program. 
Approximately 12 thousand 
producers have completed 
their contracts while another 
17 thousand producers have 
submitted applications for 
assistance. Last year, for 
example, 263 producers 
signed contracts, 357 
completed contracts and 428 
have asked for assistance, 
but must wait till funds are 
available.
Because of the success and 

necessity of this program, 
the U.S. House of Represen
tatives Subcommittee on 
Conservation and Credit 
which is a subcommittee of 
Agriculture has approved a 
bill to reauthorize and 
extend the Great Plains Con
servative Program for 
another 10 years in the 
amount o f $600 million. Of 
that money, based on past 
funding levels, Texas might 
expect approximately 
$6.5 million per year. If the 
new bill finds favor in both

the House and Senate and is 
signed by the President, it 
would become effective 
October 1. 1980.
Though agricultural pro

ducers have the Great Plains 
Conservation Program as 
well as other cost-share 
programs available to them

as tools to protect the state 
and nation’s most important 
renewable natural resources 
-its soil and water--the job of 
conservation will never be 
completely done.

Soil and Waterl! Its our 
nation's lifeblood.

u im UIMU
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New Water Syttom 
Electric El For Clooning Sower Linos 

Repoir And Now Construction

GREGORY PLUMBING CO
629-8301 Res. 639-2340

WESnRN t  . 
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JUNIOR JEANS & TOPS
Up To

70% Off
JACKETS One Group

AND VESTS
Long Sleeve

WESTERN
Goose Down And 

Poly-Fllod SHIRTS

30%«< Price

SELEaED BOYS
FELT HATS JACKETS

20%“ 30%“

Mark Owings Welding 
over 12 years experience 
Oil Field-Farm & Ranch 
steel maintenance & 
Fabrication Portable Rig- 
Phone 629-1394 work in 
all kinds of weather 
SIS.00 per hr. 112

I
I.arge commercial building, two story, frontage on two d  

streets, on Hwy. 80, $40,000.00. Good location. d
iSTRAWN i

Three bed-room, two baths, fire place, carpet, mostly 5 
paneled, kitchen with very nice cabinets; two-car garage, d
$28.000.00.- " • d .

4
Five room house, plenty of closet space, one car garage p  

deU’ ched, $16,900.00. g

672-S722 or 647-1861  ̂

647-1435 ^

629-2848 \
4647-1734 or 647-1411 ^

SPECIAL
MENS COVERALLS
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20% Off
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20% Off
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311 North Soomon St. Eastland, Taxos* Phona 629-28B5
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The Lutheran Church
By Viola M. PayiM

Some emigrants to West 
Texas tried to leave every
thing of the past behind 
them, including their 
religious heritage. But a 
group of German settlers 
who came to the area 
between Cisco and Romney 
considered their Lutheran 
faith an indespinsible part of 
their lives. By the 1880’s and 
90’s families such as the 
Ziers, Reichs, Stroebels and 
Weisers had begun to settle 
in this area. Most of these 
people came by boat from 
Galveston, and up through 
Texas, rather than overland 
from the east.
Eastland County land sold 

for $5.00 per acre in those 
days, but had to clear it and 
somehow survived • they 
improved any place where 
• hey settled. Much could be 
written about the 
experiences of these 
pioneers, who endured 
countless hardships for a 
chance to live in peace and 
enjoy the fruits of their 
labors. None of them 
probably ever saw their old 
homes or families in Ger
many again, but they left an 
indelible mark on a whole 
segment of Eastland County.
The Lutheran pioneers were 

soon visited by Pastors from 
the Texas District of the 
Missouri Synod of the World
wide Lutheran Church. This 
was the day of the Mission-

r

ary-at-large, when most of 
the roads were trails. One 
Missionary, Rev. Leimer, did 
all his traveling on horse
back. On one trip he covered 
475 miles in the saddle. Then 
a Rev. Barthel made his 
headquarters at Aleman, 
near present-day Hamilton, 
from 1886 to ‘89, He visited 
Cisco and places farther 
west. In 1891 Cisco was 
designated as the "T  and P " 
field, indicating that the 
scattered local members 
could be reached the easiest 
by using rail travel. In 1892 
Rev. E.F. Moerbe arrived in 
Cisco, and decided to stay in 
the country south of town 
where the people of the 
Mission lived. When he 
needed to go elsewhere on 
the train his people took him 
to the station, sometimes in 
an ox cart.
The first Lutheran Church 

buildings in the County were 
located several miles apart, 
southwest of Cisco. One was 
called the "Peace”  congre
gation, and the other the 
"Bethlehem" congregation. 
About seven year later, in 
190,1, the Zion Lutheran 
Church was established at 
Romney. Each Church dedi
cated land for cemeteries, 
and two of these burial 
places arc still used.
By 1904 members o f the 

Peace and Bethlehem con
gregations resolved to unite. 
The combined group choose

the name Christ Congrega
tion. and was formally 
organized in March, 1904. 
The Charter families o f this 
Church were: Reich.
Stroebel, Wende, Wingc, 
Koehler, Siewert, Eifen, 
Arzie. Appelt, Baumann, 
Weiser, Ziehr, and Schaefer.
Bethlehem and Peace con 

gregations decided to move 
their chapels to a plot given 
by the Stroebel families. The 
men of the Church attempted 
to move these chapels by 
using mules to pull them. 

But their efforts proved 
futile, due especially to the 
well-known inclinations of 
mules! so stump pullers were 
finally used, and this moving 
process - across pastures and 
fields and up roads - uxik 
about two weeks. But this did 
not daunt the people, who 
had Sunday worship in the 
Chapels wherever they 
happened to be parked! Lee 
Leiske, of Cisco, remembers 
the interesting sight of the 
Chapels being moved. Two 
other persons are still alive 
who were present for this 
event - William Ziehr and 
Carl Weiser.

Fur a time Zion and Christ 
Congregations were served 
by the same Pastor. But in 
1919 Christ Congregation 
resolved to become self- 
sustaining, and call its own 
Pastor. In 1921 Zion Congre
gation moved to the city of 
Cisco and became Grace 
Evangelical Lutheran
Church. Leading families in 
this Church were the 
Gerhardts, Ziehrs, Weisers, 
Blankens. and Luchrs. In

fox ^ o u ’* 
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1965 Christ and Grace Con
gregations merged, to 
become the Redeemer 
Lutheran Church of Cisco 
serving the area between 
Breckenridge and Brown- 
wood.
The Lutheran Church, 

which is family oriented, has 
always supported Christian 
education for children of the 
Church. Both Christ Church 
and Grace Church main
tained day-schools for a 
number of years, with the 
last being taught in 1944. 
These schools were taught by 
the Pastors, and the results 
of their instruction speaks fur 
itself. For the young people 
who attended these classes 
became outstanding in many 
fields - the Ministry, teach
ing. writing, or in business, 
professions, agriculture 
leading citizens and Church 

^workers. One of the 
graduates was Erwin 
Prangc, nationally known 
Minister, author, and 
cuunseler.
Some local Church 

members remember the 
distinctive flavor of the early 
worship services, conducted 
in the German language. At 
Christ Church the rostrum 
holding the pulpit was six 
feet off the floor. Men and 
women sat on opposite sides 
of the Sanctuary. After a boy 
became confirmed he was 
considered a man, and 
moved to the side with his 
father. The singing was 
accompanied by an old pump 
organ, which was skillfully 
played. The German 
language services were 
gradually phased out, with 
the last being held around 
1950.
The Redeemer Lutheran 

Church, located on Ave. D in 
Cisco, has 25J baptised 
members. Some of these 
come from Eastland. 
Gorman, Rising Star, Clyde, 
and rural areas. The present 
building, which is spacious 
and attractive, served as an 
Army Chapel in World War 
II. It was moved from Camp 
Barkeley, Abilene, in 1947. A 
separate Parish Hall back of 
the Church building has been 
recently remodeled.
Pastor Dell J. Crockett, like 

all Lutheran Pastors, 
completed an eight year 
religious training program 
before his ordination. This 
included the study of Greek, 
German, Latin, and Hebrew 
languages. Knowledge Ib 
Church doctrine was 
stressed, and its practice in 
the life.
Sunday School at the 

Lutheran Church begins at 
9:15, with classes for all 
ages. TTie Worship Service 
begins at 10:30. This is a 
liturgical Service which 
includes Bible readings, 
singing and instrumental 
music, tithes and offerings, 
and a sermon by the Pastor. 
Communion is celebrated 
once each month, and 
Church-Year Holy Days are 
observed. These include 
Lent, Advent, Christmas, 
and Epiphany.
There are Bible Studies in 

the Church each Wednesday 
evening, and during the 
week there are meetings of 
the Youth Fellowship, the 
Woman’s Group, and the 
Men’s Lutheran Laymen's 
League.
The local Church supports 

the world-wide missionary 
and educational vv-brk of the 
Lutheran Church, but is 
autonomous on decisions 
concerning its own affairs - 
including that of financial 
matters. Each Church 
member 18 years or older is 
priviliged to vote on these 
matters, and the majority 
rules.
Lutherans are encouraged 

to take part in Civic affairs, 
and contribute to local needs. 
The Church in Cisco has a 
regular service at Cisco 

I'Nursing Home. aiwUt contri- . 
butes to the Child Care 
Center. Members work with 
the Civic League, scouting, 
and a number of worthwhile 
projects.
Lutherans teach that the 

Bible is the word of God, and 
that it is the only divine truth 
known on earth. All valid 
translations are acceptable, 
with possible preference 
shown to the King James and 
Revised Standard Versions. 
The Church suppons the 

seperation of Church of 
State, and believes strongly 
that the State should not tax 
buildings used for Christian 
education or worship. It 
teaches its people to obey the 
laws of the state, insofar as 
possible with Christian 
conscience. It has no position 
on the use o f alcohol in itself, 
but drunkenness is forbid
den.
Lutherans believe that their 

Church is not a new organi
zation, or denomination, but 
the original Christian Church 
in Its present-day form. They 
believe the Church has two

Sacraments, baptism and the 
Lord’s Supper They teach 
that the body and blood of 
Jesus Christ are truly 
present in and with the wine 
in Holy Communion, and 
these are taken by all w ho eat 
and drink at the Lord's 
Table.
The Church believes that 

Baptism is intended for 
young and old without excep
tion, and may be admini
stered by sprinkling, pour
ing, or immersion. All who 
receive this Sacrament in 
faith are given the grace of 
God. forgiveness of sins, and 
the promise of eternal life. 
Many Lutheran parents have 
their babies baptized when 
two or three weeks old. 
There arc emergency 
baptisms in the case of 
severe illness or injury. 
These children arc confirmed 
in the faith by study of the 
Catechism (Bible study in 
Christian teachings and 
doctrine) usually during 
grades 7 or 8 in schools. 
Confirmation is on Palm 
Sunday. Adults who wish to 
become Church members 
study for sixteen weeks with 
the Pastor, and are baptized 
or confirmed at the end of 
this time. Baptisms from - 
other faiths are considered 
valid, if administered in the 
name of the Triune.
Other Pastoral studies 

include counseling for three 
months with couples plan
ning to be married. 
Lutherans teach that the 
marriage bond must be kept 
inviolate - that before God no 
divorce is valid except in the 
cases of adultury or 
malicious desertion. They 
believe the present tendency 
to make light of engage
ments and the marriage 
relation is resulting in harm 
to the home, children, the 
C'hurch, and the State - in 
fact to the whole structure of 
human society.
Lutherans teach that God is 

Triune - one God in three 
Persons - Father, Son, and 
Holy Ghost. These Persons 
are equal in all things. They 
also teach that God’s Law - 
including the Ten Command
ments - demands perfection 
of heart, thought, word, and 
deed, and condemns all who 
transgress it. The Law 
cannot save sinners, and its 
chief function since the Fall 
is to lead man to the know
ledge of his depraved condi 
rt»aie‘ ’ait**IH»^ oeail^'Of 
Gospel.
The Gospel, they believe, is 

not a new or higher law, but 
the special revelation o f what 
a loving God has done and 
still does, through Christ, for 
the salvation of mankind. 
Christ bore the punishment

fur our sins by dying on the 
Cross - He rose from the 
dead and lives today, and he 
will come visibly for the 
second and last time at the 

■ world’s end to judge the 
living and the dead.
This justification of man

kind by Christ becomes the 
proper! y of the individual by 
personal acceptance.
Righteousness comes only by 
grate - for Christ's sake - 
through faith. This Universal 
truth, the Church believes, 
was derived by Manin 
Luther from the Scriptures 
more than four hundred 
years ago. heralding a grea> 
reformation in religious 
thought.
Lutherans teach there is an 

INVISIBLE aspect to the 
Church which consists of all 
who truly accept Christ as 
their Savior. They also teach 
there is a VISIBLE aspect to 
the Christian Church, 
consisting of all who profess 
the Christain faith and 
gather about God's word. It 
is the duty of every Christian 
to unite with that section of

the visible Church which 
stands fur pure preaching 
and right practice. Fur there 
arc bitter enemies of the 
Church (called 'devils' by the 
Bible) whose work is all too 
apparant.
"But fortunately," states 

Pastor Crockett, “ The Holy 
Spirit loved the w^rld enough 
to see the Gospel 
proclaimed. It also leads us 
to believe Gospel promises, 
and keeps us believing. Faith 
is the bands which the Holy

Spirit gives us to take hold o f 
the Gospel promises and 
make them ours."
Undoubtedly the Lutheran 

pioneers, now resting in the 
beautiful cemeteries south of 
Cisex), had a great measure 
of this faith. And if they 
could see the large congrega
tion streaming into the 
Redeemer Church to worship 
- prosperous, happy and 
faithful people - they would 
realize their hopes for their 
families came true.

Sunday, January 13, 1980

M arvallee's Dress Shop
611E.8tfi Cisco, Ttxof

L  SALE ITEMS
jNew store Hours Tuesdoy Tlirough Sotunhiy.
¡ Closed Mondays.

Shells ^  Pont Suits 16 Price 
I One rock Dresses Vi Price Tops 5̂** 
Skirts *5** Shirts *7** Lon̂  Dresses Vi Priet

Mise. Sole rock
♦ ♦ ♦ ♦

GOLF BALLS
Acushnet Pro Titlest

ÜAcushnet DT 
;McGregory Tourney 
Spoiding X'out

Sunglasses 
; Turtleneck Shirts 
! I Nylon Jockets
; I Ski-Wear 
; Gloves & Bibs 

! IWarm-Ups 
Ijennis Shorts & Tops 
< »Sweots 
Sports Bogs

; Basketboll Shoes 
Adidas Shoes

' I

' WIkr Shoet" ̂  -

REG. SALE i
*16" $12« :
*16" »12*»
*16" »12**

»6**
*6" To *20" 20% Off:;
*7" To *16" 30% Off;

*23" To *12" 25% Off;:

*17" To *80" 25% Off
*23" To *70" 20% Off :
*7" To *23" 50% Off ;
*8" To *16" 20% Off: :
*9" To 28" 30% Off;

*17« 30% Off :
*12”  To *28” 30% Off'

t

-*tr"Ttr*29"' ""•"■*TB%-Off

S IG N E D , s o w
D E U V E R W

■¡xV-ä

Gntupc.
T o ä  .-.. , Jìlf mÀ- .    j y y mt

REAL ESTATE

555-1212

W hen it’s time to sell your house, you need the security of 
professional help.

Your CENTURY 2V Neighborhood P ro fess ion a lcan  give you 
that security because our name and reputation are recognized by  
millions. So it's not hard for us to attract tlie right buyers for 
your house.

^\^en it’s time to sell, call your Neighborhood Professional.
Then you can relax while your house is signed, sold 

and delivered. ^
WE’RE THE NEIGHBORHOOD PROFESSIONALS.'

raWUXRUlTOIIS
e  1079 Century 21 Rral F.Mjitr rnrporatinn. •  Nr(i«irm l lYndrmark of Crnlurv 21 
Em R » n o «  I» • «■ •a  a^M l MMotag 099ort»MtT

( '.rpofauofi. Prinlrd in USA.

«cCf.JiMÍT.-A'j
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DQ Owners To Be 
Moderators Of Special 
Mini-Seminar Sessions

Bu l le t  Mana le ,  
owner of Centex Dairy 
Queens, Inc. of Fort 
Worth, and Jack P. 
P a rk e r ,  g enera l  
manager of North Fort 
Worth Dairy Queens, 
Inc . ,  w i l l  be 
moderators of special 
mini-seminar sessions 
during the 21st annual 
Texas Dairy Queen 
Trade Association Con
vention February 3-6, 
1980, in San Antonio.

M ana le 's  Centex 
Dairy Queens, Inc., 
opera tes  f i v e  DQ 
restaurants -  two in 
Brownwood and one 
each in Benbrook, 
Cisco and Comanche. 
North Fort  Worth 
Dairy Queens, Inc., 
opera tes  18 DQ

restaurants in Fort 
Worth, two in Watauga 
and one each in Spr- 
ingtown and Azle.

Manale, who also 
serves as chairman of 
the TDQTA Training 
Manual Committee, 
will conduct an hour- 
long mini-seminar for 
Dairy Queen operators 
and employees from 
all across Texas called 
“ An Open Forum Rap 
Sess ion .”  The 
seminar, unique in the 
history of the DQ con
vention, will allow con
ventioneers to discuss 
any DQ business topic 
that concerns them. 
The seminar will be 
held twice, at 2:30 p.m. 
and again at 4:30 p.m., 
on Tuesday, February

5, at the San Antonio 
Convention Center.

Parker, who also 
serves as chairman of 
TDQTA’s Quality Con
trol  Spec i f icat ions 
Com m itee ,  w i l l  
moderate an hour-long 
m in i-sem inar  on 
‘ ‘ T exas  Country 
Foods :  Toppings,  
Flavorings, Et Al.”  
His seminar also will 
be held twice, at 1:30 
p.m. and again at 3:30 
p.m., Tuesday,  
February 5, at the Con
vention Center.

More  than 1,000 
Da iry  Queen
restaurants -  virtually 
one-fourth of all the 
Dairy Queens in the 
world -  are located in 
Texas. The past three 
years ,  the annual 
Texas DQ convention 
has averaged 629 paid 
registrants per year.

Sunday,
Jonuary 13, 1980

Host Families Being Sought 
For 25 Scandinavian Students

Am er ican  host 
families are being 
sought for 25 Scandina
vian high school 
students from Sweden, 
Norway, Denmark and 
Finland for the high 
school year 1980-81, in 
a program sponsored 
by American Scan
dinavian Student Ex
change (ASSE).

Interested families 
in this area should con
tact E leanor  M. 
Tatsch, 1500
Southmoor, Arlington, 
Texas 76010. Telephone 
817469-1556.

Letters should con
tain the writer’s phone 
number.

The high school 
students, age 16 and 17, 
will arr ive  to the 
United States in late 
August 1980, attend the 
local high school, and

return home in late 
June 1981. The 
students, all fluent in 
English, have been 
screened by their 
school representatives 
in Scandinavia and 
have spending money 
and med ica l  in
surance.

American families 
with small children are 
welcome to participate 
in this program. All 
host families having a 
student can deduct 
$50.00 a month for in
come tax purposes.

ASSE is also seeking 
American high school 
students, age 16 to 17, 
who would like to 
spend a high school 
year with a Scandina
vian family or par
ticipate in a five-week 
family stay in the sum
mer of 1980.

American Scandina
vian Student Exchange 
(ASSE) is the official 
Swedish High School 
Exchange Program in 
the United  States 
operating under the 
auspices of the Royal 
Swedish Ministry of 
Education. The ASSE 
program is officially 
designated as an< ex- 
change/visitor pro
gram by the U.S. State 
Department. Since its 
inception in 1938, the 
program has resulted 
in over 150,000 student 
exchanges in Europe 
and the United States.

school’s open
MR. AND MRS. C.R. Brown

drive carefully

r
L

Read the classifieds
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Mr. & M rs. C. R. Brown 
To Be Honored On 50Hi 
Wedding Anniversary

Mr. and Mrs. C.R. Brown 
will be honored on their 50th 
wedding anniversary with 
an open house from 2:00 to 
4:00 p.m. Saturday, January 
19, at their residence, 1005 
West 5th, Cisco. Hosts will be 
their daughter and son-in- 
law , C la ra  and Andy 
Hendley of Humble.

Mr. Brown was born 
F eb ru a ry  17, 1909, in 
Oklahoma. Mrs. Brown was

bom June 3, 1912, in Arkan
sas. They were married 
January 19, 1930, in
Earlsboro, Oklahoma. They 
moved to Cisco 14 years ago

from Midland. They had liv
ed in Midland for several 
years. He is retired from 
British American Oil Co. 
after working 36 years.

All friends and relatives 
are invited to attend.

Motorcycle Course 
Slated For Texas

As the p r ice  of 
gasoline inches steadi
ly upward and the 
f r eeways  in cit ies 
across  the state 
become more crowd
ed, more Texans are 
part ing with their 
automobi les  and 
mounting m o to r 
cycles... not for recrea
tion purposes alone, 
but as a pr imary 
means of ‘ ‘ getting 
from here to there” .

The parking lots at 
high schools across 
Texas are filled with 
motorcycles. Parents 
a re  pw rchasing'^ 'the  
m otor iz ed  two- 
wheelers for their 
children to travel to 
school independently 
and in an economic 
manner. Unfortunate
ly, these teenagers 
learn to ride their new 
motorcycles by trial 
and error. A recent 
Department of Public 
Safety report revealed 
that within the age 
group of 15-24, there 
was a 21 percent in
crease in motorcycle 
accidents for the first 
half of 1979 over the 
first six months of 1978. 
Statistics have con
sistently shown that 
nearly a quarter of the 
total  number of 
motorcycle- involved 
accidents happen to 
riders with less than 
six months riding ex
perience.

Something is being 
done in Texas to im
prove this dangerous 
situation. The Texas 
Leg is la tu re  o v e r 
whelmingly approved 
Senate Bill 553 which 
will require young 
r iders to take an 
educational and in
struct ional  course 
before receiving a 
restricted operator’s 
license.

The legislation deals 
specifically with per
sons 15-18 years of age. 
Riders over 18 will in 
no way be affected. 
Upon completion of the 
course, students will 
be eligible to pass the 
state test to obtain the 
“ Motorcycles A lso”  
designation on their 
driver licenses.

State Senator Gene 
Jones of Houston 
authored the bill and 
guided it to passage, 
basing his arguments 
on the old maxim that 
“ an ounce of ,preven-

tion is worth a pound of 
cure.”

Similar courses have 
been a va i la b le  in 
Texas for a few years, 
but have been largely 
unpublicized and of lit
tle impact on the 
overall situation. The 
M o to rcyc le  Sa fe ty  
Foundation, with home 
offices in Linthicum, 
Maryland, developed 
the course and has 
taught instructors for 
years.

When the new Motor
cycle Education Law 
goes into effect on 

^January. 1, 1981, the 
State will be required 
to make the course 
available to all those 
meeting the eligibility 
requirements. At pre
sent, there are 396 
motorcycle safety in
structors in Texas.

Only certified Driver 
Education teachers 
are authorized by the 
State of Texas to teach 
D r iv e r  Educat ion 
courses, under which 
the new motorcycle 
course w i l l  fa l l .  
However, few of them 
are qua l i f ied  or 
knowledgeable enough 
about motorcycles to 
be utilized as instruc
tors.

So, who will fill the 
slots created by the 
establishment of the 
motorcycle course and 
how will these teachers 
be certified by the 
state?

One group of Texans 
is already moving to 
fill this gap. The newly 
formed “ Society of 
Motorcycle Instruc
to r s ”  consists  of 
members who have 
f in ished the com 
prehensive 50-hour in
structor course taught 
by the Motorcycle  
Safety Foundation.

The goal of the Socie
ty of Motorcycle In
structors is to be 
recognized as para- 
professional Driver 
Education instructors 
and share their  
valuable experience 
with Texas youngsters.

People completing 
the 50-hour course 
must continue to par
ticipate in seminars 
and special courses 
developed by the Foun
dation to maintain 
knowledge of new safe
ty information.

Texas  Soc ie ty  of 
Motorcycle Instructors 
By Lois McElwain

t i



Cisco Churches
Sundoy, January 13, 1980

We salute the follow
ing Ciscoans who lutve 
birthdays during the 
week;

January 14-Mrs. 
C.E. Paul, Mrs. Fred 
P lum lee ,  Wesley  
Isenhower,  Jesse 
Mercer, Ivan Webb, 
Madeline Graves and 
JoAnn Hull.

January 15-George 
Estill, Mrs. Homer 
Sheer, W.J. Heynes, 
Betty Williams, Billy 
Wright, Mrs. Eston 
Anderson, Mrs. 
Y e a g e r  Owings,  
Michele Greer, Danny 
Boyd, David Parten, 
Mrs. J.V. Heyser Jr., 
Jill Cupps and Gary 
Adams.

January 16-M rs. 
Omar Fenley, Verna 
Jackson, Mrs. R.C. 
Smith, Steve
Whitehead, Jack 

[ Hailey Sr., Amanda 
Jessup and Tammie 
Dene Clement.

January 17-Yeager 
Owings, Sam Houston, 
Mrs. H.D. King and 
Sharia Qualls.

January 18-Teancy 
Boyd, George  W. 
Douglas, W.F. Collins, 
Effie Kamon, W.G. 
Smith, Jane Womack, 
Les te r  Jennings, 
Wesley Walker, Mrs. 
Ina Montgomery and 
Robert Gallegos.

January 19-L .E .  
I^ncaster, Mrs. C.M. 
Cleveland, Perry O. 
Stephens, Mrs. Jake 
Courtney, Bill Berr>, 
Jerry Slaughter, Steve 
Austin, Mrs. John 
Farleigh, Mrs. Pauli • 
Taylor, Mrs. Jasper 
Qual ls, Bruct  
Ferguson ,  Neva  
Brown, Norris Starr 
and M arga re t  
Williams.

January 20-Glenna 
Morgan, Jon Barger, 
Harold Davies, Darold 
Dav ies ,  E la ine  
Jackson, Debbie 
Sanders, Charles 
Maples ,  Charles 
Gregory Qualls, Nancy 
Prickett Graham and
H. M. Bassett.

Couples celebrating
wedding anniversaries 
during the week in
clude Mr. and Mrs.
I. «ak  I.aneand Mr. and 
Mrs. Marshall Jones, 
Jan. 14; Mr. and Mrs. 
H.H. Davis, Mr. and 
Mrs. John Farleigh, 
Jan. 15; Mr. and Mrs. 
John Dudley, Jan. 16; 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl 
Stroebel, Jan. 17; Mr. 
and Mrs. Delburt 
Naylor, Jan. 18.

REDEEMER LUTHERAN 
CHURCH

Sunday School and Bible 
claas will begin at 9:15 a m. 
The worship service begins 
at 10:30 a.m . Pastor 
Crockett’s message entitled 
“ Our Choosing God Isn’t 
P ick y !”  based on Acts 
10:34-38. The Lutheran Hour 
will be aired over KERC at 
12:30 p.m. In each genera- 
Uon. throughout the cen
tu ries . jou rna ls  have 
reported problems of the 
youth. It is no different to
day. Young people are fac
ing difficulties which to them 
seem hopeless. But there is 
hope. Hear the Rev. Wallace 
Schulz, associate speaker on 
the Lutheran Hour, talk 
about this today. His topic 
“ Young People Your Hope is 
in the Lord." Open house in 
the Parish Hall from 2:30 to 
4:30 p.m. will be in honor of 
Mr. Carl Weiser’s 90th birth
day. Lutheran Youth 
fellowship will meet at 7:00 
p.m.

The Sunday School staff 
will meet Monday at 7:00 
p.m. and will begin with 
“ Cults" studies.

Acts Bible study will be at 
9:00 a m. on Tuesday with a 
Bazaar workday and a pot- 
luck dinner.

The Cisco Nursing Center 
service will be on Wednes
day at 10 a.m. Lutheran Con
fessions study will begin at 7 
p.m.

ladies’ Prayer and Share 
fellowship will meet at 9:30 
a.m. on 'Thursday.

Catechism class will meet 
at 9:30 a.m. on Saturday.

FIRST ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
CHURCH

Rev. O.T. Killion an
nounces that his Sunday 
morning sermon topic will 
be “ L ife ’s Highway in 1960”  
based on Isaiah 30:21. The 
evening sermon topic will be 
“ The Church In The laist 
Days" based on Revelation 
3:14-19.

Sobomio N0WI
•y

Mrs. Jack Rector 
Due to the price of gas 

looks, like visiting .will he 
slim in this community. 1 
guess we will have to do all 
our visiting by phone.

r>«*ember 31 Mr. and Mrs. 
Golden l.<awson hostessed a 
aiuier for Golden’s sisters 

«.a i families. Those atten- 
ji ig  were Mr. and Mrs. 
I’ruett Dawkins, Mr. and 
Mrs. Charles Cox and girls of 
Cisco, and Mrs. Nunnie 
Brooks of Cisco.

Mr. and Mrs. Arze Green 
played murder with Mr. and 
Mrs. Golden Ijiwson one 
night last week and the girls 
are no longer with us.

Mr. and Mrs. Truett 
Dawkins attended the SOth 
wedding anniversary Satur
day for Mr. and Mrs. W.A. 
Robinson.

Truett and Oddie Dawkins 
and Mrs. Golden I.awson 
were Eastland visitors last 
Thursday.

Visiting with Alma and 
Josie Morris this week were 
Rev. and Mrs. Earnest 
Pointexter of Abilene, Mrs. 
Dal Brown of Cross Plains 
and Mrs. Emma Kent of 
Cook community.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Rector 
had dinner New Year’s Day 
with Mr. and Mrs. Wes 
Holcomb in Cross Plains.

At the turn of the century, poet Rudyard Kipling pro
phetically wrote, "Teach us to delight in the simple things."
In our fast paced world today, we might well add, “ And help 
08 to simplify our lives to make room for them." Too easily 
we forget bow complicated modem SOth century life has 
become with Its mind boggling scientific breakthroughs, etc.

YeL the other side of the coin tells us that we too often think 
of happiness in elaborate terms .. the expensive evening out 
... the distant trip ... social parties ... a Broadway play. At 
times It gets to be the " I ’m going to enjoy this if it kills m e" 
attitude. Life gets frittered away In detail blurring our vision 
of simple enchantments. Are we not deceiving ourselves? Ac
tually, what are the memories that remain vivid and warm in 
our hearts? Are they not the simple, easily accessible things 
... an autumn walk through the wooids on a lazy day? Or the 
happy laughter of children pursuing playful games? Or the 
relaixiag jo3rs of after dinner conversation with families or 
friends?

Review your memories. Aren’t these things the things that 
really count?

IGsco Funeral Home
442-1503 203 W. 7th

Aunt Ethel Anderson of Cot
tonwood had dinner Thurs
day with Wes and Daisy. 
D a isy  ta lked  to their 
daughter, Judy Livingston of 
Gustine ^ t u r ^ y  afternoon. 
Judy has been very ill with 
the flu but is better now. Mr. 
and Mrs. Robert Becktold 
and baby ot Blanket visited 
Saturday with the Holcombs.

Leon-Bosque
R a O  Couiicn 
To Meet Thursday

The Leon-Bosque 
RC&D E xecu t ive  
Council in conjunction 
with the Eastland 
County RC&D Com
mittee members will 
meet on Thursday,

Janua^ 17, at 2;00 
p.m. in the Eastland 
Chamber of Com
merce meeting room.

The Chamber of 
Commerce office is 
located at 102 South 
Seaman on the east 
side of the county cour
thouse square.

Please make plans to 
attend; we will review 
plans for the annual 
board of directors 
meeting and banquet 
scheduled for March 
19, 1980. This wUl be 
the last meeting before 
the annual banquet.

Fo l low ing  the 
meeting a tour of a

RC&D project will be 
conducted.

AGENDA
R ev iew  and ap

proval of November 8, 
1979 minutes

Treasurer’s report 
R e v iew  and ap

proval of bills 
County Act iv i t ies  

Reports
R ev iew  co r 

respondence 
Review eligible and 

associated measure 
proposals (Eastland 
County)

Review plans for an

nual board of directors 
meeting and banquet 

Tour of RC&D pro
ject (Eastland High 
School Campus) 

Adjourn

Attend The Church 
Of Your Choice.. .
WESLEY UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
Rev. Jerden Davit 

Pastor 
Avenue A

Morning worship9;00 a.m. 
Church School 10:00 a m. 
Family night: 4th Thur

sday each month.
Adm inistrative Board 

Meeting: 1st Monday night 
of each month.

FIRST ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
307 W. 7lh St.

Rev. O.T. Killion 
Pastor

Phone 442-lSOl 
Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 11:00 

a.m.
Evening Worship7:00 p.m. 
Wednesday-Bible Study 

7:00 p.m.

HOLY TR IN ITY 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

S. Seaman 
Eastland. Texas 

Vicar Releigh Denison 
Holy Communion 11:00 

a.m
Church School 11:00 a.m.

PLEASANT HILL 
BAPTIST CHURCH 

Pleasant Hill Community 
H miles South of Cisco 
Rev. Pepper Puryear 

Pastor
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
Morning Worship 11;00 

a.m.
Evening Service 6:30 p.m.

REDEEMER LUTHERAN 
CHURCH

REV. D ELL J. CRtK’KETT 
PASTOR

AVE. D AND EAST I8th 
Sunday School 9:30 a m. 
Worship Service 10:30 a.m.

FAITH CHAPEL FULL 
GOSPEL CHURCH 

308 West nth 
Rev. James Harris

9:45 a.m. Sunday 
7:00 p.m. Sunday night 
7:30 p.m. Wednesday

GOSPEL ASSEMBLY 
1000 Ave. A. and East lOth 

Carl Begley-Minisler 
Bible Teaching subject to 

question and Children ’s 
church Sunday 2:30 p.m.

Worship Service Thursday 
& Sat. 7:30 p.m.

Special Music & Singing all 
Service. Dinner follow ing 
Sun. afternoon service.

FAITH BAPTIST CHURCH 
409 West n t h  

J. Doyle Roberts 
Pastor

Sunday School 10 a.m. 
Worship service 11 a.m. 
Prayer and devotion 7 
p.m.

Evening worship 7:30 p.m. 
Wednesday evening wor
ship 7:30 p.m.

. BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH 
Fundamental 

Ave. E at 17th St.
Rev. Bob Mayberry

Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
Morning Service 11:00 

a.m. Evening Service 7:00 
p.m Teen Time 6:30 p.m. 
Wednesday; Worship Ser
vice 7:30 p.m.

CHURCH W  GOD 
.Seventh Day 

Romney Community 
South at Cisco 

Worship: 11:00 a m .
Saturday.

Telephone 442-3962

GREATER MOUNTAIN ’• 
TOP

UNITED PENTECOSTAL 
CHURCH

Hwy. 183, 12 mi. south Cisco 
P.O. Box 269 Cisco, Texas 
Pastor John C. Jones Phone 
643-3629 Sunday: Sunday 
School 10:00 a m.. Morning 
Worship, 11  a.m..
Evangelistic services 7:00 
p.m. Wednesday: Bible 
Study 7:30 p.m.

CALVARY BAPTIST 
CHURCH

REV. JOHN HOOD 
PASTOR 

18th and AVe. D. 
Sunday School 9:45 a m. 
Morning Worship ii:0 0  

a.m.
Training Union 6:00 p.m. 
Evening worship 7 p.m. 
Wednesday prayer meeting 

7:30 p.m.

M 1 T tiU B L l^ r .B u M W B T
CHUrtCH 
Joe Philpott 
Pastor
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
Preaching 10:45 a.m.
Sunday night 7:00 p.m.
Prayer service Wednesday 
8:00 p.m.

GREATER ST. MARK 
BAPTIST CHURCH 

Rev. J.C. Mills 
Pastor

Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship ll;0 0  

a m.; Evening Worship 6:00 
p.ir..; Wednesday P rayer 
Service 7:00 p.m.

CHURCH OF THE 
NAZARENE 

W. ISth and Ave. N.
Rev. Edward O. Jackson 

Pastor
Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 10:45 

a.m.
Evening Worship 6:00 p.m 
W ed n esd a y  P r a y e r  

Meeting 7 p.m.

LONG BRANCH
BAPTIST CHURCH 

Rev. Tom Karnes 
Pastor

Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
Morning service 11:00 

a.m.
Choir practice 6:00 p.m. 
Evening service 7:00 p.m. 
Wednesday night service 

7:30
FIRST

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
500 W. 6th St.

Rev. William C. Weeks 
Pastor

Morning Service 11:00 
a.m.

Sunday School 9:45 a m.

HOLY ROSARY CATHOLIC
Rev. Dennis Smith 

7:00 p.m.-St. Francis m 
Elastland.

8:00 a.m . Sunday-St. 
John’s Strawn.

9:45 a.m . Sunday-St. 
Rita’s in Ranger.

11:30 a.m. Sunday-Holy 
Rosary in Cisco.

f ir s t  BAPTIST CHURCH 
Rev. Buddy Sipe

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.
Morning Worship 10:50 

a.m.
Church Training 6:00 p.m. 
Evening Worship 7:00 p.m. 
Wednesday: Mid-Week 

Prayer Meeting 7:00 p.m.

CISCO REVIVAL CENTER 
Corner East7th and Ave. A. 

Sunday Services; 11:00 
a.m. and 7:00 p.m.

CORINTH BAPTIST 
CHURCH 

Pastor
Rev. C.O. Clements 

Cisco-Eastland 
Highway

Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
Morning Worship lu q o  .

■ Training Union 5:30 p.m.
Evening Worship 6:30 

p.m.

EA.ST CISCX)
BAPTIST CHURCH 
Rev. Armo Bentley 

506 E. llth
Sunday School 9:45 a m. 
Morning Worship 10:50 

a.m.
Training Union 5:30 p.m.; 
Evening Worship 6:30 

p.m.;
M id-W eek S e rv ic e s ; 

Wednesday 7:30 p.m.

INSPIRATION CHURCH 
OF GOD

Rev. Larry Smith 
Camp Inspiration-Box 167 

Eastland, Texas. Sunday 
School 9:45 a.m.. Morning 
Worship 10:45 a.m.. Evening 
Worship-7:00 p.m. and 
Wednesday Service 7:00, 
p.m.

FIRST CHRISTIAN 
CHURCH

Rev, Donald McClenny 
Church School 9:40 a.m. 
Morning Worship 10;SO 

am.
Bible Study 6:30 p.m.

The foNowbg finnt, recognfzing the importance 
reBgion ployi in ovr community, moke tlib 

church poge postille eoch Sundoy.

hite Elephant Restaurant

Eating Out is Fun

fostlaiid County 
Newspapers

Osco Point & Body Shop
Raymond I  Arie Whitley, Owners 

310 Ave. D. Ph. 442-1789

Thornton Feed Mill
1200 Ave. 0.

Reich Texoco Service
\ ét m I é

402W.8th

Thompson's Used Cors 
& Form Equipment

West Highwoy 80

Kimbrough Funerd Home 
3ÎX)W.9th 442-12Ì1 

Osco, Texas

Worship Sundoy

Roy Oiney's
BUY OF 

THE WEEK
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EVANGELICAL 
METHODIST CHURCH 

Rev. John W'. Clinton 
Pastor

Across from Hospital
Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 11:00 

am .
Evening Worship 7:00 p.m. 
Mid-Week Service 7 00 

p.m.

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH 

Rev. Jerden Davis
Sunday School 9:45 a m. 
Worship Service 10:50 am . 
Evening Worahip6;00 p.m. 
U.M. Women Tuesday 9.30 

a.m.

CISCO
CHURCH OF CHRIST 
1-20 .North Access Road 

At Ave. N.
Jim F. Reaves 

Minister
Sunday; Bible Classes 9:30 

a.m
WorahipService 10:30 a.m. 
Youth Class 5:45 p.m. 
Evening Service 6:30 p.m. 
Wednesday, Mid-Week 

Service 7 7:30 p.m.
I.aidiea Bible Class 9:30 

a.m. Wednesday.

FIRST UNITED 
PENTECOSTAL CHURC H 

307 W. 17th St.
Rev. Stephen F. Wheeler
Sunday School 10:00 a m. 
Morning Worship il:00  

a.m.
Evening Service 7:00 p.m, 
Tuesday-Bible Study 7:30 

p.m.
Friday-Youth Service 7:30 

p.m

REVIVAL TABERNACLE 
Attention

Special .Announcement 
Sunday at I p.m. on KERC 

Radio, Special preaching 
a n n o in te d  s in g in g .  
Deliverance for both soul 
and body all in the name of 
Jesus! Speical prayer for the 
sick!

PRI.MITIVE BAPTIST 
CHURCH

James E. Robertson Jr. 
Minister

Services 2nd Sunday each 
month.

Singing 10:30 a m. 
Preaching 11:00 a m

FOURTH STREET 
CHURCH OF CHRIST 

Sunday 10:30 a.m.
Evening 5:00 p.m.

I  Rockwell Brothers & Company |
¿  107 East 5th 442-1015

BUY WISÍIY.” PROMPTIY...
„ PRQIiCt Y(M .CR|DLr

oduontogei of Credit buying let us help 
you o^n 0 charge account. Your home town merdionls welcome a
new charge customer. Mony of Ufi's hixuries and good things ore 

City’o'ffeo hove good credH ond use their cre^ ratings.
—  • _  J r  - i A  W a s k  * . T.... A   A _ .  .

Goodyear. EaiUand Ë û siU n d
Lemon Tree Boutique 
Allman’s .Style Shop 
Austin's Furniture Co.
Dr R F Blackstock 
Claude Tucker Garage 
The Cisco Press 
Or. Chas. M Cleveland 
Cisco Lumber & Supply 
Citizens hta..y 
City Orug Company 
Dean Drug Store 
Dixon Auto Supply 
Gazebo
Farm & Kanch Supply 
First* .National Bank 
Dr K E Addy 
Atirierson s Jewelr\
F L Graham Men.mial 
lio^pital
Chamness & Sons Plumbing 
Healing & Air Conditioning 

Gregory PTumBing, Eastland

Cisco Aero Service
First National Bank Gorman
Pierce Motor Co. ‘
Agnew Electric 
Heidenheimers Dry Goods 
Cisco Nursing Center 
Clark s Electric 
H4W Development Eastland 
Ledbetter Insurance 
K C. Fuel Co.
Doug Mobil Service Station 
Lopez Gulf Service 
Ci«N» Paint and Body Shop 
The Man’s Store 
Moran National Banl^
Wagley Well ¡Service,

Roberson T\’. Eastland 
Lee’s Truck Service 
Best's Garage 
GuUu-ie Truck Harbor Inc. 
David Callarman Insurance
Mi^j^inboiham Dcpi., Rising
Star

First State Bank, Rising Star

'Wt'ra Hart Yo Htlp Ym
Credit Bureou Of Osco

Dr. Allen McGinness 
First National Indemnity Co. 
Pressed Steel, Cisco 
Philpott Florist 
J.C. Penney Co.
Rockwell Bros & Co.
Royal Oaks Apartments 
R&W Sales & Service 
Holly- Rhvne k'tineral Home

Southern TV System Inc.,
Tom B Stark, Ins. & Co. 
Sears. Roebuck, 4 Co. 
Southwestern Bell Telephone 
SAM Supply Co.
West Texas Utilities Co. 
Thornton’s Feed Mill 
Western Auto Assoc.
West Texas Produce i
Herman’s Garage 
Quickway Grocery 
Winnett Oil
Red Gap Western More 

Star Florist Inc., Rising Star

707 A v i .  0  

442-1416



BS J  Lutheran Women's Missionary Leaguel-lflontnly BIOÔ  vnve Conciudes 1979 Year On December 15
THE HANDSOME lapel 

pin that Mr. Robert IXidley, 
numa^ter of the J.C. Penney 
Co. store here, is weanntt 
was presented to him by the 
Penney company for 15 
years of service. In all of his 
adult years, Mr. Dudley has 
never worked for anybody 
except the Penney company.

The pm has three tiny 
diamonds, each symbolic of 
five years with the company 

Y O U ’ V E  P R O B A B L Y  
noticed that .Mr John Webb 
and his staff have been mov
ing things out of the three 
small buildings between 
.\ustin Furniture and Dixon 
Auto. They 're moving to the 
warehouse that the Webbs 
built back of their store in 
the old Norvell and Miller 
building.

As you know, the three 
buildings were purchased 
last summer by Austin Fur
niture. They're pretty old 
and .Mr. Bill Austin tells us 
that he plans to have an ar
chitect look at them before 
deciding about their future 

SEE BY THE Abilene 
newspaper that Big Band 
Music IS on the way back in 
this country An Abilene 
business man with a 
l>ackgruund of band music 
has put together an or- 
■- he.stra of musicians whose 
playing days go back to the 
big band era And the or- 
1 hestra was all .set to play 
for a big gathering Saturday 
night (Jan 121 at the Abilene 
C i v ic  Center

Members of the band were 
listed by the newspaper, and 
the list included Tim Jones, 
band director out at CJC 

ME.MBEKS OF the C uíco  
Rotary ( ’lub enjoyed an 
unusual program at their 
luncheon last Thursday 
noon Mr Anno Chambers, 
the program chairman, has 
a copy of the memoirs of an 
Erath County pioneeer The 
memoirs were written in 

by the man at age 88 and 
they concerned p*‘ople and 
things of the gentleman’s 
boyhood and early manhood 

OUT VT Albuquerque, 
N M , Mr Ervin F. .Vddy 111. 
who grew up in Cisco, and an 
associate named Robert W 
Peters have formed Alianza 
Arquitectos, an architects 
alliance. Mr EEA i l l  has 
been prac’tinng architeciure 
there for several years and 
IS doing real well The 
Rev Buddy Sipe, pastor of 
the First Baptist Church, 
preaching for a revival this 
wc*ekend at the FBC in 
l.ueders Mr Clifford
Sm ith, Lone S tar (ia s  
employee, went into a local 
restaurant the other morn
ing and ordered bacon and 
eggs How do you want 
your e g g s ’ ”  asked the 
waitress Pretty had,”  
an.swered Mr CS 

MR STEVE Thomas, 
school tax collector, went to 
Austin last Wednesday for a 
three day school devoted to 
study ing the new school tax 
laws Mrs. Steve Thomas 
and little  son. Zachery 
Stephen, got home last Sun
day from  the Abilene 
hospital and they're doing 
nicely . . .  Dr and Mrs. E.H 
Ramsey of San Antonio 
spent several days here this 
past week visiting friends 
and relatives and hxikingr W f u o i y l

Edwin Drue Posey 
Dies January 5

Edwin Drue Posey,
Sr., 75, of Annona, died 
January 5, 1980, in 
Clarksvi l le  General 
Hospital after a two 
week illness. He was 
buried in Baxelder 
Cemetery at Annona.

He was born 
January 22, 1904, in 
Red R ive r  County 
from Pioneer family. 
He was retired from 
Texas and Pac i f ic  
Railroad after having 
worked in the Depot at 
Cisco, Abilene and 
Monahans. He and his 
wife, Dixie, celebrated 
their 50th wedding an
niversary five years 
ago.

Survivors include his 
wife, Dixie Mae Posey 
of Annona; four sons, 
A. Clint Posey of 
Clarksvil le, J immy 
and Allan Posey of An
nona and Ed Posey of 
Cisco.

The Cisco Press

after business. Dr. EHR 
reports that he is now a man 
of leisure, having retired 
Dec. 31st. They’ll continue 
living in San Antonio, he add
ed.

THE JACK Kellys have a 
new baby out at their house -  
a two months old Boston 
screw-tail bulldog . . 
Realtor Garl Gorr reports 
that they’ve sold all of the 
drug items at the old l.emore 
Pharmacy and the fixtures 
and building will be sold soon 
. . . The Cisco Community 
Chest drive has raised a total 
of $7,589.22 for the 1980 
budget -  some $3,500 short 
. What’s with the little boxes 
with two chewing gum PKs 
with Ranker Jim Choate’s 
name printed thereon

HEAR THAT Mrs E.E. 
Addy, Sr., plans to accom
pany her daughters on a Ho
ly land tour in the spring 
Damage estimates on the 
McMillan Insurance Com
pany building ran around 
$6,0()0. according to scout 
reports The youth w ho ran a 
pickup into the building last 
Sunday was issued some 20 
traffic violation tickets last 
year, we heard Banker 
Lloyd London has had to 
pastpone his return to Cisco 
until Jan. 28th. we hear .. .A 
pair of black rimmed bifocal 
glasses found at I.ake Hernie 
have been turned in at the 
Press Office

Is Set For January 30
The third bi-monthly 

Cisco Blood Drive has 
been set for January 
30, at E.L. Graham 
Memorial Hospital. A 
tra ined team of 
laboratory technicians 
from Mary Meek Blood 
Bank of Abilene will 
again be present from 
9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

The joint organized 
project of the Cisco 
Civic League and the 
Cisco Service Club has 
received outstanding 
response from Cisco 
c i t izens and CJC 
students in the first 
two Blood Drives. A 
total of 69 units were 
donated at the 
September 12 drive, 
with another 45 units 
credited to Cisco from 
the Cisco Junior Col
lege, November 14 
Blood Drive.

The January 30 
Blood Drive will be the 
first one of 1980, and
even greater participa-

United Methodist Women
To Hold Call To Prayer 
And Self-Denial Tuesday

This week, the 
United Methodist  
Women of First United 
Methodist Church in 
Cisco, will hold one of 
their most important 
annual observances- 
the Call to Prayer and 
Self-Denial. The pro
gram will be held at 
1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 
January 15, in the 
F'ellowship Hall. Major 
events of the obser
vance include the 
Quiet Day and descrip
tions of the mission 
projects for which a

Pleasant Hill 
Homemakers Club 
Installs Officers

The Pleasant Hill 
E x t e n s i o n  
Homemakers Club in
stalled its new officers 
for 1980 at their mon
thly meeting.

The new officers are 
Twila Lee, president; 
Verg ie  Hale, v ice 
president; Ar lene  
Thompson, secretary; 
Neva  Huddleston, 
t reasurer :  Diane
Car l i le ,  r epo r te r ;  
V e rg ie  Hale ,
parliamentarian; San
dy Dennis and Ruthie 
Keyes ,  recreat ion  
leaders.

The club made many 
plans for the coming 
year. Work at the Cisco 
Nursing Center and 
with the elderly of 
Cisco is the main goal 
of the club. There will 
be a birthday party at 
the Cisco Nursing 
Center January 17 at 
2:30 p.m.

Tw i la  Lee  was 
elected as a nominee to 
the TEH A  district 
meeting to be held in 
Breckenridge April 1.

A p rog ram  was 
given by County Agent 
Janet Thomas on 
“ D r y in g ”  and 
“ Preserving Flowers 
and Foliage.”

Present  fo r  the 
meeting were Ruthie 
Keyes, Ellen Justice, 
Mary Hearn, Vergie 
Hale, Jeffa Lee Kit
chens, Murl Campbell, 
Carrie Hicks, Arlene 
Thompson, Joy 
Worley, Diane Carlile, 
Alene Smith, Mary 
Bob I.«veridge, Neva 
Huddleston, Twila Lee 
and Betty Hastings. 
Guests were Janet 
Thomas and Nan 
Sauls.

special offering is 
given.

The Women’s Divi
sion of the Board of 
Global Ministries of 
the United Methodist 
Church sponsors the 
Call to Prayer and 
S e l f - D e n i a l .  
“ Ministries by and 
with Women”  is the 
theme for givng this 
year. In the United 
States, the offering will 
be used for projects 
such as ministries with 
women in prison which 
offer educational and 
arts courses and legal 
services to women 
prisoners; ministries 
with women in crisis 
which work with bat
tered women, pro
stitutes, and displaced 
homemakers;  peer 
support groups for 
single parents and 
teenage mothers; and 
women’s health and 
employment service.

There are also inter
national projects such 
as work ing  with 
children in the slums of 
Peru and Argentina 
and leadership  
deve lopment  p ro 
grams in Angolia and 
India.

About 1.5 million 
women in 33,000 local 
units in all 50 states 
will join in the obser
vance. All United 
Methodist Women are 
urged to attend this 
service.

tion is anticipated. It 
cannot be emphasized 
enough, that in order to 
maintain Cisco’s ade
quate blood supply and 
repay our long-time 
debt, that each Cisco 
citizen’s every effort is 
manadatory -  either 
by their participation 
or help in ’ ‘soliciting”  
eligible blood donors.

Up until the past two 
Blood Drives, Cisco 
has been in debt to 
Mary Meek Blood 
Bank, 900 units of 
blood. And though 114 
units have been 
generously offered in 
only two d r ives ,  
everyone must realize 
that a great part of 
that blood is used to 
maintain C isco ’ s 
average need of 40 
pints every two mon
ths. To maintain this 
blood supply and repay 
its present debt, the 
Blood Drive Commit
tee has set its goal to 
collect 60 pints of blood 
every two months.

Striving to find the 
most effective means 
of conducting a suc
cessful Blood Drive, 
the Blood Drive Com
mittee will be trying 
several approaches in 
the drives. Due to 
some impossibilités of 
time scheduling every 
willing donor, appoint
ment times will be not 
be made for  the 
January 30 Blood 
Drive.

A blood insurance 
policy is available for 
those interested 
donors, whereby for a 
pint of blood given, 
that donor ’ s im 
mediate family will be 
insured for having 
blood ava i lab le  to 
them for one full year. 
That donated pint of 
blood, however, will 
not count toward credit 
for Cisco, but for those 
persons interested in 
the insurance policy, 
perhaps at a later date, 
the donor can donate 
another pint of blood 
for credit for Cisco.

All types of blood are 
needed. There are no 
longer paid donors, 
due to FDA regula
tions, except in the 
cases of institutions, 
using only the plasma 
from a pint of blood, so 
it therefore depends on 
voluntary blood dona
tions.

Blood donors should

blood.
C. No medication 

should be taken 18 
hours prior to donating 
blood.

D. No medication, 
however, should be 
deleted without check
ing with the perspec
tive donor’s own doc
tor.

E. Any person who 
has been sick or has 
had a cold within the 
last seven days prior to 
donating blood, should 
not donate blood.

F. Any person who 
has had their ears 
pierced within the last 
six months at any 
place other than a doc
tor’s office, should not 
donate blood.

G. Any person who 
has been in Southeast 
Asia in the last three 
years  should not 
donate blood, due to 
malaria possibilities.

H. Any woman who 
has menstruated in the 
last three to four days 
pr ior  to donating 
blood, should not 
donate.

I. No woman who is 
pregnant, or suspects 
she is so, should give 
blood, and should not 
do so until six weeks 
after pregnancy.

J. Persons can 
donate blood every two 
to three months, with 
no foreseen problems, 
although, it is hopeuful 
to not have to call on 
the same donors near
ly this often.

For further informa
tion, contact Bob Con
ner, E.L . Graham 
Memorial Hospital, 
442-3951, or 442-2558; 
Youvonne McMillan, 
442-3846 or 442-1671; or 
Pennie Fields, 442-3535 
or 442-1188.

R e m e m b e r :  
“ There’s power in the 
blood; Will you share 
yours?”

The Lutheran 
Women’s Missionary 
liOague of Redeemer 
Lutheran Church in 
Cisco concluded its 
prosperous 1979 year 
with Christmas dinner 
on December 15 in the 
Parish Hall. The Chris
tian Growth, Mrs. Jack 
Leach, and several 
other m em bers  
presented a
candlelight service en
t i t led  “ Christmas 
Glow”  after a tradi
tional turkey dinner 
with all the trimmings. 
Gifts were exchanged 
with the members 
revealing the name of 
their secret pal for 
whom they had been 
pray ing ,  sending 
greetings to and exten
ding any helpfulness 
needed throughout the 
year. The children and 
husbands also received 
gifts at the annual 
Chr istmas party ,  
where all were brought 
together in the spirit of 
Christian love and 
fellowship.

The LWML, meeting 
one day each month, 
began 1979 with eigh
teen members and 
grew to a total of 25 
members by the end of 
the year. It not only 
grew in numbers, but 
spiritually with Bible 
studies, topics, rallies, 
and bazaar workdays.

Throughout the year 
members were asked 
to participate in a 
variety of topics pro
vided in the Lutheran 
Women’s Quarterly, 
such as “ Ordinary 
People in Extraor-

d inary Roles ,  
Ancestors of Jesus”  
and “ An Amazing  
Book, Introduction to 
three studies in the 
Gospel of John,”

In February various 
members were able to 
present the Prayer 
Service “ Brazi l ian 
Banner for Christ”  
written in the Quarter
ly by the Lutheran 
Women’s League of 
Brazil. Our leaguers 
and v is i tors  were  
drawn closer to the 
Brazil ian leaguers, 
their country, way of 
life, and strong faith by 
this special service.

Each y ea r  the 
m embers  were  
strengthened in their 
mission goals by the 
Spring and Fall rallies. 
TÎiis year the Spring 
Rally was held in 
Sweetwater with the 
theme “ Shadow to 
Substance.”  The Fall 
Rally was a joint par
ticipation with the 
Lutheran Laymen ’s 
League, meeting at 
Zion Lutheran Church 
in Abilene. The theme 
was “ Sow the Seed -  
Speak God’s Love.”  
This was also the 
theme of the Eigh
teenth International 
LWML Convention in 
Omaha, Nebraska, in 
July. Mrs. Harold 
Reich,  league 
delegate, shared in 
worship and fellowship 
with more than 6,200 
other Lutheran 
Leaguers.

Our leaguers worked 
long and hard on the 
October-fest Bazaar.

With the active par
ticipation on the part of 
other church
members, the bazaar 
was a success. The 
proceeds  were  
distributed between 
the League treasury 
and the Building Fund 
of Redeemer Lutheran 
Church.

The first Sunday in 
October was observed 

. ' internationally as 
L W M L  Sunday. 
Redeemer leaguers 
had an afternoon tea 
for all the ladies of the 
congrega t ion .  The 
h istory  of  Grace  
Ladies’ Aid since 1921 
and the history of 
Christ Ladies Aid since 
1924 was featured. 
Both organizations af
filiated with the Inter
national L W M L  in 
1944.

The R ed eem er  
LWML found it good to 
look back over 1979, 
but not to set back in 
service. The members 
wish to express their 
thanks to the outgoing 
officers, Mrs. Norman 
Weiser, Mrs. Jack 
Leach, Mrs. Loren 
Stroebel, Mrs. Dell 
Crockett, and Mrs, 
William Ziehr, Jr. 'The 
officers for 1980 are 
Mrs. Harold Reich, 
president; Mrs. Dell 
Crockett, vice presi
dent and Christian 
growth  cha irm an;  
Mrs. Loren Stroebel, 
secretary; and Mrs. 
Tim Reich, treasurer, 
’he theme for the
’ ̂ nVlL is “ Serve the 

d with Gladness,”  
i .  Dell J. Crockett

'Th e  man who can't tell a 
lie thinki he it the best judge 
o f one." Mark Twain

of

Tammi Taggart 
And Mart Halbert 
Married Jan. 5

Tammi Gwen Taggart, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Wayne Taggart of Moran, 
and Mart Gentry Halbert 
Jr., son of Mr. and Mrs. Mart 
G. Halbert Sr. of Albany 
were married Saturday, 

’ January 5, at the Moran 
United Methodist Church. 
Jon Vierttel of Albany of
ficiated.

The bride was given in 
marriage by her father.

Jana Cottle was maid of

bridegroom,
bridesmaid.

Dickie Lee Shelton 
Albany was best man.

Ring bearer was Steven 
Taggart, brother of the 
bride. Candlelighters were 
Mike and Johny Halbert of 
Albany, brothers of the 
bridegroom.

Philip Halbert of Eastland 
and Jam es H a lbert of 
Albany, brothers of the 
bridegroom, seated guests.

The bride’s parents hosted 
the reception at the Moran 
Community Center. The 
rehearsal dinner was hosted 
by the bridegroom’s parents 
at Hefner’s Steak House in 
Breckenridge.

The bride is a graduate of 
Moran High School and at
tends Cisco Junior College.

A graduate of Albany High 
School, the bridegroom at
tended Wayland Baptist Col
lege. He is employed by 
Halbert Operating Company 
in Albany.

The couple will live in 
Albany, following a wedding

“We’ll ic  your 
Short I'V m for 

only' '.50?

H enry W. B io ck

Let’s fight inflation 
together.”

This year we’ll prepare your 1040A Short Form 
for only $7.50* Any state or local return is extra. 

So . . come to H&R Block—let's fight
to g e th e r . o

n r  H*R BLOCK’““’
honor. Jennifer Halbert of

r *iV“ *'* A lbany , s is ter of the trip to the Lubbock area 
be aware of the follow-
ing when preparing to

442-2794 THE INCOME TAX PEOPLE

LE. Lancasters 
Are Proud Owners 
Of Dwelling

Mr. and Mrs. L.E. 
I.ancaster are the pro
ud owners of a four 
bedroom dwel l ing  
located at 704 West 
17th Street and have 
moved in.

The Lancasters pur
chased the property 
through the Garl D. 
Gorr  Rea l  Esta te  
Brokerage.

give blood:
A. All donors must 

be age 18 or older; 
there is no age limit, 
only that each donor is 
healthfully able to give 
blood.

B. Blood donors 
should eat normally, 
and are encouraged to 
do so before giving

MACHINISTS, INSPEaORS AND MACHINE 
SHOP TRAINEES

General Dynamics-Abilene Facility has immediote openings in its Mochine 
Shop for skilled Machinists, Inspectors and Machine Shop Trainees.

The Openings ore in the foRowing areas on both the second and third shift:
(4) Mochine Ports Inspectors

Sunday,

January 13, 1980

Read the classifieds

(conoN's
STUDIO

Quolity-Snopshots 
Comeros t Supplies 

Films-All Sizes 
And Of Course 

Fine Photography 
Is Our Business

Cotton's 
Studio

300 W. Stii

(5) Jig MMt

onUv* more comforHiblv ond spend less money 
heating S cooling by Insu'oting your homo with
KRMA-CEl blown insolotion CoH 442-3727 ^  
a FREE ESTIMATE Borton • Insukmon

(1) Milling Machines
(2) Lothes
(3) Profiles (Numerical control ond

conventional) ( )̂ Mochlno Confers
On the {ob training is provided to employoos who hove no prior mochino shop oxporionco.
If you ore mechonically inclined ond enjoy working oround mochinos, you moy hove the 
opportunity to loorn o skRIed trodo on which to build n career.
The wages poid ot (^noral Dynomics • AbRono Focilty ore among tho host in the Abitno 
area. Trabioes are poid *4.37 on hour plus 20* shift premium for second shift. Third shift 
offers 7 hours pay for 6Vz hours work phis 50* on hour shift premium. Top pay for o 
Mochinist is *7.75 per hour. Scheduled outomotic ond merit kicreosfs alow on omployot toS 
progress rapidly In woges. A comprohonsivo benefit pockooo is olso offered.
If you ore inforostod in these pT‘*:tions, plooso opply in person botwoon tho hours of 9:00
o.m. ond 12:00 p.m., Mondoy through Friday.

C 3 E N E R A I . D Y N A M I C S

n i i

Abilene Facility
PO  Ber 1401 -  300 S t . Abilene, Teres 79604 • f915i 6920137
AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER M/F f-4 .
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